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PROJECT NUMBER AND TITLE:
97115 Sound Waste Management Plan
97166 Herring Natal Habitats
97188 - Otolith Thermal Mass Marking
97210 Youth Area Watch
97223 Publication of Sea Otter Data
97244 Community-Based Harbor Seal Sampling
97245 Community-Based Harbor Seal Research
97254 Delight/Desire Lakes Restoration
97259 Coghill Lake Restoration
- 97276 Chignik Lake Access Road
Various  Subsistence projects
97115 Sound Waste Management Plan
97229 Cordova Solid Waste Disposal
97230 Valdez Duck Flats Restoration
97275 Rural Development Applied Research
97281 Habitat Improvement/Forestry Workshops
Various  Subsistence projects

PUBLIC COMMT RECEIVED
FY 97 DRAFT WORK PLAN

SUBMITTED WRITTEN COMMENTS:

City of Valdez

Chenega Bay IRA Council

Cordova District Fishermen United

Cordova District Fishermen United

Frances Evanson, Cordova

Alaska Native Harbor Seal Commission

Robert Hoffman, Marine Mamma!l Commission, Washington, DC

_ Donald Siniff, University of Minnesota

Alaska Native Harbor Seal Commission (proposer)
Alaska Native Harbor Seal Commission (proposer)
Nathan and Virginia Wise, Homer

John Wise (no address)

Thomas M. Buchanan, Seward

Perry Buchanan, Seward

Cordova District Fishermen United

Chignik Lake Village Council (proposer)

Native Village of Eyak Tribal Council

Copper River/PWS Native Fishermen's Association
Tatitlek Village IRA Council :

TESTIFIED AT PUBLIC HEARING:

James Winchester, PWS Econ. Development Council (proposer)
George Keeney, Public Works Director, Cordova

George Keeney, Public Works Director, Cordova

James Winchester, PWS Econ. Development Council (proposer)
Karen Goodberlet, Valdez ’

Gordon Pullar, University of Alaska Fairbanks (proposer)

Riki Ott, Cordova (proposer)

Native Village of Eyak Tribal Council
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NATURE OF COMMENTS:
Support (resolution and letter)
Support ‘
Support, including hydroacoustics
Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support continue, not closeout
Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support

Support '
Concerned about pollution there
Support

Support

Support
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EXXON VALDEZ OiL SPILL
TRUSTEE COUNCIL

August 6, 1996

Ms. Molly McHammond

Executive Director

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
645 G Street

Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Dear Ms. McHammond:

The City of Valdez would like to reiterate its support for the full funding of the
EnVironmental Operation Station and the Used Oil management system included in
the Sound Waste Management Plan (SWMP) proposal. This project will reduce the
chronic pollution in Prince William Sound and make the communities of Prince
William Sound better places to live. This project fits the goals of the Exxon Valdez
Oil Spill Trustee Council and the City of Valdez.

If you have any further questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact
William L. Wilcox, Director of Public Works.

Sincerely,

M

John Harris
City of Valdez Mayor

HAENG\DATA\96-08\SWMP 801

P.0. BOX 307 « VALDEZ, ALASKA 99686
TELEPHONE (907) 835-4313 « TELEX 25-381 « TELECOPIER (907) 835-2992



CITY OF VALDEZ, ALASKA ey , S
I3 J
RESOLUTION NO. 96-26 oy Wy %
Rlor o,

Coyn,.. SP
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF VALm ’ll

ALASKA, TO ENCOURAGE THE EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL TRUSTEE
COUNCIL TO FUND THE ENVIRONMENTAL OPERATION STATION
THROUGH THE SOUND WASTE MANAGEMENT PROGRAM (SWMP)

WHEREAS, the City of Valdez has worked cooperatively with the Cities of Cordova
and Whittier, Village of Chenega, Village of Tatitlek and the Prince William Sound
Economic Development Council on the Sound Waste Management Program (SWMP); and

WHEREAS, the Sound Waste Management Program was funded by the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill (EVOS) trustees in 1995; and

WHEREAS, these communities have problems identified in the Sound Waste
Management Plan such as municipal solid waste, used oil, oily waste, and household
hazardous waste; and

WHEREAS, all communities participating in the Sound Waste Management Plan
could use additional equipment and space to centralize the collection of waste oil, oily
waste, household hazardous waste, and recyclable material; and

WHEREAS, the City of Valdez would like to consolidate all waste handling at the
Baler Facility with other collection stations around town to allow ease of participation by
the citizens; and

WHEREAS, the Sound Waste Management Plan members have developed a
proposal to construct a Environmental Operations Station in each of the communities; and

WHEREAS, members of the Sound Waste Management Plan committee have
worked with the EVOS staff to submit a proposal to the EVOS trustees for funding of the
Environmental Operation Stations; and

WHEREAS, EVOS has asked for a resolution of support for the proposal and a
commitment to operate the Environmental Operations Station after it is completed.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE
CITY GF VALDEZ, ALASKA, that:

SECTION 1. The Valdez City Council of the City of Valdez encourages EVOS to
fund the Environmental Operation Station to help improve the waste management



¥\

practices throughgut Prince William Sound.

SECTION 2, fTHe éity of Valdez will own and operate the Environmental Operation

Station located in \aldez.

02 ey -
".,':‘QPASS‘ED AND APPROVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF VALDEZ,
ALASKA, this 20th day of February, 1996.
CITY OF VALDEZ, ALASKA

27/

L. Harris, Mayor

ATTEST:

Sheri L. Caples, %CMC, City Clerk
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.8-B2-1956 10:18AM FROM CHENEGA BAY IRA 987 573 5120 P.2

41118~

CHENEGA BAY IRA COUNCIL

P.O. Box 8079 Chenega Bay, Alaska 99574-8079 Phone {907) 573-5132 fFax (907} 573-5120
July 29, 1996

Molly McCammon

Exccutive Director

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Tmstee Cmmcr! i
645 G Street P
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 o

Dear Molly,

This letter is in rcfe:enoe to recent oon;'

: Executive Director ; Prince
Wiltiam Sound Eegnomngev B

As you know, thzswestem ied

Cpiminunity of Chenega is one
ofthenc}wstmthesom‘xﬁ. : '

Throngh this SPAP j¢¢ 10 all the marine
traffic enteringChe g the water near our
oyster farm, .. e

Sincercly,
CHENEGA BAY IRA oouucm
»A
Donald P. Kompknﬂ', §r President S Eleshansky, member

ﬂ‘ Treasurer

r Evanoft, Tﬂﬁaﬂdﬂﬂnis&mor

ccfile
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Cordova District Fishermen United
P.O. Box 939

Cordova, Alaska 99574
(907) 424-3447 FAX (907) 424-3430

July 15,199 ‘RE@EWE

Molly McGammon, Executive Director

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council JUL 19 199
Restoration Office
645 G Street, Ste. 401

‘ ' EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL
N N TRUSTEE COUNCIL

Reference: Please Fund Project 97166
Dear Ms. McGammon:

After the collapse of the Prince William Sound (PWS) herring population in 1993, the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill

Trustee Council funded the herring natal habitats project (97166). The goals of this project have been to

monitor recovery of PWS herring which was injured by the Exxon Valdez oil spill and to aid in its

restoration through improved management of human usage. The herring natal habitats project has

accomplished this by providing accurate and precise estimates of the biomass of herring spawning within

PWS. In addition, this project funds development of hydroacoustic assessment techniques that may
. provide a similar level of accuracy and precision at a lower cost.

In 1994, the Alaska Board of Fisheries established a threshold of 22,000 tons below which a commercial
herring harvest would not occur in PWS. Eliminating harvest below the threshold is expected to reduce
the risk of population collapse and increase the long-term productivity of the resource. The success of
threshold management strategies is highly dependent on the accuracy of population estimates. Without
project 97166, ADFG's only other established measure of spawning population biomass is from aerial
surveys. Peak biomass estimated from aerial surveys may represent a fraction of total biomass because
migrations to and from the spawning grounds are spread over time and because poor weather often
reduces visibility during surveys. Clearly, management precision will be reduced if the greater level of
accuracy and precision provided by the spawn deposition biomass estimates is not available. A reduction
in management precision when the population is near the threshold may lead to inappropriate harvest
levels causing, in turn, a delay in resource recovery. Management of human use is the most direct action
that can be taken to effect recovery of a depressed resource.

CDFU provided funding for the purchase of hydroacoustic equipment for use by ADFG and the PWS
Science Center in assessing herring biomass in PWS. Project 97166 provides funding needed to transition
from spawn deposition to acoustic biomass assessments. Several years of overlap in the use of acoustic
and spawn deposition assessments is needed to adequately compare the two techniques and develop a link
between the two biomass time series. At present, we have acoustic biomass estimates for herring
spawning in the northern Montague Island area during 1995 and 1996. The 1995 acoustic estimate
corresponded fairly well with the spawn deposition estimate for the same area. The data from the 1996
surveys is not yet available, however, it is likely that there will not be good correspondence between the
two estimates. This is because many of the fish had already moved into shallow water to spawn at the
time the acoustic survey was conducted. Several years of experience is needed to develop an adequate

. understanding of the variations in weather conditions and fish behavior that affect the practicality of
acoustic assessments on pre-spawning fish.



Molly McGammon
July 15, 1996
page 2 of 2

The herring disease project (97162) relies on age-specific abundance estimates provided by herring natal
habitats to track changes in mortality associated with ichthyophonus and viral hemorrhagic septicemia.
Dr. Gary Marty is presently working on a proposal to the National Science Foundation to continue tracking
disease related mortality. These results will be used to derive variable natural mortality estimates and
ultimately refine our biomass forecasts. Little will be gained from this effort if the precision and accuracy
of our biomass estimates is reduced to the point that we cannot detect interannual changes in age-specific
natural mortality.

In summary, we feel that project 97166 is needed to adequately monitor recovery of a resource damaged by
the Exxon Valdez oil spill. This is particularly true now because the resource is near the minimum threshold
for commercial harvest. Project 97166 will also provide for development of acoustic biomass assessment
techniques applied to pre-spawning herring in PWS. An orderly transition from spawn deposition to
acoustic assessments is needed to adequately monitor resource recovery.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at
907-424-3447. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
CORDOVA DISTRICT FISHERMEN UNITED

L A /@L&—J‘L/O"

Dorne Hawxhurst, Executive Director
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Cordova District Fishermen United
P.O. Box 939

Cordova, Alaska 99574
(907) 424-3447 FAX (907) 424-3430

y 16,150 @E@EWE

Molly McGammon, Executive Director

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council UUL ' 9 ,996
Restoration Office

645 G Street, Ste. 401

Anchorage, AK 99501 EXXON VALDEZ OIL SpiL|

TRUSTEE COUNGIL
Reference: Please Fully Fund the Otolith Recovery Project

Dear Ms. McGammon:

Cordova District Fishermen United wishes to voice its support for establishing an otolith reading
laboratory in Cordova. This project was designed to replace the coded wire tag project by using a
non-intrusive mark that cannot be shed. It will not affect the ability of a fish to return to its release site and
can be applied to 100% of the fish released at a hatchery. The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council spent
over $500,000 to have equipment purchased and installed at all of the Prince William Sound pink salmon
hatcheries in order to apply otolith marks. We understand that the marks were applied and that readers in
Juneau were able to easily distinguish between hatchery marked fish and wild fish in blind tests done this
spring. Otoliths examined in Cordova will do two things: provide timely information to fishery
managers and provide employment in a fisheries related industry in Cordova which was severely
impacted by the oil spill. :

As you know, coded wire tagged fish carry a visible external mark as an adipose clip. These marked fish -
are scanned with a magnetic tag detector for the presence of a tag and the resulting mark to tag ratio is

used for preliminary stock composition in the commercial fishery. Otolith marked fish carry no such

visible mark, thus the only way to make a determination as to the fish's origin is to dissect and examine the
otolith. The current procedure requires the otoliths to be sent to Juneau to be examined creating several
problems. Sending otoliths to Juneau would mean several days after a fishery closure before the results

will be available to fishery managers in Cordova. Managers often must make decisions regarding opening
commercial common property fisheries within hours after a previous fishery.

Otolith reading in Juneau will not be timely enough to help those mangers. Added weather complications
that often occur in Juneau (preventing jet aircraft from landing) could further delay this fishery
information. In order to manage the rapid pace of the mixed stock pink fisheries in Prince William Sound,
otoliths must be read in Cordova. '

Reading otoliths in Cordova not only makes sense from a fisheries management point of view, but also
from an economic point of view. The otolith recovery project will initially employee eight people on a
seasonal basis in Cordova. If otoliths are sent to Juneau for examination, the employment figure in
Cordova will be reduced to four. Otoliths examined in Cordova would also save the shipping costs.
Cordova was impacted at a much higher degree than Juneau from the oil spill and needs all the economic

stimulus available.
. Apparently, in the initial planning process for the otolith project, some of the equipment needed to process
and read otoliths was inadvertently left out of the budgets. Last year's annual budget only included one



Molly McGammon ‘, ;
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‘ l compound rmcroscope One complete OtOllth readlng statlon requ1res a grmder a drssectmg rmcroscope a .
i compound rrucroscope and computer equlpment : :

) (‘,

Imtrally, two stahons will be requ1red ‘to' read otollths in Cordova We at CDFU request that you fund the
~ - purchase of the needed equipment to establish an OtOllth laboratory in Cordova. It seems that after

spending such-a large sum of money on equrpment to apply the marks spendmg $20, 000 now to insure

, ~that the marks can be. read and ut111zed for management ina t1mely fashlon makes good sense. '~

_-It is our understandmg that your prelmunary recommendat1ons to the Exxon Valdez O1l Splll Trustee ‘ o

' ‘Councnl does not include a budget that-will allow the otolith project to purchase the necessary rrucroscopes
.and grmders to.prepare and réad otoliths in Cordova:-. We acknowledge the many- <demands being madeon’ - .
- the Trastée Council to fund the various EVOS pro]ects but we at CDFU feel; that the oto]1th pro]ect is Very ,
‘ _1mportant and aone t1me expense for equ1pment purchase is: well ]ustlfled T 2

I you have any questlons or need add1t1onal 1nformat1on please do not hes1tate to contact me at
‘ --907-424 3447. Thank you for your cons1derat1on D

Smcerely, L b i .
CORDOVA DISTRICT FISHERMEN UNITED

D @‘a__;rt/d' !

Dome Hawxhurst Executrve D1rector :
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P. 0. Box BSW
Cordova, AK 99574
April 18,1996

Molly McCammon D E@EBVE@

Executive Director

Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council " 'APR 2 619%
645 G Street Suite 401
Anchorage, AK 99501 EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL

TRUSTEE COUNCIL
Dear Ms. McCammon:

Our family continues to enjoy reading the Exxon Valdez Qil Spill
Trustee Council Newsletters and Reports.

| am writing on behalf of our family to thank the Council for supporting
the Youth Area Watch.

Our son, a ninth grader with the Chugach School District, participated
in this program this school year. He gained practical hands-on science
experience with many aspects of the PWS ecosystem including the
pristane mussel study, seal necropsy, ocean water chemistry, salmon
marking, herring studies, meteorology and more. We were astounded by
the in depth studies, Mr. Mel Henning, Chugach District Youth Area Watch
Co-ordinator had arranged for the students.

Our son, Even, has collected mussels for two years prior to YAW but
this year he can knowledgeably explain the pristane study with many of
its ramifications on the health status of the PWS.

Besides the actual science, the students learned of career options in
science , the interrelationship of man and the PWS and the fellowship of
students working together to accomplish specific tasks,as well as,
learning to respect each individual's unique skills and knowledge.

Thank youl

Sincerely,

Mrs. Frances Evanson



MARINE MAMMAL COMMISSION
1825 CONNECTICUT AVENUE, NW. #512
WASHINGTON, DC 20009

16 May 1996

Ms. Molly McCammon
Anchorage Restoration Office
645 G Street, Suite 401
Anchorage, AK 99501

Dear Ms. McCammon:

Dr. Charles Monnett sent me a copy of a proposal (#97223)
that he and Dr. Lisa Rotterman have submitted to your office for
funding consideration. The proposal seeks funds to complete and
publish the results of analyses of data on sea otter
distribution, abundance, movements, survival, and reproduction
collected before, during, and after the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

The proposal indicates that the investigators began
intensive studies of sea otters in Prince William Sound in May
1984 and that, following the grounding of the Exxon Valdez in
March 1989, they were funded as part of the damage assessment
program to collect data needed to assess the immediate and long-
term effects of the 0il spill on the Prince William Sound sea
otter population. It indicates that funding for the EVOS-related
field studies was terminated in November 1991 and that no funding
was provided to complete the data analyses and publish the study
results.

It is evident from the proposal that more detailed
assessment and comparison of data collected by the investigators
before, during, and after the oil spill likely would provide a
much better picture than currently is available of how the Prince
William Sound sea otter population was affected by and is
recovering from the spill. It also would provide additional
information and insight into the effectiveness of efforts to
capture, clean, rehabilitate, and release oiled sea otters. From
the descriptions of the unpublished data described in the
proposal, it would appear that the data analyses and publications
proposed would lead to better understanding and documentation of
both the immediate and long-term effects of the Exxon Valdez oil
spill on sea otters and their habitat in Prince William Sound.
For those reasons, I think it would be highly desirable to have
the data analyses and publications done as proposed.

The copy of the proposal sent to me did not include a budget
justification. Therefore, I cannot comment on whether the
requested funding may be high, low, or about right to do what is
proposed. Also, it is not clear whether Drs. Monnett and
Rotterman plan to submit manuscripts to you or others for review
and comment before they are submitted to peer-reviewed journals
for publication. In my view, the value of the publications might

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER
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be enhanced by ensuring that they are reviewed, before
publication, by other individuals with first-hand knowledge and
expertise regarding sea otter population dynamics and the Exxon
Valdez oil spill. Reviewers selected by journals may or may not
have the required expertise. Therefore, if the funding request
is judged reasonable, you may want to consider requiring that
Drs. Monnett and Rotterman identify and provide the manuscripts
to relevant experts for peer review before they are submitted to
journals for publication.

I hope that these comments are helpful. If you have
questions about any of them, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,
a4

Rob J. Hofman, Ph.D.
Scientific Program Director



UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA AQ1223

Twin Cities Campus Department of Ecology, Evolution 100 Ecology Building
and Behavior 1987 Upper Buford Circle
St. Paul, MN 55108

26255200
1{@; Eﬁw‘?ﬁ VA=
MAY 2 0 199

College of Biological Sciences

15 May 1996

Ms. Molly McCammon

Anchorage Restoration Office EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL
645 G Street, Suite 401 i
Anchorage, Alaska 99501 TRUSTEE COUNCIL

Dear Ms. McCammon:

This letter is in response to a proposal submitted by Lisa
Rotterman and Chuck Monnett to the Anchorage Restoration Office
under the BAA No. 52ANF600073, entitled Integration and
Publication of Pre- and Post-spill Data on the Sea Otter
Reproduction, Survival, Development, and Health. For your
information, I was involved with the Exxon Valdez event as a
scientific advisor, to both the federal and state governments for
several years after the spill but since then have been inactive
in the restoration process. Further, I conducted research in
Prince William Sound prior to the spill.

The proposal referenced above will go a long way in pulling
together data that are available, and would be extremely
important should another o0il spill occur. The publications that
Drs. Rotterman and Monnett are proposing to produce from the
funds requested I feel are extremely important to our
understanding of the effects of the spill on the sea otter
population, to answer Qquestions that may arise about the recovery
process, as well as to help with future questions should another
0oil spill event occur. The funds they are requesting are very
modest compared to the benefits that will be coming from this
work. As I have interpreted some of the recent focus that the
Trustee Council has recommended, publication of past research
endeavors is a high priority and clearly this proposal falls
within that category. At this point, it would seem immaterial to
suggest that these data should have been published under previous
funding as obviously this did not occur; these data and these
publications are much needed as we consider future decisions that
will be made and future events that may occur.

I would be happy to provide a further input if you or the
trustees feel that it would be appropriate. I can be contacted
by e-mail at siniff@ecology.umn.edu. Thanks for considering this
important proposal. I hope the Trustee Council is able to fund
this work.

Sincerely,

Donald B. Sini
Professor
Ecology, Evolution and Behavior Dept.
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ALASKA NATIVE
HARBOR SEAL COMMISSION

Public Advisory Group June 5, 1996
EVOS Trustee Council

Restoration Office

645 G Street Suite 401

Anchorage, Ak 99501-3451

Dear PAG members,

I am writing in behalf of the Alaska Native Harbor Seal Commission in regards to Project
# 97244:Community Based Harbor Seal Management and Biological Sampling.

Over the course of the past few years the Trustee Council has finded several workshops
to bring Community Representatives together to discuss how Native Hunters can help the
Restoration efforts for the Harbor Seal, one of the most commonly used subsistence
resources.

One way the hunters have been directly involved, is by supplying the scientist with fresh
samples from subsistence harvested harbor seals.

This has worked very well, even though it is still a pilot program. We have been able to
have an opportunity to discuss the vanous levels of harbor seal research and results face
to face with the scientists involved. 11 hunters have been trained to collect samples and
two videos have been produced both of which have been broadcast by ARCS to the
outlying villages in Alaska. Through this program the villages have been linked with the
best marine mammal biologists in the State and the hunters are getting scientific
technical training in what they already do well.

I wish to express my gratitude in behalf of the ANHSC to the Trustee Council for funding
this program and I look forward to expanding this program to the other spill impacted
villages which have been out of the State-wide biosampling loop. With funding at the
proposed level more hunters will be trained and the rest of the impacted villages will be
served.

Sincerely,
)7 )evila Fod g

Monica Riedel Chair, ANHSC
Project Co-Leader,# 97244

P.O.Box 2229  Cordova, Alaska 99574 ¢ (907) 424-5882 * Fax (907) 424-5883

Conserving and sustaining the harbor seal for our cultural well-being
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ALASKA NATIVE
HARBOR SEAL COMMISSION

PAG Members - S June 5, 1996
Trustee Council '

EVOS Restoration Office

645 G Street, Suite 401

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451

- BOARD OF

DIRECTORS Dear PAG Members and Trustee Council,

Chair

Monica Riedel [ am writing in behalf of Projects #97245-BAA and #97210 Youth Area Watch
Chugach Region Project # 97245-BAA Community -Based Harbor Seal Research:

This project idea came directly from a Prince William Sound Seal Hunter. After being

H?M Ma‘rtm involved in previous workshops regarding Harbor Seals, and much discussion on how to
Southeast Region  lend local traditional knowledge with western science, this project proposal was -
’ Alfred Quijance developed. This project will hire 6 local boats, 2 native hunters per boat, 5 community
Secy ,,Tr:: ~.based data managers and a project leader for a total of 18 local people. With a reputable

' Cook Inlet Region marine mammal biologist to train and further develop the program, this will be a source

of fundamental data sets to fully evaluate the winter, spring and fall distribution of harbor

Lekanof o )

Hore.! ° seals_ It falls within the realm of what the hunters are already doing 1n the winter months,
Aleutian/Pribilof o ; ; g .
Mitch Si « which is observing the area and looking for seals. The hunters can collect the data sets

I iaku;{‘e o needed for the restoration efforts for the harbor seal and subsistence.

With the trained data base technicians in the villages the traditional knowledge of the
local people can be well documented for local residents by local residents. This will
truly leave a legacy in terms of directly involving Native Residents in the restoration
process. This will also allow for the development of stewardship values for the future
generation in the villages. - ‘

I cannot say enough about how great Project #97210 helped transfer subsistence
knowledge from elders to the youth. Due to the lack of hunting success because of the
declining seal population, through coordinating this program, it directly involved youth
with hunters in a planned technical training session. Not only did it allow the training of
collecting seal tissue for research, it doubled as a setting for the transfer of valuable
traditional knowledge to the youth from the expert hunters from their respective
areas. I would like to encourage you to expanded this program to the other villages which
if funded, will be expanded through the Harbor seal biosampling program.

Sincerely, Monica Riedel, Chair ANHSC 777 j720ca_  Towdd,

P.O. Box 2229 * Cordova, Alaska 99574 » (907) 424-5882 » Fax (907) 424-5883
Conserving and sustaining the harbor seal for our cultural well-being
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Ms. Molly McCammon, Executive Director
Exxon Valdez Trustee Council OIL SPILL
645 "G" Street, Suite 401 LXXOﬁ VALDEZ
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451 TRUSTEE COUNGIL

Re: Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project # 97254
Dear Ms. McCammon:

I am a Lower Cook Inlet seine fisherman who urges your support for Delight and Desire Lakes
Restoration Project # 97254. As graphically displayed by the map on the cover of the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill Restoration 1993 Draft Work Plan, Lower Cook Inlet--especially the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula--was second only to Prince William Sound in environmental damage suffered
as a result of the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

Since the oil spill in 1989, the Lower Cook Inlet has experienced run failures across almost all
species of salmon and throughout most of the geographic area--most notably the outer coast of the
Kenai Peninsula. Prior to this time, the Lower Cook Inlet supported healthy salmon fisheries that
provided economic benefits for the entire region. It is time to bring the area back to its prior health.
Fertilization of Delight and Desire Lakes will provide significant movement in that direction by
helping to rehabilitate wild stocks of sockeye salmon in Delight and Desire Lakes as well as restore
the oommerc1al catch of East Nuka Bay to former levels.

In summary, I urge your support of Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project--# 97254.

The Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project addresses restoration needs in the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula, which was radically affected by the 1989 spill and, so is clearly within the
Trustee Council's mandate. It is a reasonable and viable proposal that is based on sound biology
and makes good economic sense.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Nilka G0

LCI Seiner

Natar. ¢ Virgj pia Iise
/950 Eqst a, , At B
Homer; BK 990.003° 7205
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May 26, 1996

Ms. Molly McCammon, Executive Director
Exxon Valdez Trustee Council

645 "G" Street, Suite 401

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451

Re: Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project # 97254
Dear Ms. McCammon:

I am a Lower Cook Inlet seine fisherman who urges your support for Delight and Desire Lakes
Restoration Project # 97254. As graphically displayed by the map on the cover of the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill Restoration 1993 Draft Work Plan, Lower Cook Inlet--especially the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula--was second only to Prince William Sound in environmental damage suffered
as a result of the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

Since the oil spill in 1989, the Lower Cook Inlet has experienced run failures across almost all
species of salmon and throughout most of the geographic area--most notably the outer coast of the
Kenai Peninsula. Prior to this time, the Lower Cook Inlet supported healthy salmon fisheries that
provided economic benefits for the entire region. Itis time to bring the area back to its prior health.
Fertilization of Delight and Desire Lakes will provide significant movement in that direction by
helping to rehabilitate wild stocks of sockeye salmon in Delight and Desire Lakes as well as restore
the commercial catch of East Nuka Bay to former levels.

In summary, I urge your support of Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project--# 97254.

The Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project addresses restoration needs in the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula, which was radically affected by the 1989 spill and, so is clearly within the
Trustee Council's mandate. Itis a reasonable and viable proposal that is based on sound biology
and makes good economic sense.

Thank you. Jvhn & %se

Sincerely, ; z ¢
.




May 26, 1996

Ms. Molly McCammon, Executive Director
Exxon Valdez Trustee Council

645 "G" Street, Suite 401

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451

Re: Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project # 97254
Dear Ms. McCammon:

I am a Lower Cook Inlet seine fisherman who urges your support for Delight and Desire Lakes
Restoration Project # 97254. As graphically displayed by the map on the cover of the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill Restoration 1993 Draft Work Plan, Lower Cook Inlet--especially the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula--was second only to Prince William Sound in environmental damage suffered
as a result of the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

Since the oil spill in 1989, the Lower Cook Inlet has experienced run failures across almost all
species of salmon and throughout most of the geographic area--most notably the outer coast of the
Kenai Peninsula. Prior to this time, the Lower Cook Inlet supported healthy salmon fisheries that
provided economic benefits for the entire region. It is time to bring the area back to its prior health.
Fertilization of Delight and Desire Lakes will provide significant movement in that direction by
helping to rehabilitate wild stocks of sockeye salmon in Delight and Desire Lakes as well as restore
the commercial catch of East Nuka Bay to former levels.

In summary, I urge your support of Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project--# 97254.

The Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project addresses restoration needs in the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula, which was radically affected by the 1989 spill and, so is clearly within the
Trustee Council's mandate. Itis a reasonable and viable proposal that is based on sound biology
and makes good economic sense.

Thank you.

Sincerely, Thomas /M, Buchenen

Toa, . sl

LCI Seiner
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B S35
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May 26, 1996

Ms. Molly McCammon, Executive Director
Exxon Valdez Trustee Council

645 "G" Street, Suite 401

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451

Re: Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project # 97254
Dear Ms. McCammon:

I am a Lower Cook Inlet seine fisherman who urges your support for Delight and Desire Lakes
Restoration Project # 97254. As graphically displayed by the map on the cover of the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill Restoration 1993 Draft Work Plan, Lower Cook Inlet--especially the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula--was second only to Prince William Sound in environmental damage suffered
as a result of the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

Since the oil spill in 1989, the Lower Cook Inlet has experienced run failures across almost all
species of salmon and throughout most of the geographic area--most notably the outer coast of the
Kenai Peninsula. Prior to this time, the Lower Cook Inlet supported healthy salmon fisheries that
provided economic benefits for the entire region. It is time to bring the area back to its prior health.
Fertilization of Delight and Desire Lakes will provide significant movement in that direction by
helping to rehabilitate wild stocks of sockeye salmon in Delight and Desire Lakes as well as restore
the commercial catch of East Nuka Bay to former levels.

In summary, I urge your support of Dehght and Desire Lakes Restoration Project--# 97254.

The Delight and Desire Lakes Restoration Project addresses restoration needs in the outer coast of
the Kenai Peninsula, which was radically affected by the 1989 spill and, so is clearly within the
Trustee Council's mandate. Itis a reasonable and viable proposal that is based on sound biology
and makes good economic sense.

Thank you.

o @ W
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Cordova District Fishermen United
P.O. Box 939

Cordova, Alaska 99574
(907) 424-3447 FAX (907) 424-3430

G RE@EWE )

Molly McGammon, Executive Director

E Valdez Oil Spill Trustee C il b ¢

Ei‘i‘?.;’ VZle oil sgliu Rgfoiiﬁo?gcflﬁce NUN 25 199

645 G Street :

Anchorage, AK 99501 : EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL
TRUSTEE COUNCIL

Reference: Nutrient Enrichment for Coghill Lake
Dear Ms. McGammon:

In 1993, the Exxon Valdez oil spill (EVOS) Trustee Council approved the restoration plan (nutrient
enrichment) for Coghill Lake to supplant fishery resources damaged by the EVOS. The Alaska
Department of Fish and Game, in cooperation with the United States Forest Service, initiated a 5-year
nutrient enrichment project. The project plan also called for two years of post-fertilization
monitoring to assess lake productivity after the termination of the five-year lake fertilization project.

' According to the latest annual report on this project, during the first three years of fertilization,
nutrient concentrations and phytoplankton significantly increased, producing a greater biomass of
zooplankton. The increase in zooplankton biomass contributed to increased smolt production in

1994 and 1995, an average of 1.4 million, compared to the average of 275,000 before fertilization.

While productivity of Coghill Lake has increased during fertilization, restoring the run is contingent
upon obtaining adequate fry recruitment and continued improvement of the zooplankton food base.
The plan to restore Coghill Lake sockeye salmon relies on lake fertilization to increase productivity,
and attaining adequate numbers of rearing fry. Specifically, the restoration plan is to expand the
food base (zooplankton biomass) for sockeye fry and to attain adequate fry recruitment
(commensurate with the food base) by achieving the escapement goal of 25,000 through changes in
management of the commercial fisheries or by hatchery stocking if the escapement goal is not
reached for two consecutive years. Nutrient enrichment is a proven technique to increase alake's
capacity to produce zooplankton for rearing sockeye salmon, which results in greater smolt biomass
and higher adult returns.

This summer, the fry from the 30,000 escapement in 1995 (which was the highest since 1989) will be
rearing in the lake when the lake is being fertilized. In 1996, Coghill Lake is expected to also receive
an escapement of this level, and the fry will be rearing in the lake in 1997 when no fertilization (or
post-fertilization monitoring) would occur if the project is terminated. Thus, only one year of lake
rearing data at the optimum escapement will be available; this does not provide much confidence
that the lake can sustain this level of production and that the lake has been restored according to
your project recommendations for continued funding. We feel that another year of lake
fertilization or, at the very least, one year of post-fertilization monitoring is needed to determine
if this stock is indeed restored and that the lake can support fry from the optimum escapements of
' about 25,000 to 30,000 sockeye.
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Chignik Lake Dillage Council
F.0. Box 33
Chignik Lake, Rk. 99548
(907)845-2212 PHONE
(987)845-2217 FAH

June 4,1996

Molly McCammon, Exxon Valdez Qilspill Trustee Council,
Martha Viasoff, Community Involvement Coordinator,

The Chignik Lake Village Council and residents of Chignik
- Lake give full support to the proposal on the road project to
Portage at Dorner Bay.

The residents at Chignik Lake rely on subsistance. It would
help our lively hood a great deal to get this road for easier
access to the subsistance clamming grounds.

Sincerely,

Charles O'Domin,
Vice-President

73 /{aﬁman}%
Nana Kalmakoff,
Secretary/Treasurer
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The Native Village of Eyak Tribal /é
£.0O. Box 1388 .
Cordova, Alaska 99574-1388
(907) 424-7738 o Fax (907) 424-7739

TUNE R, 1770

Molly McCammon

Executive Director

Exxon Valegz 01l Spill Council
645 G Street, Sulte 401
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Dear Molly
The Native Village of Eyak would like to express thelr fupport

for the projects that were submitted by the oil epill igpacted
communities. These projects are very important, because|they
have been proposed by the communities and will have direct impact.
on the restoration of subslstence resources.

97052 Community Involvement/Traditional Ecologlical Know)edge

97127 Tatitlek Coho Salmon Release

97131 Chugach Native Region Clam Restoration

97210 Youth Area Watch ‘

97214 Documentary on Subsistence Harbor Jeal Hunting im| PWS

97220 Eastern PWS Wildstock Salmon Habitat Restoration

97222 Chenege Bay Habitat Enhancement (Stream 667 Fish Pass)

97225 Port Graham Pink Salmon Subsistence Project

972474 Community-Based Harbor Seal Managezent and Biolog}cal
Sampling

97245BAA Community-Based Harbor Seal Research

97247 Kametolook River Coho Salmon Subslstence Projest

97256 Sockeye Salmon Stocking at Columbis Lake

97256 Sockeye Salmon Stocking at Solf Leke

97260 Reduction and Cleanup of Marine Pollution in Pory Grahan

97261 Port Graham Landowners Resource Ethic and Stewa:jehip

Subsistence .
97262 Shoreline Inventory, and Protection and Buhance
Shorelines on Port Graham Corporation Lands
97263 Assessment, Protection and Enhancement of Salmom [Streans
on Port Graham Corporation Lands
97264 Inventory, Assessment, Protection & Enbhencement qf Wetlahds
& Riparian Areas on Port Grahau Corporatlon Landg
97265 Subsistence Enhancement on Port Graham Corporatign Unplapds
Planting Willows for Moose Browse
97267 Port Graham Floating Skiff Dock for Subaistence Harvestepsa
97268 Funding for Educational Harvest Trips, Port Grahqn
97272 Chenega Chinook Releasse Programn
97277 %rchaeological Repository and Cultural Fscility In Chenega
ay
97281 Habitat Improvement Through Redesigned Forest Workshops
§7282 Sea Otter Population Monitoring
97283 Native Village of Eyak: Cordova Beach Cleanup an
Restoration :
9728, Restoration of PWS Pink Salwon through test fisbpry
97286 Elders/Youth Conference on Subsistence and the 01 Spill

nt of
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97286 Elders/Youth Conference
scts are important to our subsistence way of 1

These proj
We urge you to suppor

on Subsistence and the (i} Spill

1fe.

t these projects.

Sincerely ypure

BEob Henrichs
President, Traditions
Native Village of Iy

1 Cound
k




| S ———

JUM 85 796 18:37AM ROBERT_.J.HENRICHS..

COPPER RIVER/PWS

NATIVE FISHERMEN'S ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 1388-CORDOVA, ALASKA 9957
TEL 907-424-7738-FAX 907-4247739

June 2. 1996
Molly McCammon
Executive Director
Exxon Valez 0il Spill Council

645 G Street, Suite 401
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Dear Molly

The Copper River/Prince William Sound Native Fisheramen'

Association supports the projects that were submitted by the

o0il spill impacted communities. These projects are very
important, becsuse they have been proposed by the coma
and will have direct impact on the restoration of subsi
reasoureas.

97052 Community Involvement/Traditional Ecological Know

97127 Tatitlek Coho Salmon Relsase

97131 Chugach Native Region Clam Restoration

97210 Youth Area Watch.

97214 Documentary on Subsistence Harbor Seal Hunting ia

97220 Eastern PWS Wildstock Salmon Habitat Restoratlon

97222 Chenega Bay Habitat Enhancement (Stream 667 Fieh

97225 Port Graham Pink Salmon Subsistence Projeet

97244 Community-Based Harbor Seal Management and Biclog
Sampling

97245BAA Conmmunity~Besed Harbor Seal Research

97247 Kametolook River Coho Salmon Subsistence Project

§7256 Sockeye Salmon Stocking at Columbia Lake

97256 Sockeye Saltion Stocking at Solf Lake

97260 Reduction and GCleanup of Marine Pollution in Port

7261 Port Craham landowners Resource Ethic and Steverd
Subsistence

97262 Shoreline Inventory, and Protection and Enhancemept of

Shorelines on Port Graham Corporation Lands

97263 Assessment, Protection and Enhancement of Salmom Ptreams

on Port Graham Corporation lLands

xf//g“

ities
tence

Ledge

PWS

Pase)

jcal

Graham
hip

9726/ Inventory, Assessment, Protection & Enhancement of Wetlards

& Riparian Areas on Port Grahem Corporation Lands

97265 -Subsistence Enhancement on Port Graham Corporatioh Unplande

Planting Willows for Moose Browse

97267 Port Graham Floating Skiff Dock for Subsistence Nprvestengs

97268 Funding for Educational Harvest Trips, Port Grahes

97272 Chenega Chinook Release Progren

937277 grchaeological Repository and Cultural Facility I
ay

h Chenega
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57281 Habit
97282 Sea Otter Population Monitoring
§7283 Native Village of Eyak: Cordova Beach Cleanup and

Restoration
9728, Restoration of PWS Pink Salmon through teat fishex

J
97286 Elders/Youth Conference on Subsistence and the Oi] Spill
97286 Elders/Youth Conference on Subslatence and the 0i] Spill

These projects are important to our subsistence wvay of life.

We urge you to support these projects.

o, et A

Bob Henrichs

Prasident
Copper River/PWS

Native Pishermen's Aasociatﬂon'

at Improvement Through Redesigned Forest Worlshops

c

P.2
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TATLEK \/iLL/—\GE IRA COUNCIL

PQ. Box 171
Tamlek AK 99677

Ph.. (807) 325-2311
FAX (907) 325-2298

May 22. 1996 -
' Ms. Molly M&Cammon. Executive Director

Exxen Valdez 08 Spill Trustec Councll
645 G Streét - -
. n_t‘ic:_ui“&;’ AK.V 995 M

- RE: FY 97 EVOS Restoration Project Proposals

Dear Molly.

Greetings from "God's Count:y‘ I hope that this ietter finds vou in good heaith and
spixits.

I am writing today to vmce our comments regarding restoration nronasa:s for FY '97.1
will briefy ada’u‘css C-a.w.h of ihe prgiects that vv? SuypOu and Wl:-v- t:". T AIT ImpPOTIant 1o
the Native of Tatitlek.

Pro;ect Number 97220 . "Eastern PWS Wildstock Salmon i{abitat Restoration”

Many of the subsistence resources that were adversely affecties oy the EVOS are
stll in various stages of recovery, mwany of the resourmes have oot galued much ground
since 1989. Many of the salmon returns have been created tﬁI’OllG'h enhancem<~n.
efforts. not necessarily in traditiona) harvestng areas. This project will Toplans 1081

~ subsistence resources and will assist in restcnnb naturai salmen returns. This project is
 aisc su.u;v.n.mn’ 1o uS DeCcause 1T Wil SL0W V.U_Lng(‘ residents o work ditee u.‘y on the

project. providing their own input and experience.
Project Number 97210 - TYouth Area Watch”
-Thie ‘project is in it's second veér Conversatons with Tatitlek vonth thar have

--pardcipated in the projest hate shown that they are very excined about the projest. With
the villages becommb mcre involved in the management of scme of the resources that

.are so important to our lifestyles, {t is vital that we sigve for as mush otk invehement

as possible - this project is perfect for this. -

Project Number 97220 - "Decumentary on Subsistence Harber Sea! Hunting in
. Prince Wilizm Sc,',_'.r,

I had a great deal of invoivernent in this project. realltv eu_,o\ ed working with the
lJ;OuuC‘GOﬁ ﬁl‘m that was C‘(CCth W0 roaues the docames sTST';. Think thar tht f:“;aj
‘product will be véry beneficial to everyone, cspecially these unfamiliar with the
importarice of subsisteace o Native viliages. {Iontracs SOSS wore alille mere than
_expected for the production. :

doo2
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Pigjeut Nurnber 97002 « "Cunserrrerriily Kagwlolde / Tradilon= goolo

g1l
Knowledge™
In it's third yesr, this proiect is just realizing it's poieniial, [ thinik that we all
‘know the potential that it has ‘and how benaficial it can be to both residents and

sciendsts.
Proiect Number 876127 - "Tatitlek Cohic Salmon Release®

This project has been extremely successful. a good work rg reiat

established with the Valdez Fisheries Development Corp and residents 2re much more
involved in ensnuting the success of this project. We hore that ﬂ"C— Trosics Councit will

contnue to support the proiect
Project Number 97131 - "Chugach Native Reagion Clam Restormtinn®

Resteration of onc of the most wc"l& subsistence resources while utilizin ;g local
residents and knowledge has made this one the most popular projecis in Tatitlek. The

proiect also has created a more closer working relationship between thie Chugdach
communities and residents.

Project Number 97244 - "Commnunity-based Harhor Seal Manageroent and
Divlogical Sampling”

We have received much community suppert fo7 this proiect. Tod from hunters
and yointh. There are several peaple in the \nﬂado that aTe tainen tn fake samples This
provides the opportunity for our peopie to be d_recﬂv invnh-ed in reseacch efforts and

2 coal populationo.
The ANHSC has donie an exceilent job in facilit atmcrf e proiect-Monira should be
commended for her good work.

Project Number 87245-BAA - "Community-Basad Harbor Seal Kesearch”

o] - <1 1" 6 o b o 1 - e

This ¢ 300 Wi SLCW T an 2vTn blv(at\.& aegree of invelvemeant o
ToD
[

1
most aﬂ’ected bv any declines or adverse impacts of the oil spillen its o
strongly urge suppor: of it

lanon “We

Praject 37258A - "Sockeve Salmon Qtocklnp' at Colombis Take”

As always, =T support any Chorts 10 TCatorc or replace subsistanan TTsoUTces
damages or destmved b) the oil s pill. This project will introduce red salmon in an arca

that is perfectly suited for it and =il do n‘.uch 10 ciilisuce subsisiencr hurvests off a

salmon speme.s that is becoming wore and more difficult to find in nothem PWS. The
residents of Tatitiek who]chcarted}v SuUPPOTE th_is proposal and vrgs 1RE Trustess to fund
it

Project Number 97115 - "Tmplementation of the Scund Waste Managemeni Plan:
Environmental Operations and Usac Cil Management
System"

environments if efforts will not be made to prevent marine po]lu tion that may adversely
affect their success. This project, which we have pari ir.at,_n in {or the past three yesrs
has come a long way and will soon realize its goals and ob_;ecim s with more nding.
The two recommendations conttained in the overall plan thst are 10 be addressed are

construction of Environmental Operation Stations that will improve the overall

It makes na sense to fund nroiects that will restore da ,‘Gm. TERCLTOER OF
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management of solid and oily wastes and creation of used ol managerment Svsiems in
cach community.

Again, these are just brief narratives of our opinions of the projects listed. all of which
we strongly support and urge the support of the Trustee Councit of ther:. | hope that
you will call me if you have any questions regarding these staiements.
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" EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL

~ TRUSTEE COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARING/TELECONFERENCE

FY' 97 WORK. PLAN

Tuesday, Auguét 6, 1996

7:14 o'clock p.m.

Féurth Floor Conference Room

645 G Street
Anchorage, Alaska

TRUSTEE COUNCIL STAFF/PAG MEMBERS PRESENT:

MS.
MR, ERIC:MYERS

MS.-

MR‘

NS,
MR
MS.
MRIf
MR;:
MR.
us.

MOLLY . MCCAMMON

REBECCA WILLIAMS

' STAN SENNER:

SANDRA SCHUBERT

VERN ‘MCCORKLE

'BRENbA‘ScHWANTES

DAVE 'COBB:

JIM KING
JIM DIEHL
'SHERT BURETTA

PAM.BRODIE

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (S07) 272-4084

Executive Director
EVOS Trustee Council

. Director of Operations

EVOS Trustee Council

Executive Secretary

EVOS: Trustee Council

Science Coordinator
EVOS Trustee Council

EVOS Trustee Council Staff

Chairman, Public Advisory Group
Publié Advisory Group, Kodiak
Public Advisory Group, Valdez

Public Advisory Group, Juneau

.Publié Advisory Group, Girdwood

Public Advisory Group, Anchorage

Public Advisory Group, Homer
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TRUSTEE COUNCIL STAFF PRESENT (Continued):

MR.

RAY THOMPSON

DAVE GIBBONS

JOE SULLIVAN

PUBLIC TESTIMONY

MR.
MR.
MS.
MR.
MRf

MS.

JAMES WINCHESTER

GEORGE KEENEY

"RIKI OTT . . .

BOB HENRICHS .
GORDON PULLAR

KAREN GOODBERLET

.

U.S. Forest Service
U.8. Forest Service

State of Alaska
Department of Fish and Game

18
22
25
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Proceedings recorded by electronic sound recording. Transcript
produced by transcription service.

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501

Phone:

(907) 272-4084
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ANCHORAGE, ALASKA - TUESDAY, AUGUST 6, 1996

(Tape No. 1 of 1)
(On record at 7:14 p.m.)

MS. McCAMMON: We're going to get -- go ahead and get
started on this teleconference. My name is Molly McCammon, and
I'm Executive Director of the 0il Spill Trustee Council. And .°
with me here tonight is Vern McCorkle, who is Chairman of the
Public Advisory Group, and we’'re kind of doing this as a two-
way public hearing. (

As part of the process for development of the 1997
work plan, the Trustee Council is sponsoring a public hearing,
and the PAG is also using this as a chance to also hear from
the public about various proposals before us for Trustee
Council action. |

And I think, Vern, with your indulgence here, I'd
like to just recap a little bit of the process of the work plan
and highlight where we are now in that process.

The work plan actually starts with a workshop in
January here in Anchorage where we have all of the
investigators on all of the various projects come into town and
share the results of their prior work. This gets reviewed by a
number of core peer reviewers and others, and based on the
input from that workshop, we start to develop an invitation for

project proposals.

Executary Court Reporting
- 626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501

. Phone: (907) 272-4084




,. .

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

.20

21

22

23

24

25

That invitation went out to the public in mid-
February; there was a 60-day period to submit proposals. On
the basis of that invitation for FY ‘97, the Trustee Council
received 126 proposals, totaling a request of more than $38
million. And of these projects, 120 of the proposals are for
research, monitoring, and general restoration projects, which
are the subject of the draft work plan. The remaining six
projects are things that are outside of the annual work cycle.
TheseAare things that we consider more like capital projects or
major construction projects.

For this year, the Trustee Couﬁcil has targeted
approximately $16 million for research, monitoring, and general
restoration projects in FY ‘97. In mid-June, on the basis of
the‘réview, the technical review, that was done by our
Scientific Advisory Group and the Chief Scientist, based on
agency review, based on input from the Public Advisory Group
énd others, I developed a draft recommendation for potential
Trustee Council action. That draft recommendation was printed
and circulated to the entire mailing list, and we’'re going
through now a public comment period.

Now I should emphasize that even though we like to

get public comment as early as possible in the process, we do

.take,public comment up until the time that the Council actually
votes. So even if we get public comment two minutes before the

- vote, we make every effort possible to get that comment to the

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084
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Trustee Council. Even if it’s a simple phone call, we usually

take notes or summarize the phone call, and we make sure that

all thé Council members get that input.

I should emphasize the Council takes these comments
very seriously. They do read all of them; they do listen to
people. 'So I want to emphasize that whatever anyone says does
get heard, and this is basically an opportunity tonight for the

public to share their thoughts, concerns, comments,

v'observations, whatever, about the proposals that will be acted

on on August 29th. And I guess in the draft work plan we had a
tentative date for the Council meeting on the 28th, and I
should say that it is scheduled now for August 29th.

And Vern, would you like to say anything?

MR. McCORKLE: No. I guess we should proceed.

MS. McCAMMON: Okay.

MR. McCORKLE: Welcome to everybody along the net.
We have a network tonight of Cordova and Valdez and a large
group of people here in Anchorage. I understand there will be
éthers,joining us as we go aiong. Is that right, Molly?

MS. McCAMMON: That'’s correct. And we should

introduce the other Public Advisory Group members here.

MR. McCORKLE: I thought I would do that. 1In fact, I

thought what we might do is just start to your right and go

‘around the table, includes those who are here at the table,

then we’ll catch those who are in the rest of the room. And
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theﬁ Qe Qill have our first testimoﬁy here from James
Windhéstér‘and one or two others perhaps from Anchorage, and
then we’ii'go to Cordova, and then:Qe will go from Cordova back
to Anchorage, then from Anchorage to Valdez, and then we’'ll
sort_@f follow that process as we go thrdugh.
| . So Molly, yoﬁ have spoken, and next.....
MS. SCHWANTES: Hi. My name.....
i MS._McCAMMON: You have to make it turn green. You
havgftb préss the button.
- (Indiscernible - Simu}taneous speech)
. MS. SCHWANTES: Green means go. Hi. My name’s
Brehdé Séhwantes, and I'm on the Public Advisory Group, and I'm
froﬁ‘kod;ak; |
| IVMR. McCORKLE: Just.....
B Msv MCCAMMON: Ray?
' MR. McCORKLE: .....each person who’s at the table.
MR. THOMPSON: Ray Thompson, Chugach National Forest.
. MS. SCHUBERT: Sandra Schubert. I'm on the Trustee
Coﬁhcil é£aff.
fMR. SENNER: Stan Senner,>the Science Coordinator on
the Trustee Council staff.
 MR. COBB: Dave Cobb, Public Advisory Group for
Valdez. | |
;MR. KING: Jim King, Public Advisory Group from

Juneau.
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'MR. DIEHL: Jim Diehl, Public Advisory Group

rep;esenting recreational users of Girdwood.
. MS. BURETTA: Sheri Buretta, Public Advisory Group
from Anchorage.
| . MS; BRODIE: Pam Brodie,vrepresenting environmental
oréaﬁizationé on Public Advisory Group; I'm from Homer.

'~ MR. McCORKLE: Thank you very much. It’s delightful
té éeé“sosmany members of the Public Advisory Group here this -
evening.  There are others on staff and in the public who are
at the'edge of the room, and'és you speak, we’d ask you to come
forward aﬁa give us your name and address. And now I’'d like to
have somé verification that we have anybody on line from
Cofdova. Cordova, are you there?

J'CORDOVA MODERATOR: Yes. We have one observer and
threé to testify.

- MR. McCORKLE: Thank you very much. Valdez, are you
there? R | |
| " VALDEZ MODERATOR: Yes, we’'re here.

' MR. McCORKLE: And do_you'héve peoplertc testify from

Valdez? |

VALDEZ MODERATOR: I’'m the only one listening in

tonight, and yes, I have a short testifying (sic).

"MR. McCORKLE: Okay. Thank you. We’ll be back to
yoﬁAin a few minutes. Now I’'d like to -- 1is there anybody else

along the line that did not get identified? Cordova and
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'Valdez?

(No audible response)

MR. McCORKLE: If not, then we’re going to return to

‘Anchorage and we’ll ask James Winchester, of the Prince William

Sound Economic Development Council, to.come forward to our
little chair right here and address us. If you’d give us your

name, and spell the name, and your address, please, would be

very helpful.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MR. JAMES WINCHESTER-

Good evening. My name is James Winchester. I’'m from

«\Valdez, Alaska. I’'m the Executive Director of the Prince

William Sound Economic Development Council, and my address is
Post Office Box 2353, Valdez, 99686. And the Economic

Development Council is a regional economic development

Vorganization. It’s an order recognized by the state as one of

the 13 regions of Alaska organized as such.
We have two projects up for review, hopefully for

approval, with the Trustees this year. The first is a

continuation of an ongoing project work, the Sound Waste

'Management Plan. And the last couple of years have really

shown some excellent planning, good community work. We’'re

finally down to the -- to the business end of the Sound Waste

'Management Plan, and this is to restrict the amount of marine

pollution going into the water in the communities and to

thereby restore the general environmental health of Prince
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William Sound.

I believe this to be an important project, a

isignificant project, even a ground-breaking project, and I look

for support from the Public Advisory Group for the Sound West
(sic) -- Waste Management Plan. I guess the project number, I
should probably have said, is 97115. And specifically, the

Sound Waste Management Plan would have two portions: the

construction of ‘environmental operation stations to improve the

overall management of solid and oily waste, and secondly, the

. creation of a comprehensive used oil management system in each

community.

What this would do -- and the fact that communities

of Prihcé William Sound really don’t have anything this

. comprehensive or this specific. They all do something; some do

it better than others. This would put all of the -- the -- of

the hazar- -- household hazardous waste, the -- the solid waste
- eggs in one basket and make it very easier (sic) -- much easier

- to deal with them. Right now a lot of stuff is going in the

water.
I was walking down the street in Cordova by the
harbor the other day; somebody just tossed a battery out on the

riprap. That kind of thing goes on all the time, and one of

“the reasons is it’s just -- there’s no good way to get rid of

Jthé stuff. This is a good way. This is an excellent project,

and I look for your support in putting it forward.

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501

- Phone: (907) 272-4084




10

11

12
13
14

15

16

17

18
19
20

21

22

23
24

25

10

."Anybody have any questions about ﬁhe -- this year’s
edition of\the Sound Waste Management»Plan? Yes?

. fMS. SCHWANTES: I just have one question. How is the
maﬁérial going to be picked up? Is it going to be picked up
once a yeér or twice a year, and by who, from the.....

';iMR. WINCHESTER: The -- it’s interesting. There’s
soméf~-,wé'rekworking with some -- the communities in the Sound
to get some cooperative agreements between the towns who have
facilities.to manage this -- this sort of material and the
towns tha£ don’t. This fall we’re going to be doing a
houéehold:hazardous waste project}uit's actually part of the
scope ova6rk of the first Sound Was—-—- Sound Waste Management
Plah} and Chenega and Tatitlek will be sending their waste
eithgr to Valdez or to Cordova for processing. ‘And it looks
likeAperhaps we can look down the road and see something like
thaﬁ happening. | |

: ‘iActually, how often it will be picked up will depend,

I think,'én how much there is and what it is, and how much of
it.can bé,disposed of locally by -- by burning or whatever.

MS SCHWANTES: Okay. Thanks.

-MS. BRODIE: I'm very supéortive.....

“MR. McCORKLE: Could we have your name?

{ﬁs.vBRODIE: Pamela Brodie; I'm very supportive of
tﬁis pfoject. I think it’s one of the really good things

that’s come out of the EVOS process. But I’'m also concerned
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aboﬁt‘the communities becoming self-sufficient with this, and

they’‘re not getting to the point where -- where you don’t need

EVOS funding, and I.....
MR. WINCHESTER: Right.

MS. BRODIE: .....was wondering when you expect that

- to happen for Valdez.

MR. WINCHESTER: I think Valdez is there.

MS. BRODIE: Oh, yeah.

MR. WINCHESTER: I think Cor- -- Cordova is probably
there. This -- these will -- this will be for the construction
of the facilities and some training in their use. I don’t
expect that the Trustees will be responsible for ongoing
funding and maintenance of the facilities.

| MS. BRODIE: Thanks.
MR. McCORKLE: Further questions for Mr. Winchester?
(No audible response)
MR. McCORKLE: 1If not, you wanted to talk about

another project?

- BY MR. JAMES WINCHESTER (Resuming):

Yes. We have a secbnd project, a much smaller one,
but no less important in my mind. It’s -- it specifically
concerns Valdez and the Valdez duck flats, Project 97230. The
Valdez duck flats are -- are an important intertidal resource
in Valdez, and they are under increasing pressure from

development, material pollution, human invasion. There’s a lot
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going on down there.

If -- if you’ve been to Valdez you know what I'm
talking about. They’re right in town; it’s a significant area,
and that’s where the tourism development that -- is going.

It’s moving down into that area. There’s a camper park being
developed basically in the flats. The Forest Service has an
interpretive center there, and more and more people are using
them. There already is environmental damage, and they are
significant habitat for oil-spill-impacted species.

What this project would do would be to get sufficient
funds for the first year to do an environmental work-up of the
duck flats, to take a look at where the damage is, what the
damage is, what species are there, and then come up with a

preliminary conceptual plan to address the difficulties. It

isn’t simply that there are difficulties now; there are. 1It’s

that -- it’s also that on down the road the pressure's going to
incréése, more people are coming. There are more people going
down there chasing the birds around'and poking the fish, and
all the rest of the stuff that goes on, than there ever has
been before.

So what this would do would allow us to take a look
at what'’s there, where the damage is, and then what can be done

to -- to mitigate the damage to the environment and prevent it

from -- from escalating. And this -- the bottom line for this
project is much, much smaller than a swamp, but -- but this --
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this is élso an important and significant project, not just for
Valdéz but for the -- the whole Prince William Sound. It’s --
it’'s a rich est- -- estuary, and there are many impacted
species resident there.

MR. McCORKLE: Any questions for Mr. Winchester on
this project?

| (No audible response)

MR. McCORKLE: Thank yod. If not, we appreciate you
coming.ﬁo see us. Thank you.....

o :MR. WINCHESTER: Thank you.

MR. McCORKLE: .....very much for.....

MR. WINCHESTER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.....

MR. McCORKLE: .....being here.

MR. WINCHESTER: «ss..Molly,

'MR. McCORKLE: Are there any other people in
Anchorage who would like to talk at this time before we go to
Cordova? -

. (No audible response)
MR. McCORKLE: You‘’ll have a chance again, so you can

be thinking of your comments. Right now, good evening,

Cordova. We’'d like to entertain your first bit of testimony,

and if the person who will speak from Cordova would give us
their name, and spell the name, if you would, please, and your
address. = Thank you. Hello Cordova?

MR. KEENEY: This is Cordova.

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
'19
20
21
22
23
24

25

14

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MR. GEORGE KEENEY

This is George Keeney. I’'m the Public Works Director
and Planner for the City of Cordova. |

MR. McCCORKLE: George, would you spell your last name
for us, please?

MR. GEORGE KEENEY: Yes. It’s K-e-e-n-e-y, and my
mailihg'éddress is P.0O. Box 151, here in Cordova, zip code
99574. |

| MR. McCORKLE: Please continue.

BY MR. KEENEY (Resuming):

/ The -- the first project that I‘d like to comment on
is your Project 97229. 1It's with the City of Cordova for the
solid'waste disposal site. And in our proposal to the EVOS
Trustees, we had ésked for a sum of money to help start out
this éroject, and in looking at some of the questions that the
EVOS Tfﬁstees»Council did have was the concern of the distance
from the airport. The tank that we have located is
approximately 17 miles from the city, and it‘’s 4 miles actually
from the airstrip itself.

| The (indiscernible) that control landfill sites,
we’ll'have to end up compacting and covering each day’s refuse
as it goes into the pit or the area that’s being filled. This
will Creéﬁe hardly any impact on gathering of birds or anything
in the area. We know that was a concern.

~ Also, as far as the water control, or water in the
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area; yes, this whole area is a -- more or a less a glacier
chiliAérea, and the soils in specific areas is actually gravel
to a depth of over 30 feet. The new landfill site we've
alreaéy‘looked at is most likely going to have to be a line
landfill site. It will have most likely a leachate collection
sysﬁem%‘

o We’ve gathered up the infofmation on this whole
project, also.in the SWAMP group, &hich was the Solid Waste
Managemeht Plankthat you actually helped finance. We gathered
the infqrmation up on this -- this project itself. This is one
that &és'split with the SWAMP ground as far as our end result
of that project so far.

' | I would answer any questions that you have for me.
Thé.¥—<£he one thing I'1l1l tell you, the Manager and our City
Mayér~§ere tied up tonight with a delegation from Taiwan, so

they afe busy with them, and they would have been glad to be

‘here, b@t at this time, if you have any questions on this one

project; I'd sure like to answer them.
MR. McCORKLE: Thank you. You've done very well, Mr.
Keeney. .ﬁblly McCammon, any questions you’d like to address?
| MS. McCAMMON: (No audible response.)
'~ MR. McCORKLE: Any members of the Public Advisory
Group? 3 question for Mr. Keeney?
| (No audible response)

MR. McCORKLE: I think we have no questions from this
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end/.Mr. Keeney. Is there further testimony you’d like to
givé?  -
BY MR. KEENEY (Resuming):
| Yes. Yes, I will. Also on the one that James

Wincheéfe; also gave, which was the SWAMP land, the 97115, that
project, I think‘it’s still, as the Public Works Director and
part of_the group that got together on that plan, it’s probably
some.of the best money I've seen the EVOS Trustees spend. It
actually helped us identify all those loose -- through a lot of
the préblems in the Prince William Sound, and I highly respect
evefybody there as far as their ideas on this plan.

| I think it’s going to.be fantastic. I hope you do
funq this. It will mean that it will take the construction
cost and help us get these established. It also should set up
a precedehcé all over the world as far as how you take care of
these bollution forces. 1I’'ve heard from quite a few people now
that were got this plan started out; and all over Alaska and
in'the»LOwer 48, as far as the harbor areas, are really asking
queétioﬁs_on how we intend to work these facilities.

| These facilities, as they are constructed, they are
going to be the sole more or less operation and maintenance of
each community as they are built. -So truthfully, once they’'re
constructed, we as a -- as a group,vas a SWAMP group, were
planning on having each community take over the maintenance and

upkeep of those facilities. So we shbuldn’t really be coming
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back to you, the EVOS Trustees, other than to thank you a
million fof -- for helping funding it.

If you do have questions dn thaﬁ, I can sure answer
abéut any question you can toss my way as far as the SWAMP
groué.iA>' '

| ' MR. MCCORKLE: Mr. Winchester is grinning and
nodding, saying yes, he knows that you can. Any other
questions from the Anchorage end?
| (No audible respoﬁse)

MR. McCORKLE: If not, we’ll thank you very much for
youf7t§stimony, Mr. Keeney,vand coming out this evening.
Please‘give our fondest regards to the Mayor and the
delegdtion, and we hopé you have verf much success in that. Is
there anybody else to testify from Cordova?

" MR. KEENEY: Let me give you to Riki Ott.
MR. McCORKLE: Riki Ott?
'MS. OTT: All right.
AMR. McCORKLE: Good evening, Mr. Ott. Would you give
us your:hame; and spell your name, and address.....
- MS. OTT: It’'s Riki Ott, and it’s.....

MR. McCORKLE: ..... Ms. Ott?

MS. OTT: Actually, it’s doctdr, but we’ll let that
slide. It’'s R-i-k-i O-t-t.

. MR. McCORKLE: Can I havé'your address, please?

~ MS. OTT: Box 1430, Cordova, 99574.
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- MS. OTT: Okay.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MS. RIKI OTT

I'm here to testify -- or to give input on Project
No. 97281, thch is habitat improvement through redesigned
forest workshops. And I'm just going to give an overview of
where - how -- how they arrived at this project, and ﬁhen I'm
going to‘turn‘it over to Bob Henrichs, who is with the Eyak
Tribal-tbuncil and could speak to the Native participation in
this grant.

Basically,‘after the o0il spill, there was -- it
really became obvious in Cordova that there was a tremendous
need tofdiversify their regional economy. And the second thing
that happened after the oil spill, that there was an
opportunity to use funds from the EVOS settlement to buy back
timberé’placed for clearcutting. And not all the Native groups
saw this as an opportunity. And specifically, in this area,
Eyak Corporation, and until recently, Tatitlek and Chenega
also, resisted efforts to -- to buy back their land.

| The EVOS Trustee Council had, and still has, no
backup plan for unwilling sellers to promote land stewardship
and alternate options for forest management other than simply
buying the land or leaving the land with the corporations and
the corporations clearcutting. There was a citizen effort to.
fill this void, which became -- which is the Copper River Delta

Project. And this is a project for a sustainable development
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in thié region. It was initially ied by the Alaska Clean Water
Alliancé;

There was a series of meetings held this spring in
Cordova concerning sustainable development and potential
sustainable forestry. This led to a very loose formation of a
Copper‘RiVer watershed forum, which has all the major
stakeholders in.the area at the table. .And that in turn, this
proceés, this ability for us all to talk together, led to
several local groups wanting to get involved -- more involved

in the project. And this is where Eyak Tribal Council stepped

in to sponsor one of the two major undertakings this year.

_ The one undertaking is this -- these workshops, these
two wérkshops through this Project 97281, the EVOS workshops,
to basically have a -- a -- a facilitated process to bring
Natives and non-Natives together to vision a future. And
then ~- and then this is where we mesh with the second major
undertaking, which is an EPA sustainable res- -- sustainable
development challenge‘grant.

| This project has also just been submitted. But these
two projects mesh because the EPA one is the research component
the EVOS one is the public process that will set the framework
for the research component. The idea is to have a visioning
conference this fall, possibly as early as October, and six
months later -- well, conduct the research during the

intervening six months, and then in the spring have another
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workshop to prioritize the options for forestry use, fishery,
touri§m. I mean, this is a -- a --'a comprehensive plan for
this érea.

~Let’s see. Those elements, the workshops, the EVOS
workshéps, and the research are critical to the overall success
of this project. But Native participation is also critical to
the suCcéss of both. And to meet that end, I’'ve been having
meetings with Chugach Alaska Corporation, the Land Use
Committee, and also Eyak Corporation. And both of these
corporations, at this point, are very seriously considering
contribuﬁing to both of these projects at this time, but
becauéé of the summer schedule, it’s been really hard to get
people together and they’re still in the process of discussion.

There’s no longer any discussion that either of
theseié— that these projects don’'t have merit. The -- the
question now is how much and where are we going to get the
moneyvfrom. And it’s my understanding that Chugach Corporation
and Eyak Corporation wili be trying to get boards together to
make decisions sometime in the next two to three weeks.

So in summary, I hope that the EVOS Trustee Council .
does not limit itself only to land acquisition projects, but
would;also consider funding projects such as this to promote
forest stewardship by facilitating, providing a -- a process to
get reéident Natives and non-Natives to work together to

identify options for forest management.
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idenfiﬁyuéptions for forest management.
| - And if anybody has any questions, I’'d be happy to
answérhthém.
'~ MR. McCORKLE: Are there questions for Dr. Ott?
| (No audible fesponse)
" MR. McCORKLE: Molly, anything from you?
1JMS. McCAMMON: (No audible response.)
ﬁR. McCORKLE: How about the Public Advisory Group?
Yes, Brenda?
| V;MS. SCHWANTES: Hi. My name’s Brenda, from Kodiak.
I'hQQe a question about ongoing meétings between this -- the
grbuﬁ‘thaf'you’re trying to -- to form and discuss options
Qith}A Afe you planning on having meetings in the future after
theﬁinitiéi‘two meetings? |
| ':ﬁs. OTT: 1 have currently another separate grant, a
$10,000 grant, both -- well, actually nine, from EPA and Alaska
Coﬁservation Foundation, to do public scoping and help set
the -- the framework for this -- for this workshop, and that
wonid help:get people to this work%hop. .Then I would basically
cut the cénsuitants loose, and each team of consultants in
féféstry;ifisheries, and tourism,;éﬁd science would be meeting
withAthézétakeholders that would be affecteq by their research.
- v“So there would be like‘in—house méetings during the
reséarch phase and then again another public meeting‘in the

spring. So I -- 1 guess I see this as -- it’s -- I mean,
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pubiic participation is like a critical component to both the
wofkehops and the research phase.
. MR. McCORKLE: Jim?

© MS. SCHWANTES: Okay. Thank you.

'~ MR. DIEHL: This is Jim Diehl, representing
redreetionel users. You said that is‘-— is this one project,
or arekthefe two project numbers to.this? Or it’s just one?

MS OTT: There’s one project from the Exxon -- from
EVOS Trustee Council, and that is through the Eyak Tribal
Council.; The second undertaking, the‘research phase, 1is
thfough EPA, and that is -- would Be to the Alaska Clean Water
Alliance;? So these groups are working together.

| MR. DIEHL: I see. Thank you.

ﬁR. McCORKLE: Thank you,'Doctor Ott. I understand

thaﬁer. Henrichs is there and would like to testify next.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MR. BOB HENRICHS

‘ ?Yeah, okay. My name is<30b Henrichs, P.0O. Box 1000,
Cofdo&e, Alaska, 99574. I’'m P:esident of the Native Village of
EYekinad;tional Council. I'm also a Chairman of the Board
of_—}\e‘Cﬁéirman of the Lands Board, or a Chairman of the Lands
Coﬁmittee for Chugach Alaska. And on ﬁhis forest workshop
proposal that we submitted, we felt that it was time to get
everybody to sit down and talk about this stuff instead of
be;ng~at;each other s throats.

It looks like a real good use of some of this
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I know ﬁhat Chugach, we had a Lands Committee two weeks ago --
meeting two weeks ago, and the three members that were there
agreedfthat something like this should take place, but they
wanted more timé to digest the information. And we’'re trying
to get'another Lands Committee meeting together, but people are
scattered all over the country at this time, and it is the
middle of summer, but we will get one.

One of the thoughts that were -- was brought up at
the méeting was that it was felt that EVOS should fund the
whole wcfkshop because of -- it looked like a pretty good deal
for theﬁ to reach some of the names that they wanted, and that
the -- the corporations would be putting a lot of time and
effort into it. And if they can get away without having to
cough money up, because money’s kind of short. You have to
realize that while(the state and the federal government has
settled‘their claim against Exxon many years ago, all of these
corporations are still in litigation with Exxon, and that
money’s kind of short. But they will -- we -- we will hash it
out.

It -- I believe -- personally believe this is
something that should take place. We should get everybody
togethe? and start hashing all this stuff out. It would be a
good -- good way to spend some of this money. And while I'm
adding ﬁere, I'l1l -- I’'11 quickly go down this list of projects

that I support:
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97284, a test fishery project; 97001, harbor seal
conditionvand health status; 97064, monitoring habitat
(indiscernible) of harbor seals; 97052, community involvement;
97210,Ayouth area watch; 97214, a harbor seal documentary;
97220; eastern Prince William Sound habitat restoration; 97244,
community-based harbor seal management sampling; 97245,
community-based harbor seal .research; énd,,of course, 97281,
forestl@orkshops; 97282, sea otter population monitoring;
97286, elders youth conference; 97295, decim- -- decimation of
traditional (indiscernible), 97283, Eyak beach cleanup.

- And I’'ll end my testimony on -- I know that the
Pubiic‘Advisory Group has a mind of its own and ﬁhey don’'t feel
like théy’re bound by the Chief Scientist’s or the Executive
Director’s recommendations.

MS. McCAMMON: I should say neither is the Trustee
Council. Thanks, Bob.

| MR. McCORKLE: Anybody else there to testify before
we comé back to Anchorage?

| MS. OTT: No.

'MR. MCCORKLE: Okay. Well, now don’'t go off the air
because‘we will be returning again one more time before we
closevdut. Now I'd like to return to Anchorage and invite
members of the Public Advisory Council or the public or other
staff persdns ﬁo talk to us if they would like to do that.

Yes? 1If you’d come forward and have a chair by the
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.microphone. Give us and spell your name, and also let us have

your addréss, if we may, please. Thank you.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MR. GORDON PULLAR

Thank you. My name is Gordon Pullar. That’s spelled

P-u-l-l-a-r, and I'm the Director of the Department of Alaska

‘Native and Rural Development, which is a component of the

College 6f Rural Alaska at the University of Alaska, Fairbanks.
Qur office address is 2221 East Northern Lights Boulevard,
Suite 213, Anchorage, 99508. 1I’'d just like to briefly talk
about a -- a project that we have proposed. 1It’'s applied field
base project and rural development for individuals who may wish
to complete a degree in rural development but still live in
rural'gommunities.

| ‘.We would like to be able to expand this project in
a -- a£ a small level as a kind of a pilot effort into the oil
spill‘area to reach communities that may have people that would
be interested and qualified for this project. And we’'ve had a
number;of inquiries, so we believe thét those people are there.
It wouid be related to the restoration effort in that one of
the requirements of the project -- or two of the requirements.
One of them is an internship and the other is a research
project, in that the students would be able to work with some
of the projects that will be funded or that are funded.

We have spoken to a few of the principal

" investigators of existing projects. They all seem receptive to
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thebidea‘of having students work with them. The result would
be that not only the -- the students would be able to complete
their degree, but they would be able to do work that is
diréctly related to the restoration project. The other part of
the ?rogram involves a course of individual study, a -- a -- a
credit for prior learning. And it’s - it’s a -—- a fast -- a
fast-track degree program for mid-career people. I’'d be glad
to answer any questions if.....

| MR. McCORKLE: Molly; have you any response you care
té make?

MS. McCAMMON: No.

MR. McCORKLE: Other members from the Public Advisory
Group for Mr. Pullar, or others in the room? Yes?

UNIDENTIFIED MALE SPEAKER: What’s the project
number?

MS. McCAMMON: 275.

UNIDENTIFIED MALE SPEAKER: 275?

MS. McCAMMON: Yeah. 1It’s under public information
and education.

MR. PULLAR: Thank you agdin.

MR. McCORKLE: Thank you, Mr. Pullar. We appreciate
you coming down to be with us this evening and to discuss your
project‘and let us know of ifs important points. Anybody else
here in Anchorage who would like to be next?

(No audible response)
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- MR. McCORKLE: If not, theﬁ we’'ll go back along the
network and see -- we are going to Valdez -- to Cordova next,
retﬁrﬁing to Cordova. Anybody in Cordova who would like to
speak to us just now?

| MS. OTT: No. That’s it for Cordova.
MR. McCORKLE: Well, really? We were hoping for one
or tWonmofe comments from Cordova, but thank you for.....
| " MS. OTT: Be careful, Ricky’s still here. You might
get him;
| '_ MR. McCORKLE: Well, we’ll be here a while longer. I
guess we'’ll maybe skip Anchorage and go back to Valdez and see
if theré7s anyone who’s come in that would like to talk to us
from there; We’d be very much intereéted in hearing from you.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY OF MS. KAREN GOODBERLET

Yes. Mf name is Karen Goodberlet. That’s spelled
G-o—o;d—b—e—r—l—e—t, Box 2923 here in Valdez. And I’'d like to
make one comment on the duck flats in Valdez here, and I see
reference to plastic pollution.

| In the last month I've taiked to a friend of mine who
three years ago went in and did a private study with a -- a
colleague bf hers, and they came out with finding oil there.
And I wés hoping that that project was an extending look toward
pollutioh as far as oil went in the duck flats.
) MR. McCORKLE: Thank you very much. Are there any

questibns for Karen Goodberlet?
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(No audible response)

MR. McCORKLE: Well,Athen let me say thank you very
much for coming out to be with us this e?ening and to give us
your teétimoﬁy. We really appreciate that. And it looks like
I'll giQe one final call for Cordova. Anybody there from
Cordo§§? »

(No audible response)

_MR. McCORKLE: And then a final call for Anchorage.

Anybodfkhere in Anchorage who would like to address us?
(No audible response)

MR. McCORKLE: Any comments from the Executive
Director?

MS. McCAMMON: No, Mr. Chairman, other than just to
say that all of -- that the testimony tonight has been recorded
and will be transcribed and given to the Trustee Council
vérbétim. So I did want you tolknow that, and it will be
summarizédvfor the rest of the Public Advisory Group members
who were not able to attend tonight.

MR. McCORKLE: Thank you very much. Any member of
the Public Advisory Group who would like to have a final word
this.événing?

(No audiblé response)

MR. McCORKLE: Ahd anybody else?

(No audible resPOﬁse)

MR. McCORKLE: If not, then we declare the public
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heariﬁgs&ére over, with great thanks to everybody who did come
to participate, and we always are glad td have your opinion.
Remembér,‘they do not need to end this evening; they can be
taken up to the last moment before the Trustee Council vbtes,
which IiUnderstand will be August 29th.

MS. McCAMMON: 29th.

MR. McCORKLE: So thank you very much, and good night

Cordova and Valdez and Anchorage.

(Whereupon, the proceedihgs in the above matter were

adjourned at 7:45 p.m.)

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

22

23
24

25

CERTIFICATTION

STATE OF ALASKA
; SS.

THIRD JUDICIAL DISTRICT

I, CINDY S. CARL, do hereby certify:

(1) That the foregoing pages contain a full, true, and
correct transcript of proceedings in the above-entitled matter,
transcribed by me, or at my direction and supervision, to the
best of my knowledge and ability.

(2) That I have been certified for transcript services
by the United States Courﬁs. ‘ |

(3) That I was certified for transcript services by

the Alaska Court System prior to January 1, 1993.

SIGNED AND CERTIFIED:

Yo s SR -
BY: U"\Az‘/'lg Lb'} DATE: Y\\L\ \Q(O
Cindy S. €arl
Certified Court Reporter uu$““uz

W

'

Executary Court Reporting
626 Cordova, Suite 104
Anchorage, AK 99501
Phone: (907) 272-4084




97100



Administration, Science Management and Public Information

Project Number: . ,97100
Restoration Category: - A'dnAlinistration, Public Information and Scientific Maﬁagement .
Proposer: : , Restoration Office
‘L’ead Trustee Agen;cy: | , All TIL;SIGC A:genciésn »
Alaska Seal ife Center: . | n/a
Duration: B - Oﬁéoing _ -
CostFY9%: . $3,439,600 |
Cost FY 97: ‘ - | $2,357,100
Cost FY 98: - 52800000
Cost FY 99: . $2,500,00
Cost FY 00: 51,700,000
. Cost FY 01: © 81,500,000 ’
Cost FY 02: N $1,500,0’00
Geographic Afea:. : . Ollsplll area
Injured Resource/Service: 'VMultiplve resources and services
| ABSTRACT -

Project 97100 provides overall support for administration and implementation of the restoration program
through the Restoration Office. This includes funding support for the Trustee Council’s core staff
working at the direction of the Executive Director, management of the scientific peer review process,
public involvement efforts including the active participation of the 17-member Public Advisory Group
(PAG), and support for Trustee agency participation in the restoration program process as part of the
Restcmnon Work Force. .
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Administration, Public Information, and Science Management  Project Number: 97100 .

INTRODUCTION

The Trustee Council, established under the terms of a court approved civil settlement, is comprised of .-
the Commissioner of the Department of Environmental Conservation, the Commissioner of the

Department of Fish and Game; the Attorney General of the State of Alaska; the Secretary of the

Department of the Interior; the Secretary of the Department ‘of Agriculture; and the Director of the

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. In order to manage the Settlement as directed by the
Trustee Council, the Administration, Public Information and Science Management project (97100)

provides for overall implementation of the restoratlon program through the Restoration Office and the
Trustce agenc1es - .

Project 97100 supports administration, the scientific peer review process management, and public
communications for the Trustee Council's restoration program. This project makes extensive use of
existing Trustee Council agency structures to keep administrative costs to a minimum. The proposed
Project 97100 budget continues the effort to make reductions in administrative and management costs in -
parallel with reductions in the overall work plan as directed by the Trustee Council. Two full time staff
positions in the Restoration Office have been eliminated in this budget and funding for restoration work
force liaison funding has also been reduced to six months for each liaison agency.

_ Specific components of the 97100 Administration, Public Information & Science Management pro;ect .
+ include:

Qil Spill Public Information Center — The Oil Spill Information Center (OSPIC) currently serves as the
central access point for information generated through the Trustee Council process and as a public
repository for reports and other materials generated as a result of the cleanup, damage assessment and
restoration efforts following the Exxon Valdez oil spill. The Trustee Council’s Public Record is also
maintained by OSPIC. Staff librarians respond to inquiries from local, state, national, and international
users, including but not limited to students (preschool to graduate level), educators, scientists,
government agency personnel state and federal legislators, conservationists, commercial and sport .
fishing interests, recreationists, spill area community residents, the business community, the mcdla, the
legal profession, and other libraries and information providers. OSPIC also maintains the Council's
Internet homepage connection which has significantly increased use of OSPIC services '

(http://www.alaska.net/~ospic).

This project reflects a continuation level of funding for OSPIC in FY 97. The long-term future of

OSPIC is under active review as part of an ongoing federal, state, university and local government effort

to establish a combined Resources Coalition Library. In concept, the Coalition Library would merge
collections of various resource libraries in the Anchorage area. OSPIC would join this Coalition Library

with funding support from the Trustee Council for maintenance of oil spill and restoration program

materials as part of the larger collection. Whether the Coalition Library concept will be implemented

has not yet been determined although prospects for a merger appear strong. .
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- Synthesis and Dissemination (Information Managemeit) — This component, initiated in F'Y 95, further

augments the information management system that began with establishment of the Oil Spill Public

Information Center (OSPIC) in September 1990. When fully developed, this project will make

information pertaining to the Exxon Valdez oil spill restoration program readily available for use by

managers, scientists, and the public.in a user-friendly electronic format. This will include access (via the
_ Internet) to a database/geo-bibliography of Trustee Council reports and other information concerning -

_ restoration activities. This project will allow foron-line searches regarding various restoration issues or
topics (e.g., a listing of all final reports that address a particular injured resource). This on-line
database/geo-bibliography will provide better public access to restoration information as well as help
support restoration planning, resource management, scientific research and coordination. It is intended to
be largely completed in FY 96 w1th mamtenance, updating and reﬁnement expected inFY 97.

Chlef Sc1entxst and Peer Rev1ew Process — The Trustee Councal and the Trustee Councﬂ-supponed
principal investigators need access to the best possible scientific knowledge and understanding
concerning injured resources and services. This information has been provided continuously by the
Chief Scientist and expert peer reviewers since the injury assessment process started in 1989. The Chief
Scientist is independently contracted to assist the Executive Director and the Trustee Council in order to
provide unbiased scientific expertise on an upon-request basis. The Chief Scientist also uses a variety of
other individuals with expertise in specific fields who provide their individual reviews of project

. proposals and assist in the peer review and approval of final reports. The Science Coordinator, who

. works in the Restoration Office and reports directly to the Executive Dlrector works closely with the

AChlef Sc1cntlst n facxhtatmg the scientific rewew and evaluation process.
Operations — The budget for Operations includes ﬁ.mdmg for the Executive Director and the core
Restoration Office staff that provide the basic planning, coordination, communications and overall
restoration program management functions of the Trustee Council. These core staff members work on
behalf of all six Trustees collectively rather than for any one particular agency. This budget also

includes funding for an annual external audit, public meetings and workshops including the Annual

Restoration Workshop; Trustee Council meetings and transcription services; travel expenses to support
participation in various meetings; teleconferences; Public Notice advertising expenses; publication of the
restoration program’s Annual Report, preparation of annual work plan documents (i.e., annual
Invitation, Draft Work Plan, final Work Plan); the Restoration Update newsletters; community bulletins
and other publications; and postage for mailings. The Operations budget also provides funding to
support and maintain the Trustee Council's financial records including the preparation of quarterly and
annual financial status reports: This budget includes funding for the lease and operating costs for offices
in Anchorage (645 G Street) and a small Juneau office (in the Federal Office Building). In FY 97, in
response to guidance from the PAG, the Operations budget includes funding for an enhanced public
information effort including topical radio broadcasts on restoration projects. Also included is funding to
support initial planning in anticipation of the Exxon.Valdez 10th anniversary in 1999. In keeping with
guidance from the Trustee Council to reduce overall administrative costs, in FY 97 this budget

. component reflects the elirnin‘at:ion of two full-time positions.

Public Advnsory Group — The Public Adv1sory Group (PAG) consists of 17 members, plus two ex-
officio members from the Alaska State Legxslatu:e The membership of the PAG includes
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Administration, Public Information, and Science Management -Project Number: 97100 .

" representatives of 12 principal interest groups (e.g., tourism/recreation, commercial fishing, Native land
owners) and five members from the public-at-large. The role of the PAG is to help provide for
meaningful public involvement including guidance and input to the Trustee Council on such items as the
annual work plans, budgets, and overall implementation of the Restoration Plan. The budget reflects the
administrative support expenses for the PAG, including travel expenses to participate in various
meetings. The FY 97 budget proposed for the PAG reﬂects a continuation-level of funding with some

" minor reductions. - - -

Restoration Work Force — The FY 97 budget for the Restoration Work Force reflects support for the six
Trustee agency liaisons and travel funding for Trustee members to attend Council meetings. This

. funding will be used to support staff designated by the Trustees (liaisons) who assist in the development
of the annual work plan and generally represent the Trustee Council members in matters related to
implementation of the restoration program. InFY 97 this component of the budget has been reduced in
parallel with reductions to the overall work plan budget and the Operations component. .

NEED FOR THE PROJECT

The project will provide the essential management and administration necessary to efficiently implement
the restoration program developed by the Trustee Council. '

. Al Statement of the Problem : . : ) .

Implementation of the restoration program as directed by the Trustee Council and guided by the ‘
Restoration Plan requires overall administration, meaningful involvement of the public, and
management of the scientific peer review process.

B. Rationale/Link to Restoration

| Project 97100 provides essential support to implement the restoratlon program as (iu-ected by the Trustee
Councﬂ and guided by the Restoration Plan. : :

C. Location

Project 97100 will be implemented throughout the spill area. The Trustee Council mainiai}xs a small
‘office in Juneau (709 West 9th Street, Juneau, Alaska, 99801) and the Restoration Office in Anchorage
(645 G Street, Anchorage, 99501).

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

Project 97100 provides support for various aspects of community involvement. This includes public
information efforts that will assist the general public and spill community residents to learn about and .
more effectively participate in the restoration program process. The Spill Area-Wide Coordinator for the
Community Involvement Project (Project /025) shares office space with the Trustee Council staff in the
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Administration, Public Information, and Science Management  Project Number: 97100

Anchorage Restoration Office in order to ensure close coordination of community involvement efforts.

PROJECT DESIGN '

A.  Objectives
The fundamental objective of the Administration, Public Information and Science Management project
is implementation and management of the Trustee Council's direction to pursue a comprehensive,

balanced approach to restoration.
Specific objectives for FY 97 include: ..
| L Implernent the approved FY 97 Work Plan.

2. Provide access to local, state, national, and international users of restoration program information
through the Oil Spill Public Information Center (OSPIC). .

3. Continue implementation of the strategies and tools necessary to compile, manage, synthesize,
and disseminate currently available information about the Exxon Valdez oil spill and the Trustee
Council (including results and findings from damage assessment and restoration projects) in a
manner which can be easily used and understood. | :

4, Continue oversight and management of the Trustee Council science program, including the peer
review and pI‘O_]eCt evaluatmn process under the direction of the Chief Sclennst

5. Sponsor the Annual Restoration Workshop that brmgs together smen’nsts, agency staff Trustee
Council staff, academia, and members of the general public to review the status of injured
resources and services in order to refine restoration strategies through the adaptive management
prccess' : ' - :

. 6. Further refine recovery objectives for inj ured resources as warranted on the basis of restoration
project results and ﬁndmgs

7. Complete habitat evaluatmns appraisals and negotiations with willing sellers under both the
Large Parcel and Small Parcel Habitat Protection Programs.

g Conduct regular meetings and continue frequent interaction with the Public Advisory Group
(PAG) as a means of gathering public input into the Trustee Council process. -

9. Work closely with the Community Involvement Coordinator and Community Facilitators.

10.  Begin planning for the Tenth Anniversary Symposium ( 1999) and related evcnts.
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11.  Produce the restoration program’s Annual Report.
12, Publish the Restoration Update newsletter 6 times/year regarding restoration pfograxﬁ activities.

13.  Develop the FY 98 Work Plan, including the initial Invitation for project proposals, while .
providing for meaningful public involvement in the development and review of the work plan.

14.  Continue oversight and management of the Trustee Council's on-going FY 92-97 Work Plan
“projects and expenditures, including the production of quarterly reports that track the status of
Trustee Council authorized projects. ;

15.  Complete a second independent audit.
" 16.  Continue to improve management and inventory of écjuipment purchased with Trustee Council
funds. ~ ‘ :

B. Methods

All Trustee Council operations are governed by the state and federal laws and regulations that apply to
the respective agencies that comprise the Trustee Council.

C.  Cooperating Agencies, Contracts and Other Agencies _ . : .

Multiple agencies are involved in the implementation of Project 97100. All Trustee agencies receive
funding for liaison support. The Alaska Department of Fish and Game is the administering agency for
most of the Operations functions, although the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
receives funding to pay for lease costs for the Juneau office. The Alaska Department of Natural
Resources administers the contract for the Chief Scientist/peer review process and also receives funding
for the Information Management pro;ect The U.S. Department of the Interior receives a small amount
of funding for work in support of the Public Advisory Group as a well as fundmg for participation of a
federal budget oﬁicer

A variety of contracts will be administered under Project 97100, including the Chief Scientist/peer
review contract. A number of small contracts will be administered under 97100 for services associated

with equipment maintenance and publication of documents (see detalled budget form for additional
information).

SCHEDULE

The Trustee Council operates on the federal fiscal year (October | - September 30).

A.  Measurable Project Tasks for FY 97 (October 1, 1996 - September 30, 199‘7) .
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Measurable project tasks include successful development of the FY 98 Work Plan including publication
of the initial /nvitation, followed by a Draft Work Plan for public comment and then a final Work Plan
following Trustee Council action. Other measurable project tasks include holding meetings of the
Trustee Council and the Public Advisory Group, regular meetings of the Restoration Work Force, - -
preparation of quarterly financial reports, quarterly project status reports, habitat program status reports,
completion of a second independent audit, pubhcatlon of the Restoratzon Update newsletter and the

- restoration program Annual Report T - ‘

B. Milestones and Endpmnts
. Project milestones and endpoints for Project 97 100 include:

~ Annual Restoration Workshop . =~ . : - mid-January

* Publish annual Invitation , - "mid-February
Receipt of FY 98 Project Proposals mid-April ;
Scientific/Technical/Policy/Legal Review of Proposals mid-April (through mid-August)
Publish Draft Work Plan : mid-June

Trustee Council action on FY 98 Work Plan . mid-August
C.  Completion Date

. Project 97100 will be~c0mpleie at the end of federal fiscal year 1997. " ' ’

PUBLICATIONS AND REPORTS -

See above (Measurable Project Tasks).

PROFESSIONAL CONFERENCES

The Project 97100 budget reflects funding support for Restoration Office representatives to attend four
national conferences to present information regarding the status of the restoration program. This
includes funding for the Science Coordinator to attend the annual meeting of the Pacific Seabird Group
in order to meet with a wide range of experts in seabird ecology and restoration; for Restoration Office
staff to attend the annual meetings of the Outdoor Writers Association of America and the annual
conference of the Society for Environmental Journalists in order to provide information concerning the
restoration program, and for the Executive Director to attend a national oil spill restoration conference.
It is anticipated that in each case a presentation will be made concerning the restoration program.

. NORMAL AGENCY MANAGEMENT
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Funding for the Project 97100 budget supports the core administrative, science management and public
information functions that are required to implement the Restoration Plan. The Restoration Office and

the functions included within the Project 97100 budget are budgeted for the sole purpose of supportmg
restoration program activities and may not be used for other agency purposes.

. COORDINATION AND INTEGRATION OF RESTORATION EFFORT

At the direction of the Trustee Council, the Executive Director implements Project 97100 to provide for
the overall coordination and integration of the restoration program. As part of an adaptive management
process, the Trustee Council sponsors the annual restoration workshop that brings together scientists,

- agency staff, Trustee Council staff and members of the general public to review the status of injured
resources and services and refine current and proposed restoration strategies. In addition, all project
proposals are peer reviewed in regard to their coordination and integration aspects.

EXPLANATION OF CHANGES IN CONTINUING PROJEéTS

The most significant changes between FY 96-Project 96100 and FY 97-Project 97100 concern the
reduction in funding for staff support to administer and manage the restoration program in parallel with
.. reductions’in funding for the overall work plan. In the Operations component, two full-time positions
i have been eliminated. Funding for Restoration Work Force liaison functions has also been reduced with .
~ each agency now receiving the equivalent of 0.5 FTE (six months) support, plus expenses assocmted

with that position.

PROPOSED PRINCIPAL INVESTIGATOR

-

Not applicable to this project.
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSZT......‘&;OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

“
™~

Authorized | Proposed | - PROPOSED FFY 1997 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS |
Budget Category: FFY 1996 FFY 1997 ADEC ADF&G ADNR USFS DOl NOAAJ[
$69.2 $1,916.2 $631.9 $68.8 $97.2 $83.8
Personnel $1,7024 $1,289.5 FEE—. . P : Y e _
Travel $190.0 $167.8 [
Contractual $1,158.2 $1,092.0 =
Commodities $50.8 $38.3 [N T I j
Equipment $171 $19.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS .
Subtotal $3,118.5 $2,606.6 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated :
General Administration $321.1 $250.5] FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002 “ ;
_Project Total $3,4306 | $2857.1| $2,800.0] $2,500.0 | $1,700.0] $1,500.0] _ $1,500.0 )
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 21.9 16.6 }
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars. -
Other Resources ] ] T
Comments:
’
s
H
Project Number: 97100 \ FORM 2A !
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific MULTI-TRUSTEE :
1997 Management : AGENCY ‘ '
Agency: Multiple , SUMMARY
PREPARED: 8/14/96 - '

1 0f69 DRAFT

8/16/96
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Ly
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1.._-cOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

2 of 69

~Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $163.4 $169.2 |
Travel $1.3 ’
Contractual $90.1
Commodities $13.0 R e
Equipment $1.5 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $269.3 $284.8 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated Estimated
General Administration $30.8 $32.51 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $300.1 $317.3
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 3.0 3.0 » ‘
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources { | | ! 1 ] I
Comments; ﬁ
Note: Budget includes an estimate of one-time moving/transition costs related to the merger with the Coalition Library.
, Project Number: 97100 , FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Qil Spill Public Information Center AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and ‘ SUMMAR
| ™}
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. 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS;l ‘L..QUNClL PRCJECT BUDGET .

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 -

Personnel Costs: ' S GS/Range/ Months Monthly 'Proposed“
Name 7 Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Overtime} FFY 1997

0.0
Holba . Librarian Hli 19D ‘ 12.0 586 67.2

Hayes Librarian 1l 17D 12.0 4.9 58.8
Lawrence Microcomputer Technician | 13B 12.0 36 43.2
' 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Subtotal 36.0 14.1 0.0
- , - Persohnel Total $169.2

Travel Costs: ‘ ' ' Ticket Round Total Dally] Proposed]

iDescription ' Price Trips -Days| . PerDiem| FFY 1997

Travel Total $0.0

Project Number: 97100 . FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Personnel
Management - Oil Spill Public Information Center & Travel
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game E + DETAIL
3 0f 69 BRAFTF— 8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS':I‘;_ +OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

4 of 69

Contractual Costs: B } V Proposedll
Description FFY 1997
Building Lease/Parking (includes 5% increase per lease terms) 42.6
Telephone 6.6
[[Equipment Maintenance and repair (copier, postage meter/scale, reader/printer, fax) 12.5
Postage 6.0
Western Library Network 24
LaserCat 26
Dialog Database 12
Subscriptions 8.0
Document Reproduction (including copyright fees) - 06
Freight and cartage of materials 0.6
Training . 35
llOne time moving costs associated with Coalition Library merger relocation 15.0
!
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $101.6
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description FFY 1997} .
Office and postal supplies 5.0
Data Processing Supplies 1.0
Library Acquisitions 40
_ _ Commodities Total $10.0
: Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Oil Spill Public Information Center Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game DETAIL

= 2

, |
@




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. " COUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

New Equipment Purchases: Number Unitl  Proposed
Description ; of Units Price FFY 1997
‘ 0.0
Web server equipment : -1 40 40
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
uipment Total $4.0

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. New E

0 i ot o a5 T P Tt i = 2 e e R e et e e e e et e = i ettt oot =

Existing Equipment Usage: ! Number Inventory
Description ~ ___ofUnits| — Agency|
Project Number: 97100 _ FORM 3B
1997 o Project Title: Administration,. Public Information and Scientific o Equipment
Management - Qil Spill Public Information Center A - DETAIL
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game

5 of 69 : DRAFT 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS)+._.SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET . g

R

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorized

6 of 69

Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel - $14.0 $6.0
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual $175.0 $48.0
Commodities $3.0 $1.3
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $192.0 $55.3 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $144| = $43) FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 .| FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 “
Project Total $206.4 $59.6
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.2 0.2 , 7 ’ l :
: Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars. 4
Other Resources | | | | | | [
Comments: : °
Project Number: 97100
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific FORM 3A
1997 Management - Synthesis and Dissemination (Information TRUSTEE
Management) AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural SUMMARY

Regglirces , _
D& | ‘6




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTQUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

h l

Personnel Costs:

Name

Position Description

GS/Range/
Step

Months
Budgeted

Monthly
Costs

Overtime

Proposed|
FFY 1997

Student Intern

Subtotal g

25

24

2.5

2.4

0.0

Personnel Total

. 6.0
0.0
0.0

. 0.0

- 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

"0

Travel Costs:

Description

) Ticket
Price

Round
. Trips

Total
Days

! Daily| .
- Per Diem|

Proposed

FFY 1997

Travel Total

$0.0

Project Number: 97100

FORM 3B
Personnel
& Travel
DETAIL

_ |Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
|Management - Synthesis and Dissemination (Information
Management) , '
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

1997

7 of 69 DRAFT

8/16/96 -




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1.._ .~<OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: Proposed|
Description FFY 1997|
Production costs for update of CD-Rom, 200 copies ) 10.0
Database management support, update of geobibliography, integration with GIS 30.0
Software licensing agreements 20
Hardware maintenance agreement 2.0
Equipment repairs 15
Telecommunications 1.0
Training 1.5
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $48.0
Commodities Costs: ! Proposed||’
_|i{Description ' ' - FFY 1997
Supplies including plotter paper, data cartridges, recordable CDs 0.5
Software upgrades 0.8
Commodities Total $1.3
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific ' '
1997 | Marj1agement - Synthesis and Dissemination (Information Con,tractu.a.l &
, ! Commodities
Management) DETAIL
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources ’

8 of 69 _ D
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1 . S OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

[New Equipment Purchases: ]

e

90of 69

DRAFT

Number Unit] Proposed|
Description of Units Price FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. New Equipment Total $0.0Ji
[Existing Equipment Usage: T | O . — 7 Number[  Inventory
[Description of Units Agency
Project Number: 97100
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific FOBM 3B
1997 Management - Synthesis and Dissemination (Information Equipment
Management) : DETAIL
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

8/16/96



1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS) L__'.'."FOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET , T 4
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorized | Proposed

Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $7.0 - $0.0 §
Travel $0.0 $0.0 |
Contractual $400.0 | $380.0 §
Commodities $0.0 . $0.0 —_— : R
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal ' ] $407.0 $380.0 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $21.6 $20.1 | FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total | $428.6 $400.1 :
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.1 0.0 } 7
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources o | [ | | | [ |
Comments: }
Project Number: 97100 ‘ ' FORM 3A
1997 - Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Chief Scientist and Peer Reviewers AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources . SUMMARY

‘ _ 10 of 69 - D‘ : ‘ ‘ﬁ




I | 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS'IQ)UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET o ’

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 -

Personnel Costs: C ) ,GS/Ran_g? Months Monthly : Proposed
Name v Position Description Step| -Budgeted Costs Overtime FFY 1997

Subtotali 00 00 00

A Personnel Total $0.0
TravelCosts:- - . =~ - . , » Ticket| Round ~ Totall / Daily[. Proposed|
Description -~ - . _ . " Price| . - Trips| . .Days| PerDiem| FFY 1997
- i e " Travel Total ' $0.0

_ PrOJectNumber 97100 - -~ P " FORM 3B

1997 ’ Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific _ Personnel

"~ |Management - Chief Scientist and Peer Reviewers o ' & Travel

Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources - - o 'DETAIL

—_— - . '
- C

11 of 69 DRAFT - N




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1.._-SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Proposed

12 of 69

Contractual Costs:
Description - FFY 1997
Contract to-provide scientific support to the Trustee Council, including the services of the Chief Scientist and for Peer Reviews. 380.0
A contract is currently in place with annual options for renewal. The contractor is paid monthly based upon services rendered ’
monthly, throughout the entire fiscal year
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A Is required. Contractual Total $380.0
Commodities Costs: I ‘ Proposed
Description ' FFY 1997
1
_ Commodities Total $0.0
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Prolect Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
' Management - Chief Scientist and Peer Reviewers Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources DETAIL

A

!
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., ~ 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST .'..u,,.,:ouucu. PROJECT BUDGET | | .
- ~"October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 ~

New Equipment Purchases: ’ 5 o : Number Unitf Proposed

Description . : of Units Price|. FFY 1997

Those purchases associated “with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement ofan R New Equipment Total $0.0-

Existing Equipment Usage: . : : ' ) /" Number Inventory||.

Description - . ~ ofUnits] ©  ‘Agency
Project Number: 97100 e | FORM 3B

1997 | . Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scnentlf c . | Equipment

Management - Chief Scientist and Peer Reviewers ' DETAIL
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources’ '

13 of 69 , DRAFT ' _ ' : 8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS;I g_.stNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

14 of 69

Management - Operations
Agency: Multiple

“Authorized | Proposed PROPOSED FFY 1997 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS
Budget Category:: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997 "ADEC ADF&G ADNR USFS DOI NOAA|
o ' o $0.0 $1,428.1 $118.0 $40.0 $17.1
Personnel '$935.4 ~ $800.4
Travel $82.0 $77.8
Contractual $455.5 $546.7
Commodities $27.0 $18.0
Equipment $15.0 $15.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $1,514.9 $1,457.9 | Estimated Estimated Estimated | Estimated Estimated
General Administration $164.4 $145.3 1 FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $1,679.3 $1,603.2 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 11.3 9.3
: Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources { | | [ | I
Comments:
Project Number: 97100
19 97 Project Title: Administration,.Public Information and Scientific SUMMARY

A




a | . 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST._"COUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET . , . .
. October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 ‘

Budget Category: | FFY 1996 | FFY 1997 |
Personnel ' T $7495 $681.6
Travel - $82.0 $77.8
Contractual ‘ |l  $408.0 $510.7
Commodities ~ $27.0 $18.0 [ .
Equipment _ o $15.0 $15.0 ~ LONG QUIREMEN
Subtotal , 1  $1,2815 $1,303.1 | Estimated Estimated | Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration - | $133.1 $125.0 | FFY 1998 FFY 1899 |- FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total - | $1,4146] $1,428.1 -
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) | . 9.0] 8.0 ,
' - " o ] o ‘Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars. : .
Other Resources | N [ 1. A ] [ ]
Comments: 4 ' : o ' J
) Project Number: 97100 " ' ' 4 | FORM3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific ‘ TRUSTEE
Management - Operations . - AGENCY
Agency: AK. Dept. of Fish and Game , : | SUMMARY
- ! 1]

15069 - ' DRAFT | 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1._ <OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Personnel Costs: S GS/Range/ Months|{ * Monthly Proposed
Name Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Overtime FFY 1997
McCammon ~ Executive Director 12.0 0 10.2 122.4
Cramer . Director of Administration 24F - - 12.0 : 8.1 - 97.2
Senner Science Coordinator 24F 12.0 8.1 97.2
Myers Director of Operations 26C 12.0 8.1 97.2
Schubert Project Coordinator 23C 12.0 6.9 82.8
Hunt Communciations Coordinator 20A 12.0 5.7 68.4
Williams Executive Secretary 16J 12.0 5.1 61.2
Yockey Administrative Assistant Il 14D 12.0 4.1 49.2
Unanticipated overtime 6.0 6.0
Subtotal 98.0|" 56.3] 8.0
, Personnel Total $681.6
Travel Costs: ] Ticket Round Total Dally Proposed
Description Price _Trips Days| ! PerDiem| FFY 1997
in-State Travel _ ‘
Anchorage to Juneau (4 staff to attend 3 TC meetings) 0.3 12 36] 0.2 10.8
Anchorage to Juneau (administrative travel) 1 0.3 121~ 45/ 0.2 126 ||
Anchorage to Kodiak (4 staff to attend TC meeting) ' g - 03 _ 4 12| 0.2 3.6
Anchorage to PWS Community (4 staff to attend TC meetmg) o 0.2 4 12} 0.2 - 3.2
Community Meetings os5{ . 10 22 0.2 9.4
PAG Field Trip (restoration office staff participation) ' o5 - 4 18 « 0.2 5.6
Other Community Involvement/Meetings ‘ 0.3 : 10 23 0.2 .76
Car rental (daily rate of $40.00) : - : 20 0.8
Out-of-State Travel . ’ N Y
Anchorage to Washington D.C. .16 5 15| 0.2 - 11.0
National conferences (includes OWAA, SEJ annual meetings @ 2 ea.] . 14 - 6 - 20 . 0.2] 12.4
Car Rental (daily rate of $40.00) . o .20 0.8
Travel Total $77.8
Project Number: 97100 ) FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Personnel
Management - Operations ' & Travel
Agency: AK. Dept. of Fish and e v DETAIL
. 16 of 69 - U‘ .g




1997 EXXON VALDEZTRUS')I w2 OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1897

Contractual Costs Proposed
Descnptlon FFY 1997
1997 Audit Engagement 60.0
Phone and fax. ‘ - 38.0
Postage o 2 ' 10.0
Courier service ) 5.0
Building Lease/Parking - 101.9
Off-site storage space (@ $120/month) 14
Annual Restoration Status Report 217
Newsletter (6 issues) 1200
Annual invitation 6.0
Final Work Plan 4.0
- {iDraft Work Plan : : 9.8
o Commumty!user group. orlented bulletmslbrochures 8.1}
“[[Miscelianeous Printing g 4.0
[lEquipment Malntenance Agreemients {(copiers) . "19.5
Local Area Network maintenance contract (out source) -25.0:)}-
Public Notice Announcements (TC meetings 7.6, annual Invitation 2 0, annual restoratlon workshop 1 5) 11.1
ADA Compliance (special access to meetings) = : : 25
Transcription Services . . C - 10.0
Teleconferencing ) ' ' ' 12.0
" |IStaff training 715
Aircraft Charters within the Spill Area - 18.0]
Annual Restoration Workshop - “16.0
||Other technical review sess:ons/workshops ' 10.0
||Bulk Mail postage - ’ . 80
Meeting space rental (out of buil d:ng) 40.0
|[PBKB Line/DIS-WAN Access (12 months) .36
Topxcal radio broadcasts/news column contract 55.0
Noteboock series 3.6
Tabloid map/public info project 7.0
110 Year Anniversary Planning Project - 10.0

When a non-trustee orgamzatnon is used the form 4A is reqmred
MU AL -SSR s lvebdobe]

17 of 69 | " DRAFT

Contractual Total

| $510.7 " |

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST.._- JOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

. October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997
Commodities Costs: — ‘ Proposedll
Description - FFY 1997
{loffice Supplies 100 ||
Computer Software and Upgrades 5.0
Data Processing Supplies _ 3.0
i
Commodities Total $18.0
Project Number: 97100 A ' FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Operations , Commodities
Agency: AK. Dept. of Fish and Game DETAIL
18 of 69 D‘
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST..ZSOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 September 30, 1997 -

. : - . E - - ¢ Y ‘

New Equipment Purchases N - - : Number ‘Unitf  Proposed

Descrlptlon C R : i “ - of Units - Price] FFY 1997
LAN Replacement/Repair including tape back-up replacement : ' 51 . .30 15.0
' : : o : 0.0

. - - 0.0
: 0.0

o0
0.0

. 00,
0.0

~ 0.0
0.0
0.0 .

‘ 0.0
Those purchases assoclated with replacement equlpment should be lndicated by placement of an R. New Equipment Total $15.0

[Existing Equnpment Usage o . ‘ Number| Inventory

Description i R » o ' ' ' - of Units Agency

o Pro;ectNumber 97100 -FORMSB
1997 Project Title: Administration, Pubhclnformatlon and Scnentn" c " | Equipment
' Management - Operations : “ | DETALL

Agency: AK. Dept. of Fish and Game ‘ ' : .

19 of 69 ST ' DRAFT ' . 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1..

October. 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

-.~OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

n

20 of 69

-

‘ Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 - |  FFY 1997
Personnel $87.9 $0.0}
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual - $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 , e
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 , LONG RANGE FUND REQU
Subtotal $87.9 $0.0 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $13.2 $0.0| FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 “
Project Total $101.1 $0.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.0 0.0 , i ,
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources [ | | [
Comments: ' !
Prolect Number: 97100 . FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Pubhc Informatlon and SC|ent|ﬂc TRUSTEE
4 Management - Operations : AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Enwronm'Con’serva‘tion

SUMMAR.




’ " 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1 ..‘_..::OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET o Lo .
o October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 ‘ :

Personnel Costs: S o GS/Range/ Months Monthly . Proposed|
Name = . - Position Descriptidn L - ‘Step Budgeted| - Costs Overtime| FFY 1997
o 00] . 00 - 0.0
L ‘ oo Personnel Total $0.0
Travel Costs: o T o : - Ticketf =~ Round Total| - Daily Proposed
Description T ‘ ' 4 : Price| - Trips Days| - PerDiem| FFY 1997
Travel Total| $0.0
Project Number: 97100 ' ' | : FORM 3B A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Personnel
Management - Operations - ] : & Travel
Agency: AK Dept. of Environmental Conservation , DETAIL

21 of 69 ' DRAFT — ' 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST..._ SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET : o
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: ' ‘ ‘ Proposed|
Description - _ ' _ ‘ : FFY 1997
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. g ‘ Contradtual Total $0.0
Commodities Costs: : Proposed
Description ] 7 - o o - FFY 1997
- Commodities Total $0.0
Project Number: 97100 - ' FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
. Management - Operations Commodities
- Agency: AK Dept. of Environm | Conservation =~ = , DETAIL
22 of 69 D ‘




_ ' 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST\.. ~~OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET ' h .

October 1, 1996 September 30, 1997 _ {

New Equipment Purchases: ' ' ' . Number]| - ~Unit| Proposed
Description - o : , 7 ' of Units " Price| FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be mducated by placement of an R. " New Equipment Totai $0.0
Existing Equipment Usage : R Number Inventory
Descrlptlon 7 _ ' , R , - o ' - ofUnits|  Agency

Pro;ect Number 97100 o S o FORM 3B

1997 - |Project Title: Administration, Public Informatlon and Scientific : Equipment
- Management - Operations ' o | DETAIL

Agency: AK Dept. of Environmental Conservatlon ' o 3 :

230f69 ——— —DBRAFT — o 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL... SGOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

_ L ] “Authorized | “Proposed |[KIEEN
[Budget Category: * | FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel : $63.0 $84.0 |
Travel | %00 $0.0
Contractual ~ $25.0 $20.0 PUSIE
Commodities $0.0 $S00 B R o
Equipment 1 ~ $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal - $88.0 $104.0 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration ' $11.2 $14.0| FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $99.2 $118.0 -
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) ' 0.8 . 1.0 , i
) | __Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources i [ | ' [ | ‘ ' |
Comments: _ ' ' J
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Informatipn and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Operations AGENCY
. Agency: AK Dept. of Natural P.rces SUMMA‘
24 of 69 b 96




- 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL_ COUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET -
‘October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

" e

Personnel Costs: :

Name

‘ Position Dgst;riptiqn

GS/Range/

Step|

- Months=
Budgeted|

Monthly
" Costs

N .

Proposedll

FFY 1997

!Christmah ‘

Natural Resource Manager Il -

|23¢

- Subtotal

12,0

7.0

- . Qvertime

00
84.0
. 0.0
- 0.0
00
.00
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
00|
0.0

12.0

. 7.0

- 0.0

Personnel Total

- $84.0 1.

Travel Costs:

Ticket

Pricei

-Round

Trips} -

Total
- _Days

Daily

‘Proposed||

Description

Per Diem

FFY:1997)| -

Travel Totai

300

1997

nE A8 20

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Informatlon and Sc:lentlf ic

Management - Operations

Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

DRAFT

-

FORM 3B -
Personnel
& Travel
DETAIL

' 8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST& <OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
' October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: — . N e S : . Proposed
Description ‘ _ ‘ ] o _ : | FFY 1997
Mapping products ' ‘ o , | _ 200 ‘
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. : Contractual Total $20.0 |
Commodities Costs: . R : Proposed“
Description B .' j § . FFY 1997
, Commodities Total | $0.0
Project Number: 87100 - | ;, FORM 3B
997 Project Title: Administration, Public Informatton and Scuentlﬁc Contractual &
Management - Operations o Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Naturanurces ) DETAIL
T | '6/96




- -!ncu_ PROJECT BUDGET

| 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS
Qctober 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Unit Proposed“
Price] FFY 1997

New Equipment Purchases: Number

Description ‘ of Units

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment shouid be mdxcated by placement of an R ‘New Equipment Total $0.0
~ |IExisting Equipment Usage : - Number Inventory

Descnptlon

1997

27 nfRY

- ofUnits]  Agency|

_—-—___-..—_J
e e ]

Pro;ect Number 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Operations ‘

Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

DRAFT

" FORM 38
Equipment
DETAIL

8/16/96
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Octoberi. 1996 - September 30, 1997

1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL.... SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

28 of 69

D

4R

Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: "FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
lPersonnel $35.0 $34.8 K
Travel $0.0 $0.0 §
" [[Contractual - $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $35.0 $34.8 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated “
(General Administration $5.3 $5.2 ) FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 | FFY 2002
Project Total $40.3 $40.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.5 03 , )
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources | ] | | |
Comments; ! l
H
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Operations - AGENCY
Agency:. Dept. of the Interior ;

| SUMMAR‘
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST

o )
Personnel Costs:

~ GS/Range/

Name

“{Position Description

Budgeted

Months

|_ SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
" QOctober 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

o

. Moftfwly

Overtime

- Proposed"
FFY 1997

Baldauf o

Federal Budget Officer

[

Step

4.0

Costs

8.7

34.8
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

0.0
0.0
0.0

Subtotal R

-8.7).

2.0 ,

- Personnel Total

"{iTravel Costs:

Description

Ticket]
- Price} .

Round
Trips

, Days

Total

FFY.1997

Travel Total

1997

NA AF 00

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public lnformatlon and Sc&entlf c

Management - Operations
Agency: Dept. of the Interior

W——;——

$0.0

t

FORM 3B
Personnel

& Travel
DETAIL

DRAFT

8/16/96

00|

00}
o0

00~

|
Daily|. Proposed .

“Per Diem|



. ;%EI B '\2
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL . SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET ‘ N
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 '

Contractual Costs: - ' ' ’ . Proposed

Descripton ’ o _ _ ‘ o FFY 1997
" |When a non-trustee organizafion is used, the form 4A is required. : ' Contractual Total $0.0

Commoditles Costs: ' B ‘ - ‘ ; : Proposed|

Description ‘ ' ‘ S ' - - ' FFY 1997

Commodities Total $0.0

Project Number: 97100 ~ | FORM 3B

1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual & :
Management - Operations : » Commodities i?

. Agency: Dept. of the Interior ’ : ‘ e DETAIL _
 apof6g D ‘ ‘6




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSY ..Quncn_ PROJECT BUDGET-

‘October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

[[New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number

Unit Proposedl

rice FFY 1997

of Units

|{[Those purchases associated with replacement equment should be lndlcated by placement of anR.

Existing Equipment Usage

New Equipment Total $0.0

31 0of 68

Agency: Dept. of the Interior

- Number inventory
Description of Units Agency
PrOject Number 97100 FORM 3B |
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scuentiﬁc Equipment |
Management - Operations DETAIL

DRAFT

8/16/96



S B
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. _ <OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET e

October 1, 1896 - September 30, 1997

Proposed

32 0f 69

J

Authorized
Budget Category: FFY 19986 | FFY 1997
Personnel $0.0 $0.0 [N
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual . $22.5 $16.0
‘Commodities ' - $0.0 $0.0 L . ) . T
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $22.5 $16.0 | Estimated | Estmated | Estmated | Estimated | Estimated u
" iGeneral Administration $1.6 $1.1§ FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $24.1 $17.1
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.0 0.0 ;
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
llOther Resources | { 1 1 . ] |
Comments; ' !
Project Number: 97100 . FORM 3A
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
1997 Management - Operations’ AGENCY
' Agency: National Oceanic & P.pheric Administration .SUMMA_P‘.
96



o o 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST%L.»_!:: INCIL PROJECT BUDGET o h_.

. October 1, 1996 - Septernber 30, 1997

PersonnelCosts':' — B : GS/Range/ Months ' Monthly Proposed“‘

lIName e ~ |Position Description . ’ Step Budgeted Costs] - 0vertime FFY 1997
[
Subtotal 00| -~ . 00 0.0

. R ‘ . ‘ ‘ _ Personnel Total| $0.0
Travel Costs: R ‘ “ : ~ Ticket Round Total] =~ Daily PFaposecﬁ!
-|[Description o . ' Pricef = Trips Days| :PerDiem| FFY.1997
Travel Total $0.0

Project Number: 97100 . ‘ FORM 3B

1997 Project Title: Administration, Public lnformatlon and Scientific Personnel

‘ : Management - Operations ‘ - & Travel

Agency: National Oceamc&Atmosphenc Administration |, DETAIL

23 0f69 ‘ DRAI" i ‘ . 8/16/96

g e
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTH-.JOUNClL PROJECT BUDGE S
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 E '

Contractual Costs: — . , , " Proposed||
Description ' B : FFY 1997
Juneau Federal Bullding - lease (estimate) ~ - ‘ 16.0
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. . Contractual Total $16.0
[Commodities Costs: ' ‘ V ‘ ' Proposed
Description ' A ' ' ' : s FFY 1997
Commodities Total $0.0
Project Number: 97100 : FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Operations A Commodities
Agency: National Oceanic & heric Administration DETAIL
P |
o :

L]




‘ - . . . Ll :M\X"” ———
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1 L : vO!NClL PROJECT BUDGET o ' S -_,/‘

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 .

A

New Equipment Purchases: : ) ' - Number Unitf  Proposed
Description . - : ' ‘ ‘ - of Units Price} -FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement 6f an R. New Equipment Total $0.0
Existing Equipment Usage - , I , ' ~ Number Inventory
' Descnptuon - o ' ‘ » ' o 4 of Units Agencylf

- Project Number: 97100 ' FO'RI\./i 3§

1997 7 | Project Title: Administration, Publtc lnformatlon and Scuentlf ic Equipment
Management - Operatlons DETAIL

Agency: National Oceanic & Atmosphenc Admlmstratlon ‘

—\




S
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL_ <OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

: Authorized Proposed ) PROPOSED FFY 1997 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997 ADEC ADF&G ADNR USFS DOI NOAA
$115.8 ) , $6.9
Personnel $55.2 - $56.4
Travel ‘ $40.0 - $41.0
Contractual $235]) , $15.7
Commodities $0.0 $0.0
Equipment ' ) $0.0 $0.0} LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal - $118.7 $113.1] Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $9.9 $9.6 1 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002 “
Project Total $128.6 $122.7 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 . $00¢}
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.1 _ 1.1
' I Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources : ] 1 i | [ R [
Comments: ' h o oo

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific '
997 Management - Public Advisory Group | - SUMMARY

Agency: Multiple - Q ‘ , .
U g | D T _ “'/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTrw-COUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

| "Authorized Proposed
Budget Category: 7 FFY: 1996 FFY 1997
[[Personnel $49.2 $50.4
Travel ~'$40.0 $41.0
" [|Contractual $23.5 $15.7 .
. [[Commodities $0.0 "$0.0
(Equipment .- $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS D
' Subtotal $112.7 | $107.1 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated Lo
General Administration $9.0 $8.7| FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001-| FFY 2002 )
Project Total $121.7 $1158 | - ‘ ‘ )
{Fultime Equivalents (FTE) 10 T ORI ST
: » ' ‘Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources” . A | | - i B
[[Comments;™ . - o ! )
"NAs proposed expenses assomated wnth phone costs, pnntlng and copylng are mcluded in the Operatlons budget B
The budget was developed based on5 meetmgs of the PUbllC Adwsory Group -
Project Number 97100 FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public lnfon'natlon and SC|ent|f ic TRUSTEE
_ Management - Public Advisory Group AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game SUMMARY -
37 of 69 BRAFF

- 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST.._. SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 .

Personnel Costs:

iIName

Position Description

GS/Range/|
Step|

Months
Budgeted

. Monthly

Costs

‘QOvertime

Proposed
FFY 1997| -

Womac

Administrative Assistant ||

Subtotal

14E

12.0

42

0.0
504
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

12.0

4.2

- . 0.0
. 0.0 -
Persohnel Total $50.4

Travel Costs:

Description

Ticket
- Price

Round
Trips

Total

Daily] Proposed|

 Per Diem

FFY 1997}

Field Trip

Member trave! from various locations
Regular Meetings (4 one day meetmgsﬁ two day meetlng)
Special Meetings/Reviews :

Note: Assumptions for "regular meeting" costs include travel for 7.
PAG members @ $500 (travel $300, per diem $200). Other member
per diem estimated at $500 (ie., 10 members at $50 per member). -
For a 2 day meeting, add $1,000 in per diem costs.

Days

0.0
0.0
21.0
4.0
16.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Travel Total $41.0

1997

Project Number:

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific

97100

Management - Public Advisory Group

Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and

. 38 of 69

Game
A

FORM 3B
Personnel
& Travel
« DETAIL

o et s s - A




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS'IQUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

o

Contractual Costs:

39 of 69

Proposed||
Description - FFY 1997
Postage and Courier 4.0
_||Teleconferencing 4.0
Public Notice/Announcements 47
ADA Compliance - 1.0
Other meeting costs - 20,
{When a non-trustee orgamzatlon is. used the form 4A is requnred . ContractvuaIATbtal R $15.7
Commodities Costs ] ' S Proposed
Description =~ FFY 1997
Commodities Total $0.0)
Project Number: 97100 : : FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and SC|ent|f ic Contractual &
' Management - Public Advisory Group Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game- , DETAIL

URAFI

8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSY._...<OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

R

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997
New Equipment Purchases: — Number] Unit Proposed“
Description of Units| Price] FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. New Equipment Total $0.0

Existing Equipment Usage:

Description

Number{ Inventory
of Units Agency

1997

40 of 69

Project Number 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scnentlf ic
Management - Public Advisory Group

Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and ﬁ
D

FORM 3B -
Equipment
DETAIL




.,»

1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1..=*COUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
- October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

41 of 69

DRAFT

Authorized | Proposed
- |Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $6.0 $6.0 I
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 ] o - -
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $6.0 : $6.0 | Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration - $0.9 $0.9] FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002 ' “
Project Total $6.9 $6.9
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.1 0.1 7 ‘
: Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources i | | | |
Comments: ' ' J
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
19 97 Project Title: Administration, Publlc Inforrnatlon and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Public Advisory Group AGENCY
Agency: Dept. of the Interior SUMMARY

8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1:_ . cOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET ) e’
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Personnel Costs: GS/Range/ Months Monthly Proposed|

Name Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Overtime| FFY 1997

o 0.0
Mutter Regional Environmental Assistant 1.0 6.0 6.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

‘ 0.0
Subtotal RIS :

1.0 6.0 0.0 8

Persannel Total "$6.0 |
Travel Costs: - Ticket Round Totall -~ Daily[ Proposed|

Description - Price Trips Days| : PerDiem| FFY 1997

- Travel Total $0.0

Project Number: 97100 T FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific | Personnel
Management - Public Advisory Group . & Travel

Agency: Dept. of the Interior , DETAIL
42 of 69 D. | .




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘I'@.WUNGIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

K
. .
S

[[Contractual Costs: ' Pmposedl
Description ' FFY 1997
1]
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A 1s required. Coriti'actual Total| $0.0
Commodities Costs: ' - » Proposed
Description S FFY 1997
— Commodities Total | ___ $0.0
| Project Number: 97100 . FORM 3B
1997 - |Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Public Advisory Group ' Commodities
Agency: Dept. of the Intenor , DETAIL

43 of 69 URAFI

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1... ~OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
‘October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

New Equipment Purchases: ) - Number| Unitf  Proposed|
Description . . ' 7 ] . of Units Price] FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. New Equipment Total $0.0

Existing Equipment Usage: : : * Number Inventory
Description - of Units Agency

Project Number: 97100 : FORM 3B

- 1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Equipment

, Management - Public Advisory Group ' DETAIL
4 Agency: Dept. of the Interior S ‘ v
44 of 69 B‘ ‘3




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1T.._.-OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

45 of 69

DoLA LY

1 =4 L 2 |

‘ Authorized | Proposed PROPOSED FFY 1997 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS |
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997 ADEC ADF&G ADNR " USFS DOI NOAA|
o o ' $59.2 $55.0 $54.2 - $68.8 $50.3 $66.7

iPersonnel $527.4 $257.5 [AaI S EEIRE Yol e,

Travel $66.7 $49.0 KU

Contractual $14.1 30.0 PECTARTN

Commodiies 378 39.0 S R
{|Equipment %06 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENT

Subtotal $616.6 $315.5 | Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $80.0 $38.71 FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002 “

Project Total $696.6 $354.2 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 $0.0 '
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) " 8.2 3.0 A 7

’ Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of doliars. ,
Other Resources | { i i I
Comments: J
Project Number: 97100
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific .
1997 b SUMMARY
o Management - Restoration Work Force .
]

8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1 .
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

. sOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

' . 46 of 69

Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $85.4 $43.2 §
Travel $5.0 $8.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $1.5 I . ) _
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $90.4 $52.7 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $12.8 $6.5| FFY 1998 | FFY 1899 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 II
Project Total $103.2 $59.2 '
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.0 0.5 ’
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources | | | ] ]
Comments: ik
Project Number: 97100 . : FORM 3A
7 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
199 Management - Restoration Work Force - AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Environmeﬁ.ConServation

}SUMMAR.




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS'IL;‘_%UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET - : \' !

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1897

Personnel Costs: ' GS/Range/ Months Monthly] | Proposed

Name Position Description - Step Budgeted Costs Overtime| FFY 1997
| S ' ' ' 0.0
Piper 7 6 Month Liaison 6.0 7.2 43.2
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

. 00
- 0.0

St R 60| . 72 0.0
: o . Personnel Total] - $43.2

Travel Costs:- ' c ’ ' ‘ . Ticket Round]| - Total] - Daily| - - Proposed

Descripton C e ’ ST Price ~ Trips - Days| :Per.Diem| FFY 1997 ) ;
T T 3 T ' . 0ol =

Trustee Trave! ' : C 5.0 ‘
Liaison travel . ' o 3.0
' - ' ‘ 0.0 .

0.0 ;
.0.0 '
0.0 B
AR 0.0 ~ p
0.0
0.0
0.0
- . 0.0
Travel Total $8.0

Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Personnel

Management - Restoration Work Force ‘ & Travel
Agency: AK Dept. of Environmental Conservation , | + DETAIL

47 of 69 DRAFT - ~ 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘&;._“J;()U'NCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1897 ~

48 of 69

| )

Contractual Costs:
Description FFY 19971
] (
When a non-trustee orgamzatlon is used, the form 4A is requured : ) - Contractual Total $0 0
Commodities Costs: R Proposed|
Description FFY 1997
Office supplies/other liaison costs 1.5
Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Environmﬁonservation DETAIL .




. g’j’:
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS%L;.‘.;OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

{INew Equipment Purchases: . Number Unit
Description. of Units Price
Those purchases associated with ‘replacem‘ent 'equipmént should be indicated by placement of an R New Equipment Total| » 36.0 i

Existing Equipment Usage:

-

" Number][ Inventory|

‘iDescription

1997

49 of 69

|

Project Number; 87100 )

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force

Agency: AK Dept. of Environmental Conservation

DRAFT

of Units|  -Agency

————
e e——r

FORM 3B
Equipment
DETAIL

8/16/96




f

1597 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS"gLJJOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET et
: October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

o . .o Authorized | Proposed
[Budget Category: FFY1996 FFY 1997

-

Personnel $93.0 $39.6 ; i
Travel $107| - $8.0
Contractual $1.3 $0.0 '
Commodities $1.0 $1.5
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS

Subtotal $106.0 $49.1 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $14.0 $5.9] FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 ‘

Project Total $120.0 $55.0 i
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.1 05 , :

: V . Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars. ‘ : .
Other Resources | - i i | | .7 |
Comments: o ‘ - \ ; - T — i

|
§
¥
Project Number: 97100 ' FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE |
Management - Restoration Work Force AGENCY §
. | Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and . SUMMAR :
50 of 69 Bf ‘ i




} 5..__;.»,!NCIL PROJECT BUDGET

1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1;
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

e ——-

Travel Costs:

Subtotal 6.0

~ Ticket Round

Description

Price Trips

Personnel Total
. Daily|
Per Diem|

Personnel Costs: ~ T GS/Range/ Months] Monthly ’ Proposed

Name Position Description ' Step| _Budgeted - Costs Overlime] FFY 1997

‘ ) ~ 0.0

fistater Liaison , 6.0 6.6 - 39.6
6.6 0.0 NERIR

Trustee Trave!
Liaison travel

0.

0

Travel Total $8.

0

1997

R1 ofB89

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Informatlon and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force

Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game

K. =

FORM 3B

& Travel
, DETAIL

Personnel

1

- 8/16/96



1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSJIL .<OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

I

Contractual Costs:

Description

{\When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required.
{[Commodities Costs: T

oo o

Contractual Total $0.0

: ) ’ ~ | Proposed]

A2 nf RO | ]

Description FFY 1997
Office supplies/other liaison costs 15
Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and ‘a DETAIL




- 1997 EXXON VALDEZ ]_'RUS',QL-,.-BOUNClL PROJECT BUDGET
- October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997 .

{New Equipment Purchases;

Description

Number Unitf  Proposed

of Units " Price] FFY 1997

~iThose purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R.

Existing Equipment Usage:

New Equipment Total
- Number

Description

« of Units

T

m—

1997

53 0f 69

Project Number: 97100 ]
Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force

|Agency: AK Dept. of Fish and Game

e

FORM 3B
Equipment
DETAIL

DRAFT

8/16/96
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. 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS#L'_,..:.‘:OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personne! $84.0 $432 B
Travel $1.5 $3.0
Contractual $12.8 $0.0
Commodities $1.5 $1.5 o R A T A
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $99.8 $47.7 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estmated | Estimated
General Administration $13.5 $6.51 FFY 1988 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 “
Project Total $113.3 $54.2
Full-time Equivalents {FTE) 1.0 0.5
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources | | i ] | ]
Comments: o i
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific. TRUSTEE
Management - Restoration Work Force - AGENCY
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Fi.cies
D

54 of 69

SUMMAR.
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2 . 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS#IL_,!UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET ’ : \,_.

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Personnel Costs: ' ’ GS/Range/ Months} Monthly ~ Proposed
Name Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Qvertime| FFY 1997

- ( . . R 0.0-"
Fries - 6 Month Liaison , . 6.0 7.2 43.2
. o 0.0
00

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0
0.0 .
0.0 ;
0.0 ‘;
6.0 721 - 0.0 '

‘ , Personnel Total $43.2
Travel Costs: ) o ' R Ticket Round| Total} Daily] Proposed| .
{[Description - o ' L Price Trips Days| :PerDiem| . FFY 1997 -

Liaison travel , o . ’ 3.0
) Travel Total| ___ $3.0 E
L I ;
| Project Number: 97100 - | | . |- [ FORM3B ‘

1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific _ Personnel

‘ Management - Restoration Work Force - & Travel f
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources ’ ‘ , DETAIL

55 of 69 - DRAFT 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSq‘L_« SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs:

Proposed
FFY 1997

iDescription

56 of 69

When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $0.0 |
Commodities Costs: C Proposed
iDescription FFY 1997
Office supplies/other liaison costs 1.5
~ Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 ) , FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force Commodities |-
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural R?‘ces. DETAIL
- ' ' D

g, g s e g3 e T
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ.TRUS""'..QJNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

New Equipment Purchases:

Number| - Unit 'Proposed

Description -of Units Price] FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. New Equipment Total $0.0.

Existing Equipment Usage:

Number Inventory

.|[Description

. of Units|  Agency

1997

57 of 69

Project Number: 97100 )

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force

Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

FORM 3B
Equipment
DETAIL

DRAFT

8/16/96
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i
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSﬁ;...;.fOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
_ October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

: Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel .$93.6 $49.8
Travel $156 $10.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities - $1.8 $1.5
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $110.7 $61.3 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $14.0 $7.5] FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $124.7 $68.8
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.0 0.5
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources | i | | | I
Comments: : ’ u
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Restoration Work Force AGENCY
SUMMAR

58 of 69

Agency: Dept. of AgricuitureJ,;’Service




| 1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS? a-.‘..!rqcu. PROJECT BUDGET ,.

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

|Personnel Costs: ' GS/Range/l ~ Months Monthly
IName ~ Position Description - ’ Step Budgeted Costs Overtime] -

Gibbons 6 Month Liaison ‘ 6.0 8.3 ' 49.8

Subtotal 6.0 - 83 0.0p8
V , ) _ - Personnel Total .
Travel Costs: Bl ' ‘ ~ Ticket] Round] - Total] Dally] Proposed]
Description - ' ‘ A ' Pricef] - Trips| . Days| PerDiem| FFY 1997
' — ‘ - ‘ “ : | - oo}
Trustee Travel ’ : oo o 50
Liaison travel : : , ") 5.0
- : - 0.0

0.0
0.0
- 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
00
‘ : 0.0
Travel Total $10.0 L

Project Number: 97100 . ‘ S ; FORM 3B
1997 : Project Title: Administration, .Public Information and Scientific_ ‘ Personnel
Management - Restoration Work Force | & Travel
‘ Agency: Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service - \ DETAIL

+

"
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TrUsA L. SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
: October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: Proposed
Description FFY 1997)
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total - $0.0 .
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description FFY 1997
Office supplies/other liaison costs 151
Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force ‘ : Commodities
Agency: Dept. of Agriculture’:fervice DETAIL
e D




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1

INew Equipment_ Purchases:

— T

Description

. GOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

. Number

Unit
Price

Proposed
FFY 1997|l

of Units

Those purchases associated with replaéement equipment should be indicated b

lacement of an R,

Neow Equipment Total

61 of 69

||Existing Equipment Usage: Number
Description . of Units
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Equipment
Management - Restoration Work Force DETAIL
Agency: Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service .

‘

DRAFT

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS .. 2OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorized | Proposed LR
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $75.4 $33.7 B
Travel $28.9 $10.0 §
lContractual $0.0 $0.0 §
Commodities 338 31.5 SN R S
Equipment $0.6 $0.0 G RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $108.7 $45.2 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $11.3 $5.1 ] FFY 1898 | FFY 1989 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 “
Project Total $120.0 $50.3
Full-ime Equivalents (FTE) 1.1 05
. ) " Doliar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars,
Other Resources | | | | | - it
Comments: !
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
Management - Restoration Work Force “ AGENCY
Agency: Dept. of the lnterio;’

&n ~F RO

| SUMMAR'



1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1.
» .~ Otctober 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

i
A
2

; SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

Personnel Costs:

~ GS/Range/

Name

Position Description

7 Step

Months

Budgeted|

Monthly

Costs|

Overtime

Proposedl||
FFY 1997

Berg
Rice

Liaison - FWS
Liaison - NPS

36
24

57
5.5

11.2

0.0 EppseR

6.0

Personnel Total

0.0
20.5
13.2

- 0.0

0.0

. 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

$33.7

Travel Costs:

Description

Price|

Ticket] -

Round
Trips

Total
Days

) .Daily
- Per Diem

Proposed||

Trustee travel
Liaison travel

FFY 1997
0.0

50 _
5.0 L i
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0 :
0.0 ?
0.0
0.0 )
0.0 i

Travel Total

$10.0

1997

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force :
Agency: Dept. of the Interior

DRAFT

FORM 3B
Personnel
& Travel
DETAIL

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘!fi ~OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET ‘x_,,-*’f
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997
Contractual Costs: ' Proposed
Description ‘ , FFY 199‘7!!
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $0.0 l ~:
Commodities Costs: ) , : ' Proposed) :
{iDescription ‘ ) . , : FFY 1997 ;
Office supplies/other liaison costs : 1.5
| 2
i
i
i i
Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force ‘ Commodities
DETAIL

Agency: Dept. of the Interior ,Y
D




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘lg <OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

~. /_.

New Equipment Purchases: Number Unit Proposed
Description of Units Price] . FFY 1997
Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement ofanR.: New Equipment Total} - $0.0
Existing Equipment Usage : " Number| Inventory
Description © of Units . Agency
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific Equipment
' Management - Restoration Work Force DETAIL
1 Agency: Dept. of the Interior

“RAFT

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRU81~J”If JOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

‘October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

i

. |

Authorized | Proposed
[Budgot Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $96.0 $48.0
Travel $5.0 $10.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $1.6
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 ) LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $101.0 $59.51 Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated “
General Administration $14.4 $7.2 | FFY 1998 FFY 1899 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $115.4 $66.7
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 1.0 0.5 _ 7
. Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources | | | | | . 1 |
Comments: , - , 4
Project Number: 97100 FORM 3A
97 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific TRUSTEE
‘ Management - Restoration Work Force AGENCY
» Agency: National Oceanic & pheric Administration ,SUMMAR.
P D
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1897 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSY Q?ﬂi.‘OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Pefsbnnel Costs:

GS/Range/ Months

Name

Position Description

Monthly
Costs

Overtime

Proposed
FFY 1997

Morris ™

6 Month Liaison

Step| _ Budgeted

6.0

8.0

0.0
48.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
. 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Subtotal

6.0].

8.0

Personnel Total

0.0
3480

Travel Costs:

Description

Ticket
Price

Round|

Trips

Total
Days

Daily| -

Proposed|
FFY 1997

Trustee Travel
Liaison travel

- Per Diem

0.0
5.0
501
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Travel Total $10.0

1997

Project Number: 97100

Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific
Management - Restoration Work Force
Agency: National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration

FORM 3B
Personnel
& Travel
DETAIL

DRAFT

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSY _”’ ~OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: ' Proposed)| *
Description : ' . FFY 1997
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $0.0 §.
Commodities Costs: 7 : Proposed]
Description 7 ’ FFY 1997
Office supplies/other liaison costs ' , 1.5
i
\
Commodities Total $1.5
Project Number: 97100 | FORM 3B
997 Project Title: Administration, Public Information and Scientific ' Contractual &
Management - Restoration Work Force Commodities

Agency: National Oceanic ﬁ’iheric Administration DETAIL
e eam D T ‘ ‘/96




1997 EXXON‘VALDEZ TRUSIJ‘:. .«OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1896 - September 30, 1867 :

H

New Equipment Purchases:

Number
of Units

Unit] = Proposed
Price] FFY 1897

Description

Those purchases associated with replacement equ:pment should be mdrcated by placement of an R

New Equipmient Total $0.0]

" Number|[ Inventory] - Inventory l

Existing Equipment Usage

69 of 69

Desgrtptlpn : of Units Agency
I Project Number: 97100 FORM 3B
1997 Project Title: Administration, ‘Public Information and Scientific Equipment
Management - Restoration Work Force DETAIL
Agency: National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration N
‘ DRAFT 8/16/96
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Project 'Management

Project Number: 97250

Restoration Category: ~ Research, Monitoring, and General Restoration a

Proposer: Al
Cost FY 97: : sa1.6 - o~ -
Cost FY 98:, $560.0 (estimate) -
| Cost FY 99:‘ $:480:0 (estimate)x
Cost FY 00:  $400.0 (estimate)
Cost FY 01: ~ $320.0 (estimate)
Cost FY 02: | $2400 (estimate)
ABSTRACT

Project management is an important element of the Trustee Council’s restoration activities. Project
Managers perform tasks which include coordinating the activities between the Principal Investigators and
the Restoration Office, reviewing project expenditure activity, assisting in the development of project
budgets, tracking of project reporting, and ensuring that each project is implemented consistent with -
applicable legal and regulatory requirements and the Council’s operating procedures.

8/16/96




INTRODUCTION

FY 97 is the first year that Project Management is reflected in a single budget. In prior years, project
management funding was contained in individual restoration project budgets as approved by the Trustee
Council. The recently completed external audit recommended that the Council define the Project
Management function and develop a budget to be approved separately from the restoration projects.

NEED FOR THE PROJECT

~—

The Project Manager provides an essential link between the Restoration Office and the Principal
Investigators. Under supervision of the agency Liaison, the Project Manager:

. coordinates and tracks the progress of restoration projects;

. ensures that projects meet their-stated goals, objectives, and schedules;

. monitors project expenditures to ensure that funds are expended consistent with project
authorization;

. obtains information from and/or facilitates the exchange of information between the Restoration

Office, the public, cooperating agencies, and project investigators;

attends meetings relating to planning and progress reviews;

ensures that all reports, documents, and contract deliverables are acceptable;

facilitates the printing and distribution of project reports to Oil Spill Public Information Center;

helps to track the inventory of equipment purchased with Joint Settlement funds;

assists in the preparation and review of project proposals and budgets; and

. ensures National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) compliance.

- « & »

-«

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT
Project Managers for each project are available to the public to answer questions and provide information
on the restoration projects that they manage. Project Managers also work with the Community

Involvement Coordinator and Community Facilitators as appropriate to ensure that community
involvement objectives are met.

PROJECT DESIGN
A. Objectives
Project Managers ensure that studies funded by the Trustee Council are accomplished on time and

consistent with the legal and regulatory requirements governing each project as well as Trustee Council
procedures including any applicable conditions or requirements at the time of authorization.

B. Methods

Project Managers track project expenditures and status information and provide progress updates to their
respective Liaisons and the Restoration Office.

!
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C. Cooperating Agencies, Contracts, and Other Agency Assistance

The organizational structures and administrative structures vary by agency. Certain projects have
multiple agencies involved; others don’t. Some projects involve contracts; others do not. Individual
project DPDs should be reviewed for pro_;ect-spccxﬁc mformanon

' SCHEDULE | S T

A. Measurable Project Tasks for FY 97 (October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997)

October 31: Submit prior year fourth quarter expenditure and project status reports to the
' Restoration Office
December 31: ~ Submit updated inventory of equipment purchased with Joint Settlement
funds to the Restoration Office ‘
late January: Attend Annual Restoration Workshop
January 31: ' . ~ Submit first quarter expenditure and project status reports to the Restoration

Office, submit the final expenditure report for.the prior year to the
Restoration Office

. ~ April 15: Submit Detailed Project Descriptions and detailed budgets for FY 1998
e proposals to the Restoration Office, submit annual and/or final reports

consistent with the report writing procedures

April 30: "Submit second quarter expenditure and project status reports to the

Restoration Office
July 31: | Submit third quarter expenditure and project status reports to the Restoration
' Office

B. Project Milestones and Endpoints

Funding for Project Management will be necessary in each year in which restoration projects are funded.
C. Completion Date

' Funding for Project Management will be necessary in each year in which restoration projects are funded.

PUBLICATIONS AND REPORTS

The Pro;ect Managers ensure timely cornplenon of annual and/or final reports and do not prepare reports

. themselves.
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PROFESSIONAL CONFERENCES

All Project Managers are required to attend the Annual Restoration Workshop.

NORMAL AGENCY MANAGEMENT

The Project Managers perform tasks specific to the Exxon Valdez oil spill restoration program that are not
part of normal agency management.

COORDINATION AND INTEGRATION OF RESTORATION EFFORT

Project Managers facilitate cornmumcanons between projects as well as between the researchers and the
Restoration Office.

EXPLANATION OF CHANGES IN CONTINUING PROJECTS

FY 97 is the first year that Project Management are being shown in a single budget. In prior years, the
funding was contained in the various individual work plan budgets approved by the Trustee Council. -

PROPOSED PRINCIPAL INVESTIGATOR, IF KNOWN

Not applicable for this project.




| Authorized

i
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTL .. JOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
. October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

X, I

Proposed PROPOSED FFY 1997 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS
Budget Category: FFY 1996 FFY 1897 ADEC ADF&G ADNR USFS - DO
. ) ' - , ‘ $0.0 $304.9 $41.9 $5156 1] - $89.9
Personnel '$0.0 $557.9 § . ‘ o
Travel $0.0 ~ $0.0
Contractual. $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 |8 R R R
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS :
Subtotal ; ' $557.9 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
1iGeneral Administration $0.0 $83.7 ] FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 FFY 2002 ' “
Project Total $0.0 $641.6 $560.0 $480.0 $400.0 $320.0 $240.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE} 7.3 :
‘ ‘ Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
lOther Resources $0.0 | $0.0 | $0.0] $0.0] . $0.0] $0.0 | $0.0 | $0.0

Comments:

Atmosphenc Administration.

In FFY 96, project management costs were budgeted within individual restoration prolect budgets. In order to further strengthen accountability
for project management costs, the 97250/Project Management budget was created in FFY 97.

Of the total funding reflected for the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Adminstration, $85 4 in personnel and $12.8 in general administration

will be allocated to the Alaska Department of Fish and Game to support the Interagency Personnel Act agreement that assigns the Project
Manager to NOAA. The balance of $50.0 in personnel and $7.5 in general administration will be retained by the Natlona! Oceamc and -

Long Range Funding Requirements reflect estimated »Project' Management costs scaled in proportion to overall pro;‘ected wori;plan funding.

1997

10f6
Prepared. 8/8/96 rev

jN'

Project Number: 97250

Project Title: Project Management

Lead Agency: Various Agencies

} .

FORM 2A
'MULTI-TRUSTEE
" AGENCY

SUMMARY
! 8/16/96




1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTY. ..<OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET . /
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Autr'-\:orizedm Proposed

Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
[lPersonnel : $0.0 $265.1
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 0.0 I S VR
Equipment : $0.0 00| LONG RANGE FUNDING RE
Subtotal $0.0|  $2651| Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estmated | Estimated
General Administration $0.0 $39.81 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total : $00} $304.9
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) - 35
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources }
Personnel Costs: : 1 GS/Range/ Months Monthly Proposed
Name , Position Title ' Step|  Budgeted Costs|  Overtime| FFY 1997
W. Hauser FBIV 2L 12.0 7.166 86.0
D. Moore FB Il ~ [18K 12.0 6.123] . - 735
Vacant FB Nl , . 18K - 120 6.123] ‘ 735
Celia Rozen LIB i 17F 6.0 5.352 ‘ 321
. Subtotal : 42.0 - 248 0.0 265.1
: : “{Project Number: 97250 - . PROJECT
. . . - . . . IMANAGEMENT
1997 Project Title: Project Management B » ' FORM 3A
Agency: Alaska Department of Fish and Game
20f6
Preg: 8/8/96 rev -

| “gs |




H;:éget Category:

| Q
1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST... "OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorizea_: Proposed

FFY 1996 | FFY 1997

30f6
Prepared: 8/8/96 rev

Personnel $0.0 $36.4
Travel $0.0 $0.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commaodities - $0.0 $0.0
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 A
Subtotal . $0.0 $36.4 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated
General Administration - $0.0 $5.5] FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 u
Project Total $0.0 | $41.9 -
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.4
) ' ’ ' Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of déllars.
- ||Other Resources |
JiPersonnel Costs: ) - ‘ GS/Range/ Months ~Monthlyj : Proposed
iIName ) " |Position Title Step Budgeted - Costs Overtime FFY 1997
|C. Fries - " |Project Manager v 20 ~ 30| . 7200 - . | - 216
J. Bittner Chief, History & Archaeology o 2 20| - .7.400 . 14.8
“ Subtotal ' 5.0
' . ‘ Project Number: 97250 M Aili%ECT '
1997 Project Title: Project Management i FORMh:giNT
' Agency: Alaska Department of Natural Resources

8/16/96
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1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘gi;.I,..mUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET | v
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

M . . - — y - .
- ‘ Authorized | Proposed HS
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel - $0.0 $44.8 |
Travel $0.0 | $0.0 P
Contractual $0.0 $0.0 FENE R
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 I . R T
Equipment , $0.0 $0.0. LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $0.0 $44.8 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated | . '
General Administration $0.0 $6.7 1 FFY 1988 | FFY 1998 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 | “
Project Total $0.0 $51.56 '
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 0.6
' : ‘ Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources ) |
Personnel Costs: ' ' GS/Range/ Months} Monthly , Proposed
Name Position Title Step|  Budgeted Costs|  Overtime| FFY 1997
TBD Project Manager - BE 13 7.0 6.400 ] 448
!
Subtotal 7.0 , 0.0 448
Project Number: 97250 PROJECT
. . . , MANAGEMENT
1997 Project Title: Project Managemient
. . FORM 3A
Agency: Forest Service
! 4 0of6
Pre - 8/8/96 rev

t
¢

.i.. -



1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS‘\ _QUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Prepared: 8/8/96 rev

" ' e Authorized | Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $0.0 $78.2
Travel "$00| $0.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 . ‘ :
Equipment $0.0 - $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS .
Subtotal $0.0 $78.2 | Estimated | Estimated | Estimated ~ Estimated | Estimated
General Administration $0.0 $11.7] FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002
Project Total $0.0 $89.91 ' . ‘
Full-time Equivalents (FTE)
: ‘ Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
. [other Resources - B
Personnel Costs: ’ GS/Range/ Months Monthly] : Proposed)l
[[Name - - “[Position Title ) Step| . Budgeted Costs| Overtime| FFY1997)
D. Irons . Project Manager.- FWS/MBM GS-12 . 5.0 16.300 ; 315 -
L. Thomas : Project Manager - NBS _ " 1GS-9. 6.0 4.000 240( -
C.Berg Project Manager -FWS/NRDAR GS-12 - 7.3 5.700| ) 174
B. Rice |Project Manager - NPS | GS-12 T 10 5.600 ; - 56|
15.0 00| . - 782
Project Number: 97250 PROJECT ;
. r . = ' IMANAGEMENT
1997 Project Title: Project Management " FORM 3A
Agency: Department of the Interior
50f6 g 8/16/96



1997 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSY....SOUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

| Authorized

2

Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1996 | FFY 1997
Personnel $0.0 $133.4
Travel $0.0 ~ $0.0
Contractual $0.0 $0.0
Commodities $0.0 $0.0 | O
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
Subtotal $0.0 $133.4 ]| Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $0.0 $20.0) FFY 1998 | FFY 1999 | FFY 2000 | FFY 2001 | FFY 2002 " '
Project Total $0.0 $153.4
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 15
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources |
Personnel Costs: GS/Range/ Months Monthly{ - Proposed
Name Position Title. ' Step Budgeted Costs| ' Overtime FFY 1997
B. Wright Project Manager 23D 12.0 7.117 85.4
B. Morris Project Manager 6.0 8.000 48.0
18.0 0.0 133.4
Project Number: 97250 PROJECT
Project Title: Project Management MANAGEMENT
Agency:  National Oceanic and Atmospheric. Admmlstratlon FORM 3A
(ADF&G)

B,
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Habitat Protection and Acquisition Support

Project Number:

Restoration Category:

Proposer:

Lead Trustee Agency:

Cooperating Agencies:

Duration:

- Cost FY 97: .

Cost FY 98:
Cost FY 99;
Cost FY 00:

Geographic Area:

. Injured Resource/Service:

ABSTRACT

97126

Habitat Protection

AK Dept. of Natural Resources

~ ADNR, USFS

ADF&G, USFS, DOI

_ FFY 1997 - TBD

$1,282.6

$ To be determined

'$ To be determined

$ Tobe determined

Prince William Sound Kenai Peninsula, Alaska Peninsula

Kodiak Archipelago .

Multiple Resources

Project 97126 provides negotiation support to the Trustee Council in order to reach closure on

habitat protection priorities. This support includes those services such as title reports, appraisals, on

site inspections, hazardous materials surveys, surveys, limber cruises and reviews, and other

services necessary for the su¢cessful completion of habitat protection negotiations.

Prepared 8/16/96

Project 97126




INTRODUCTION

This project is designed to support habitat protection activities of the Trustee Council and is a
continuation of the Comprehensive Habitat Protection Process. These activities include evaluations
by the Habitat Work Group, appraisals, title searches, hazardous materials surveys and other
efforts necessary for the Trustee Council to achieve habitat protection objectives. In 1993, the
Restoration Team, Iabitat Protection Work Group conductcd a survey and assessment of selected
large parcels of private land (>1000 acres) within the oil spill zone. The lands were mapped.
scored and ranked to determine the restoration value of these areas to injured resources and
services and the benefits that could be achieved through habitat protection. Successful negotiations
were conducted with owners of lands within Kachemak Bay State Park and on northern Afognak
Island resulting in the purchasc of the park inholdings and in the establishment of the Afognak
Island State Park. In addition, negotiations were recently completed with Akhiok Kaguyak and
Old Harbor Native Corporation for the purchase of habitat protection rights on lands located within
the Kodiak National Wildlife Refuge, with Eyak Corporation for timber rights in the Orca
Narrows viewshed and with the Kodiak Island Borough for lands on Shuyak Island. Negotiations
are nearing completion with Chenega Corporation for habitat protection rights in western Prince
William Sound.

In 1995, Volume III of the Comprehensive Habitat Protection Process, Small Parcel Process,
Evaluartion and Ranking was completed. Responses to the solicitation for nominations of small
parcels were processed and evaluated. A second round of small parcel nominations were received
- and evaluated. The Trustee Council is currently moving forward with acquisition of a suite of
small parcel nominations that.best meet the restoration goals and objectives identified by the
Trustee Council. '

Negoualions continue with several large pareel landowners as well as with numerous small parcel
landowners. Reaching closure on these agreements requires substantial technical support. 1t is
expected that Trustee Council efforts in this area while reaching closure on many fronts will
continue in the near lerm.

NEED FOR THE PROJECT

The objective of habitat protecuon is to identify and protect essential wildlife and fisheries habitats
and associated services and (o prevent further environmental damage to resouvrces injured by the
Exxon Valdez oil spill. Nineteen resources and services injured by the spill are linked to protection
of upland and ncarshore habitats (See Section D). Protection of lands conwining these habitats
prevents additional injury 1o resources and services and natural support systems while recovery is
taking placc. Active ncgotiations with landowncrs for packages of ranked parccls arc currently
taking place and anticipated to continue into the Fall. Evaluations, starting with lield surveys, of
large and small parcels submitied this Spring will also continue into the Fall. This project provides
support for HWG 1w provide wchnical support to the negotiators and the Executive Direcior and w
conduct these addiuonal evaluauons.

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

The public has reviewed and commented favorably on all habitat protection cfforts and has been
highly supportive of hahitat prolection as a major restoration strategy into the future. All reports
publishcd as part of the Compschensive Habitat Protection Process have been reviewed by the
public. Input from natural rescurce and services specialists in the public sector was collected in a
workshop conducted by The Nature Conservancy.

[}
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Members of local communities have previously had the opportunity to review habitat protection
evaluation and ranking results and Trustee Council priorities. The Trustee Council continues to be
receptive and responsive to public comment pertinent to habitat protection priorities and
acquisitions. This project is the completion of the habitat protection effort and no further
community involvement is expected at this time. The Trustee Council is always w1111ng to entertain
comment from interested individuals.

PROJECT DESIGN
A. Objectives

Habitat protection and acquisition is designed to protect lands linked to resources and services that
were injured by the Exxon Valdez oil spill. Protection of these lands prevents additional injury to
living resources and habitats, services and natural support systems while recovery is taking place.
Habitat protection addresses cases where existing regulations affecting private land use are
inadequate to protect essential habitats of recovering resources and services. In situations where
natural recovery is slow to occur or where direct restoration is neither technically feasible or cost
effective, other measures need to be considered to mitigate injury. These may include replacement
of injured resources and services with those that are equivalent {Replacement or acquisition of the
equivalent means compensation for an injured, lost or destroyed resource by substituting another
resource that provides the same or substantially similar services as the injured resource-(56 Federal
Register 8899 [March 1, 1991]). ; -

The affected injured resources and associated services are listed below. Habitat protection
objectives and benefits for each of these resources and services would differ depending on the
particular parcel and the options acqu1red however general objectives and benefits are outlined

below.

~Pink salmon, sockeye salmon, cutthroat trout, Dolly varden, heiring' ensure
maintenance of adequate water quality, riparian habitat and intertidal habitat for
spawning and rearing. : :

BaJd eagle: ensure maintenance of adequate nequng habitat and icduce
disturbance in feeding and roosting areas.

Black oystercatcher: reduce disturbance o feeding and nesting sites.

Common murre: reduce distuibance in neaiqhonc feeding areas and near nesting
colonies. :

Harbor seal and sea otters: reduce distu1bance at haul out sites, pupping sitcs
and in nearshore feeding areas.

Harlequin duck: ensure maintenance of adequate riparian-habitat for nesting and
brood rearing, and reduce disturbance to nearshore feeding, molting and brood-
rearing habitats.

Intertidal/subtidal biota: ‘maintain water quahty along shOieline and reduce
disturbance in nearshore areas. :

Prepared 8/16/96 3  Project 97126




Marbled murrelet: ensure maintenance of adequate nesting habitat and reduce
disturbance to nearshore feeding and broodrearing habitats.

River otter: ensure maintenance of adequate riparian and shoreline habitats for
‘feeding and denning.

Recreation: Maintain or enhance public access for recreational opportunities,
reduce disturbances that would create visual impacts.

Wilderness: Maintain wilderness qualities, reduce impacts to wilderness
qualities. : '

Cultural resources: Maintain or reduce disturbance to cultural resource sites.
Subsistence: Ensure subsistence opportunities in known harvest areas.
B. - Methods:

The Habitat Protection and Acquisition Process is the method for acquiring lands or partial
interests in lands that contain habitats linked to resources and/or services injured by the oil spill.
Protection tools that will be considered for use by the Trustee Council include: fee acquisition,
conservation easements, acquisition of partial interests, cooperalive management agreements, and
others. Following purchase, acquired parcels will be managed by the appropriate resource agency
in a manner that is consistent with the restoration of the affected resources and/or services. The
Trustee Council will decide which agency will manage the land or may create a new management
authority. -

Funds from this project will be used to acquire full title or partial interests in lands, subject to
approval by the Trustee Council, that contain habitats/sites linked to resources and services that
were injured by the Exxon Valdez oil spill. Acquisition of lands or interests in lands will be

-accomplished according to accepted realty principles and practices. All acquisitions will require title

evidence, appraisals of fair market value, litigation reports, hazardous substances surveys, legal
review of dtle, and negotiations. Some acquisitions may require land surveys and additional
ecological syrveys. ' ' - :

C. Contracts and Other Agency Assistance
Various components of this project will be contracted out to the private sector. Contracting is

managed by the agency responsible for acquisition of habitat protection rights and future
management. Various agencies handle various realty requirements differently depending upon

. agency requirements and in house expertise.

SCHEDULE

- This project is a continuation of 93064, 94126, 95126, 96126, and does not lend itself to a specific

timetable. Activities associated with this project are subject to influence from landowners,
negotiators and vartous contraclors.
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COORDINATION-AND iNTEGRATION OF RESTORATION EFFORT

All habitat protecuon efforts mcludmg this project are dependent upon the results ef on-going
research and monitoring pro;ects For example, the Large Parcel Element used information from
the anadromous fish stream catalog, colonial seabird catalog, bald eagle nesting maps, and data
from Trustee Council funded studxes on black oystelcatchexs marbled murrelets and pigeon
guillemots. : o

- EXPLANATION OF CHANGES IN CONTINUING PROJECTS.

There is no substantive change antlclpated for FY 97. It is annc1pated that the approach to habitat

- protection acquisitions pursused by the Trustee Council will remain essentailly the same.

Negotxatmns are ongoing with both large and small parcel Iandownexs
ENVIRONMENTAL COMPLIANCE

Previous acquisitions have received a categorical exclusions. The appropriate federal agencies, US
Dept. of the Interior or US Forest Service will comply with NEPA where appropriate.

Prepared 8/16/96
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PERSONNEL

Project Leaders

Dave Gibbons, Project Leader

US Forest Service

US Dept. of Agriculture
P.O. Box 21628

Juneau, AK 99802-1628
(907) 586-8784

FAX (907) 586-7555

Glenn Elison

US Fish & Wildlife Service
US Dept. of Interior

1011 East Tudor Road-
Anchorage, AK 99503
(907) 786-3545 :

FAX (907) 786-3640

Carol Fries, Project Leader

AK Dept. of Natural Resources

3601 C Street, Suite 1210
Anchorage, AK 99503
(907) 762-2483

FAX (907) 562-4871
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS1 ,)UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
: October 1, 1896 - September 30, 1997

Authorized Proposed PROPOSED FFY 1996 TRUSTEE AGENCIES TOTALS
Budget Category: FFY 1995 FFY 1996 ADEC ADF&G ADNR USFS NPS FWS
Personnel $468.4
Travel $34.8
Contractual $1,668.9
Commodities $5.5 X
Equipment $0.0 _ REQUIREMEN’
Subtotal $2,177.6 $1,171.4] Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $133.3 $111.2] FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Total $2,310.9 $1,282.6 $770.0 $565.0 $215.0 $0.0 $0.0 §0.0
§§ : 2 2 S \ g : 550 2 'J~.-‘,l/:
B SR 35 e S N
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 10.0 7.7k : N %
Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.
Other Resources $0.0 | $0.0 | $0.0 | $0.0 | $0.0 | - $0.0 ] $0.0 | $0.0

NOTE: This project is a continuation of Project 96126.

This budget is based upon the current status of ongoing negotiations as of August 2, 1996. It is expected that negotiations wulll continue throughout the

summer causing further revisions of this budget as the status of these negotiations change. This budget is based upon the assumption that negotiations
with Afognak Joint Venture, Chugach Alaska Corporation, Eyak, Koniag, Port Graham, Tatitlek, and several small parcels will
that Chenega, if approved by shareholders, is closed in this fiscal year.

Note: If survey, posting and boundary marking are required for acquired lands additional funding will be requested.

Note: Mineral appraisals will be needed for all subsurface. Costs will be determined by the August Trustee Council meeting.

 require additional work, and-

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUS'f\\M,L;')UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Other Resources

Authorized Proposed
Budget Category: FFY 1995 FFY 1996
Personnel $20.4 $35.4
Travel 33.5 $4.5 ,
Contractual $674.9 $331.6 - L - ‘ S
Commodities $1.0 $05 . L
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 _ LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS ’
Subtotal $699.8 $372.0] Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $29.1 $24.4 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
Project Tota! $728.9 $396.4 $300.0 $200.0 $100.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 2.0 0.4t X \

Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.

l | l il ]

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST,OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

.
2 4

—

Personnel Costs:

GS/Range/

PM [Name

Position Description ‘ Step

Months
Budgeted

Monthly
Costs

Overtime

Proposed
FFY 1996

8D
8D

Natural Resource Manager |l 20
Naturat Resource Manager |l ' 20

2.0
3.0

7,200
7,000

0
0

Subtotal TR ENNERY

5.0

14,200

0

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement ofan*

Personnel Total|

14.4
21.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

$35.4

Travel Costs:

Tlcket

. ||PM |Description

Price

Round
Trips

Total

Daily
Per Diem

Proposed
FFY 19986

|nspechons

Travel to Prince William Sound and Gulf of Alaska for purposes of
survey, title verification, and recordation, appra;sal review and site 300

Travel to Juneau for Trustee Council briefings, preséntations. 444

[
v

Days

10

150

150

0.0
0.0
3.0(
%00
0.0
1.5
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *.

Travel Total

$4.5

1996

Pro;ect Number: 97126
Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources

FORM 3B
Personnel

& Travel
DETAIL
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. QUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: : : i . Proposed
Description ' FFY 1996
Printing and Map Production, maps and data analysis for negotiators, appraisers, land status verification 20.0
Aircraft charters to uplands to further refine parcel boundaries (24 hours @ $400.00/hour) 9.6
Services necessary for the Trustee Council to reach closure on purchase agreement for parcels under negotiation. This may :

include, title reports, litigation reports appraisal reviews, timber I'EVleWS hazardous materials assessments. - 146.0
Advertising - - . 1.0
Document production and printing costs. ‘ : ‘ - 50
Small Parcel Title Insurance o : 30.0
Small Parcel Appraisals ‘ ' ‘ 50.0
Closing and recordation of final title documents, surveys, purchase agreements This will mvolve travel to local recording dlstncts . 35.0

~ Hazardous Materials Review - AJV, Small Parcels _ 35.0
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. ' Contractual Total $331.6
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description . 7 ) FFY 1996
Office and field supplies (toner cartridges, data cassettes, waterproof notebooks) ' 0.5

)
Commodities Total $0.5

FORM 3B
Contractual &
Commodities

DETAIL

Project Number: 97126
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support
Agency: AK Dept. of Natural Resources
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST’DUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

g
.,«

New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number|
of Units

Unit Proposed
Price FFY 199

0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those purchases assoclated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R.

New Equipment Total $0.0

Existing Equipment Usage:

Description

Number Inventory]
of Units Agency

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. ~ . OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Budget Category:

Personnel
Travel
Contractual
Commodities
Equipment .
‘Subtotal
General Administration
Project Total

Full-time Equivalents (FTE)

Other Resources

Authorized Proposed
FFY 1995 FFY 1996
$13.0 $13.0
$3.5 $2.8
$1.0 $0.3
$0.5 $0.2
$0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS
$18.0 $16.3] Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
$2.0 $2.0 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
$20.0 $18.3 $20.0 $15.0 $15.0
'ﬁ
0.2 0.2

Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of doliars.

| [ | |

1

Comments:
Project Number: 97126 i%gmgé
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support PROJECT
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish & Game DETAIL
Prepared:
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST ‘UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

"l

Personnel Costs:

GS/Range/

PM |Name

Position Description Step

Months
Budgeted

Monthly
Costs

Overtime

Proposed

FFY 1996

TBD

Habitat Biologist Il| 18

2.0

6,500

Subtotal K& S

2.0

6,500

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an °.

Personnel T

13.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

- 0.0
0.0

0.0

0
otall $13.0 l

Travel Costs:

Ticket

PM [Description

Price

Round

Total
Days

Daily
Per Diem,

Proposed
FFY 1996

Travel to PWS and Gulf of Alaska to facilitate closure of : 350
small parcel acquisitions. :

Travel to Juneau to attend Trustee Council briefings re small parcel
acquisitions. : .

444

Trips

6

150

150

0.0
1.6
0.0
0.0
0.0
1.2
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *.

Travel Total

$2.8

1996

Project Number: 97126

Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support

Agency: AK Dept. of Fish & Game

Personnel

FORM 3B

& Travel
DETAIL
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST.  OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: Proposeﬂ]
Description FFY 199
Document reproduction. 03
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $0.3
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description , FFY 199
7
Office supplies, paper, toner cartridges. 0.2
Commodities Total $0.2
, FORM 3B
Project Number: 97126 Contractual &
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support e
. Commodities
Agency: AK Dept. of Fish & Game DETAIL




1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST’)UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

‘

New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number
of Units

Unit Proposed

Price FFY 1996
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R.

New E

uipment Total $0.0

Existing Equipment Usage;

1|Description :

Number Inventory

of Units Agencyj

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. __.OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Budget Category:

Personnel :
Travel

Contractual
Commodities

Equipment

, Subtotal

General Administration
Project Total

Full-time Equivalents (FTE)

Other Resources

Authorized Proposed
FFY 1995 FFY 1996
$11.8 3118 F
$2.6 526} . \%*“\g%\g\ w{f\ﬂ\\ '
$0.0 $8.0] N Ll
§ X \\\\\\\ N &\“\&’- RER 1\\\\\
$0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENIS
$14.4 $22.4 | Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
$1.8 $2.3 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002
$16.2 $24.7
02 D2kl \k\X\\

Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.

[

I a |

Comments: ;
)
Project Number: 95126 i%‘ém é:’¢~
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support PROJECT
Agency: Dept. of Interior, National Park Service DETAIL
Prepared: i - :
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST’,OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

./
>

N e

Personnel Costs:

GS/Range/

PM

Name

Position Description Step

Months
Budgeted

Monthly
Costs

Overtime

Proposed
FFY 1996

Charles Gilbert
Stuart Snyder

Realty Officer 13
Appraiser 13

1.0
1.0

5,900
5,900

0.0
59
5.9
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Subtotal il

R R
R RSN RS

2.0

11,800

0

RN

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *.

Personnel Total

$11.8

Travel Costs:

Ticket

PM

Description

Price

Round
Trips

Total

Daily
Per Diem

Proposed
FFY 1996

Travel to Seward to conduct site visits, meet with negotiators. 100
Travel to Port Graham to conduct site visits and - 250
meet with negotiators. '

Days
7

4
4

150

150

0.0
1.0
1.6
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *.

Travel Total

$2.6

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. _  OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: Proposeg”
Description FFY 199
Title Insurance and Closing Costs 8.0
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $8.0
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description - FFY 1996
I
Commodities Total $0.0
. FORM 3B
Project Number: 97126 Contract
! : \ . - ual &
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support Commodities
Agency: Dept. of Interior, National Park Service DETAIL
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUSTQUNClL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

S

New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number
of Units

Unit
Price

Proposed
FFY 199

0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

0.0

0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R.

New Equipment Total

$0.0

Existing Equipment Usage:
Description ‘

Number
of Units

Inventory
Agency]

1996

Project Number: 97126
Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support
Agency: Dept. of Interior, National Park Service

'Equipment

FORM 3B
DETAIL

8/16/96
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST‘L;,.OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

T’

-Authorized Proposed

Budget Category: FFY 1995 FFY 1996
Personnel $290.1 $255.2
Travel $8.4 $42.2 T :
Contractual $915 $86.1 b - . \\Q\\\\\\\“§§\\\\\\\\\\\\\\§t~§\g\\\\\ N
Commodities $1.0 $15k SE—_ R R Y
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 LONG RANGE FUNDING REQUIREMENTS

Subtotal .$391.0 $385.0| Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $49.9 $44.3 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2002

Project Total -$440.9 $429.3 $150.0 $150.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 5.6

Other Resources | [ 3 [ [
Comments:
J
Project Number: 97126 , i%ghlﬂg\?
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support PROJECT
Agency: Dept. of Interior, Fish & Wildlife Service DETAIL
Prepared:
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST‘UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Personnel Costs: GS/Range/ Months| Monthly Proposed
PM {Name Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Overtime FFY 1996
Appraiser N 12/4 6.0 5,970 35.8
Review Appraiser 13/7 4.0] . 5,133 20.5
Realty Specialist , 12/8 . 12.0 5,909 70.9
Realty Specialist - . 9/2 12.0 3,769 452
Really Assistant _ 6/2 7.0 3,073 215
Carto Tech A : - 7" 11.0 -3,290 36.2
_{Biologist 11/4 5.0 5,017 251
: 0.0
0.0
{ 0.0
i 0.0
: - : 0.0
_ - . Subtotalf? 57.0 32,161 AR
Those cosls associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an’ Personnel Total| $255.2
Travel Costs: ' ' ' ~Ticket Round Total Dailyl  Proposed
“||lPM |Description Price Trips Days Per Diem FFY 1996
: - 0.0
Kodiak - Includes 10 acre parcels, AKI Exchange, AKI 4th Closing, : 0.0
. Koniag 3rd closing, Koniag, phase 2. ’ B 0.2 19 45| - 0.14] . 10.1,
Kodiak - Charter air service to specific tracts L 1 1 12 12] 0.14 137
S ' - ’ 0.0
Kenai - KNA and Salamatot 0.1 5 7 0.14 1.5
. ’ - 0.0
Kenai - Charter air service o 0.8 2 2 0.14 1.9
‘ ' S - ) A 0.0
Travel from Washington D.C. to Anchorage and or Juneau ) 2.0 6 20 0.15 15.0
L 0.0
Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *. Travel Total $42.2
Project Number: 97126 gggmgg
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support % Travel
: . of Interior, Fish & Wildlife Service :
Agency: Dept. of Interior, Fish & Wildlife Servic DETAIL
15 of 21 ' 8/16/96




1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST.  OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: : - ' Proposed
Description - 7 A ' FFY 1996
Title Insurance and related fees. : E . : 66.1
Survey of 14 (C) sites - Kodiak (about 10 sites for exclusion from AKI - 4th closing and exchange) - . 20.0
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. — Contractual Total $86.1
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description ' . FFY 1996
. ]
Office Supplies ' 15
Commodities Total $1.5
. FORM 3B
Project Number: 97126 .
1996 ' [ i - it , Contractual &
Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support : i
: , o : Commodities
Agency: Dept. of Interior, Fish & Wildlife Service DETAIL
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST’)UNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1; 1996 - September 30, 1997

New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number Unit
of Units " Price

Proposed
FFY 199

0.0
0.0

© 0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
.0.0
0.0

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment should be indicated by placement of an R. .

New Equipment Total

$0.0

Number

Existing Equipment Usage:

Inventory]
Agency

Description .

of Units

1996
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST.. _ OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Authorized | Proposed E@?"W* s

Budgot Catogory: FFY 1995 FFY 1996
Personnel $133.1 $173.2 K
Travel $16.8 $22.5 E
Contractual $901.5 $174.0 | \-\
Commodities $3.0 $6.0 k e
Equipment $0.0 $0.0 FUNDI

Subtotal $1,054.4 $375.7| Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated Estimated
General Administration $50.5 $38.2 FFY 1998 FFY 1999 FFY 2000 FFY 2001 FFY 2001

Project Total $1,104.9 $413.9 $300.0 $200.0 $100.0
Full-time Equivalents (FTE) 2.0 21k

Dollar amounts are shown in thousands of dollars.

Other Resources [ | ] [ i [ |

Comments: This project is a continuation of project 96126.
This is an estimated budget prepared for the April 15 submittal. The budget is based upon negotiations continuing with Eyak Corp. and Chugach Alaska
Corp. and one small parcel. This budget will be refined before the August Trustee Council meeting, based upon progress in Habitat Protection activities.

NOTE: If posting and marking are required for acquired Chenega and Tatitlek lands additional funding will be requested.

Note: Mineral appraisals will be needed for all subsurface. Costs will be determined by the August TC meeting.

1996

Prepared:
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST‘OUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET

October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Personnel Costs: " GS/Range/ Months Monthly " Proposed
PM [Name Position Description Step Budgeted Costs Qvertime FFY 1996
J. Harmening Negotiator 13.0 -2.0 7500.0 15.0
Harmening replacement Realty Specialist 13.0 4.0 7500.0 30.0

J. Wolf Negotiator 15.0 2.0 8700.0 17.4

R. Goosens Appraiser 13.0 2.0 6100:0 12.2

Jim Pierce Timber appraiser/reviewer 13.0 1.0 6100.0 6.1

L. Keeler Lands Specialist 12.0 3.0 5400.0 16.2
Kennedy Realty/Land parcel specialist 12.0 5.0 5300.0 '26.5

D. Gibbons Natural Resource Manager 14.0 6.0 8300.0| 49.8

0.0

0.0

0.0

; 0.0

Subtotal Vi \\ N\ 25.0 54,900 0 K

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of a ' Personnel Total $173.2
Travel Costs: Tlcket Round Total Daily Proposed
PM |Description Price Trips Days), Per Diem FFY 19986
' : 0.0

RT Juneau to Anchorage to meet with review appransers contract 444.00 15 41 1230.00 16.1
appraisers and negotiators. ; ' 0.0

RT Juneau to Washington DC 2500.00 2 6 225.00 6.4

. ’ ‘ +0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

0.0

- : 0.0

Those costs associated with program management should be indicated by placement of an *. Travel Total $22.5

‘ Project Number: 97126 EORM 3B|
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support ;'15:0””?
Agency: Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service DE?XII?

8/16/96
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST. JUNCIL PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1996 - September 30, 1997

Contractual Costs: Proposeg,
Description FFY 199
Title documents, title reports, purchase a'greements; hazmat surveys. 46.0
Air Charters (20 hours @ $400/hour) 8.0
Title Insurance and closing costs for Eyak, Chugach Alaska Corp. and small parcels.. 20.0
Appraisals (timber, land, minerals) 100.0
When a non-trustee organization is used, the form 4A is required. Contractual Total $174.0
Commodities Costs: Proposed
Description FFY 1996
i
Oftice Supplies including paper, toner cartridges, software upgrades, binders, etc. 2.0
Duplication 2.0
Maps 2.0
Commodities Total $6.0
: FORM 3B
Project Number: 97126 Contra
. \ . , _— ctual &
1996 Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support Commodities
Agency: Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service DETAIL

‘ 20 of 21
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1996 EXXON VALDEZ TRUST,)UNC!L PROJECT BUDGET
October 1, 1986 - September 30, 1997 ‘

. g

v

New Equipment Purchases:

Description

Number

Unit Proposed
Price FFY 1996

of Units

0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0
0.0|
0.0
0.0
0.0

New Eq

uipment Total $0.0

Those purchases associated with replacement equipment.éhould be indicated by placement of an R.

Existing Equipment Usage:

iDescription :

1]

~ Number Inventory| -
__of Units Agency]

1996

21 of 21

_|Project Number: 97126 |

Project Title: Habitat Protection & Acquisition Support

Agency: Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service

FORM 3B
Equipment
DETAIL
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Subject: Re: Save the Sound! ) ’ {
Author: Office of the Governor at Gov_Juneau_Capitol : :
Oate: 8/15/960:27 AM ) : : :

Thank you for writing to Governor Knowles. | have routed your message
to the appropriate person in the Office of the Governor who is most
knowledgeable about this issue, Your ideas, concerns, and
recornmendations are valuable to us, and we appreciate that you have
taken the time to write. Again, thank you. -

Reply Separator ‘ : .

Subject: Save the Sound!i B - .
Author: CarolHoover@microweb.com at CC2MHS1 . i
Date: 8/14/96 6:31 PM * . L

- Dear Governor Knowles:
Please acknowledge this
message and let theTrustee
Council know there are
folks out there who feel
the Native lands should
remain Native lands- and
that habitat
PROTECTION means
just that. Thank you

This petition states how | feel concerning the billion
dollar restoration fund that was created to restore,
preserve and protect the areas affected by the 1989

. Exxon Valdez oif spill. 1 strongly urge you to lend . H
your support on the issues facing the Exxon Valdez -
Oil Spill Trustee Council in the following manner:

* Establish as their HIGHEST PRIORITY the full . £
protection of ALL threatened habitat in the spill -
zone in perpetuity,

* Purchase timber rights or conservation easements
only - NOT fee simple title (which transfers title
from Native to government ownership),

L

¢ Close the Restoration Reserve Account {Trustee
Council science endowment} and immediately

use the money 10 protect the real "restoration
reserve” which is the intact fiving coastal
rainforest in the spill zone.

* Limit science expenditures to no more than
$5 million per year for the remainder of the
payment period {untl 2,001},

* Commission the National Academy of Sciences
to conduct a thorough.independent review of

ali government and Exxon sponsored research
on the oil spill,

* Aggressively pursue the “reopener” in the
settlement that would a2ilow the government
Trustees 1o collect another $100 million

from Exxon in 2002 for "unforeseen damages”,
and allocate ALL of this toward habitat protection,

* Immediately terminate funding for the $47
million aquarium {whale jail'l being constructed in
Seward, AK with monigs intended for restoration
Thank you.

Sincerely .,

Carol Hoower

Cordova, ~¥K USA - WezZnesday, August 14, 1986 at 18:31:24 (PDT)




Eric Myers

From: Eric Myers

To: Carol Hoover

Subject: Exxon Valdez Restoration

Date: Tuesday, August 27, 1996 2:41PM
Priority: High

}
August 26, 1996

Carol Hoover
carolhoover@microweb.com
Cordova, Alaska 99574

Dear Ms. Hoover:

Governor Knowles has asked me to respond to your electronic mail message regarding the Exxon Valdez Qil Spill
Trustee Council restoration program

As you may be aware, the Trustee Council formally adopted a Restoration Plan in November 1994. This plan was
the result of an extensive public involvement effort and included the preparation of a full Environmental Impact

. Statement. Thousands of Alaskans contributed to the making of the final Restoration Plan that the Trustee
Council uses to guide its decisions regarding use of the Exxon Valdez settlement funds. Under the Restoration
Plan, the Council has identified a comprehensive and balanced approach to restoration that includes a
combination of habitat protection and research/momtormg to restore the biological resources and human services
injured by the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

From your e-mail, it is evident that you support the restoration program objective of protecting habitat. The
Trustee Council has indeed made habitat protection one of its highest priorities. As of August 1996, the Trustee
Council has committed $185.3 million to protect 411,000 acreas of land with individual habitat parcels ranging in
size from 2,000 to 119,000 acres. This includes protection agreements on the Kenai Penninsula in Kachemak Bay
State Park; on Afognak Island in the vicinity of Seal Bay/Tonki Cape; along Orca Narrows in eastern Prince
William Sound; portions of southern Kodiak Island; and a large part of Shuyak Island at the northern end of the
Kodiak archipelago. in May of 1996, the Council made an offer of $34 million to the Chenega Corporation to
purchase and protect 61,000 acres in western Prince William Sound. The Council is actively negotiating with
Tatitlek Corporation and has had recent discussions with the Eyak Corporation as well regarding possible
protection agreements for other lands in Prince William Sound.

With regard to the terms of these various large parcel protection efforts, the Trustee Council only works with willing
sellers of land. In each case, the lead federal or state agency works with the landowner to develop a habitat
protection proposal that is acceptable to the owner while also meeting restoration objectives. In many cases, this
has resulted in a combination of conservation easements and fee simple purchases. The Council's ability to
successfully negotiate seven large parcel purchases is perhaps the best evidence of being able to work
cooperatively with landowners to reach agreements that are mutually agreeable. In most cases this has involved
fee simple purchases in order to ensure that future management provides the maximum benefit for recovery and.
restoration. In other instances, conservation easements have been adequate to meet recovery objectives.

In addition to the habitat protection program, the Trustee Council sponsors a restoration research and monitoring
program. Effective restoration efforts require an understanding of what is limiting the recovery of certain injured
species. The Trustee Council's research and monitoring program provides important information to help guide
restoration activities. This includes the status and condition of resources: whether they are recovering, whether
restoration activities are successful, and what factors may be constraining further recovery. Inadequate
information about the health and status of injured resources may also lead to inappropriate management actions
that could inadvertently reduce productivity and health of a recovering resource (e.g., management decisions
pertaining to commercial fisheries). One of the largest on-going research projects supported by the Trustee
Council - the Sound Ecosystem Assessment project -- was initiated and developed with the active invoivement of
Cordova area fishermen and community residents. A substantial part of this project is now being implemented by
the Prince William Sound Science Center in cooperation with the University of Alaska. With respect to the

_ Restoration Reserve, you should know that this savings account for the future can be used by the Council at any
_time for any purpose consistent with the court approved settlement.

Please know that your comments will be provided to each Council member at the next Trustee Council meeting on
August 29, 1996. That meeting will be teleconferenced throughout the spill area via the Legislative Information

- Page 1




Offices and will be available in Cordova. The public comment period is now tentatively scheduled to begin at 10
a.m. (You should contact Lisa Marie Jacobs in Cordova at 424-5461 to indicate if you want to participate in the
meeting.) ’ ’ :

Y .

Thank you for sharing your views. If you have and further questions, please don't hesitate to contact me at (307)

278-8012.
Sincerely,
Molly McCammon
Executive Director

mollym@oilspill.state.ak.us

Page 2
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August 12, 199§ L%E@EUVE v

Molly McCammon AUG 196
Executive Director ' 3 56
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council

645 G Street, Suite 401 E""?gu;’#gfé OlL SPILL
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451 OUNCIL
Dear Molly:

| wanted to take a few minutes to thank you for the opportunity to serve on
the Public Advisory Group for the past two years, and also to explain my reasons
for resigning my seat at the end of the current appointment.

I have watched this process from my seat on the PAG over the past four
years grow from an unprecedented course with no rule book to use a guide into a
streamlined program with clear direction. This has been the result of enormous
efforts of many, who have all earned a right to be proud of their accomplishments.

[ believe the restoration information that has been developed to date has
tremendous application to those managing lands located within the spill area. It is
my hope that this information can somehow be communicated and used by those
involved in developing their lands so as to ensure restoration not just on publicly
owned oil spill lands, but on all lands within the oil spill region. And, it is my
feeling that it will take another more directly involved with planning and
_management in the Forest Products seat to accomplish that goal.

One specific item that I would like to commend the Trustee Council and
staff on is their commitment to appreciate the diversity of landowners and land
mangers in the oil spill region. Some owners were and are willing to sell their
lands for the sake of restoration, others are not. Either way, the process has
continued to be respectful of a variety of decisions and rationale.

Thanks once again for the opportunity to participate in this process and I
look forward to seeing continued successes.

With warmest regards,

Kbt Rt

Kimbérley Benton

6460 Norm Drive ¢« Anchorage, Alaska 99507
(907) 522-2163 Phone ¢ (907) 349-9394 Fax



Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
' Restoration Office _
645 G Street, Suite 401, Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451
Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

July 26, 1996

Mr. Bob Henrichs, President

The Native Village of Eyak Tribal Council
P.O. Box 1388

Cordova AK 99574-1388

Dear Mr. Henrichs:

This is a response to your letter of July 17 which expressed concem about the ability of
the Chugach Heritage Foundation to satisfactorily complete projects funded by the
Trustee Council. The Chugach Heritage Foundation is conducting only one restoration
project (#96154). On behalf of the Trustee Council, the U.S. Forest Service entered
into a contract with the Chugach Heritage Foundation to develop, in consultation with
an advisory board of community representatives, a comprehensive community plan for
restoration of archaeological resources in those parts of the Chugach Region and the
Cook Inlet Region that were affected by the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

The project is behind schedule and the contracting officer is negotiating a revised
schedule. The Restoration Office has not yet audited the project and therefore cannot
verify whether accurate accounts have been kept. Under the terms of the contract, the
Chugach Heritage Foundation is to be reimbursed for expenses incurred and work
performed. Documentation is required.

In May, the Chugach Heritage Foundation issued a preliminary draft report entitled
Comprehensive Community Plan for the Restoration of Archaeological Resources in
Prince William Sound and Lower Cook Inlet. The Foundation sent two copies of this
draft report to the Native Village of Eyak Tribal Council.

Thank you for your interest in this restoration project. If you have further questions or
concerns about this or any other restoration project, please contact me again.

Sincerely,

M Loper—""
Molly McCammmon -

Executive Director

CcC: Dave Gibbons, U.S. Forest Service
Veronica Christman, ADNR

Trustee Agencies
State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, and Environmental Conservation
United States: National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, Departments of Agriculture and Interior
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The Native Village of Eyak Tribal Council
P.O. Box 1388
Cordova. Alaska 99574-1388
(907) 424-7/38 « Fax (907) 424-7739

July 17, 1994

Molly McCammon ‘
Executive Dircctor
EVOS Trustees Council
645 G. Street :
Suite 401 o ;
Arichorage, Alaska 99501-34451 :

Dear Molly

I an concerned about Chugach Herituge Foundatiom'e ability to
operate Lhe the way they have handlcd the finanees for the
programe they are attempting to carry out. In March I uwas made
avare that CHFK wvas into Chugachmiut for appruxlmately $180,000.
Upon further inveatigation I found thet thio momey was loaned
to CHF from Chugachmiut, with no suthorization from the CHF
Trustees or the Ghugachmiut Bosrd of Directors. I kmow that

CHF 1s carrying oul sume projects that are being funded'by EVOS,
How are they doing? Are they following the time frame that

was in the proposal? Have thay kept accurate ascounte and zade
reports on the funds that they have bLeen advanced?

As o former CHF Trustee end a current membar of the hoards of
hath Chugachmiut and Chugach Alaska, as well as being President
of the NVE Truditional Council, I am very concepned about this
nattor.

I would llke to heur Lhie answers to the above qteetions3and
if there were any reportc filed, I would like cepies of those
also. . ‘

Thanks for your help on this matter.
Sincerely yours (‘“

Bk /AM ‘

Bob Henriches - !
President, Traditieakl Council
Native Village of Eyak

' |
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- Exxon Valdez QOil Spill Trustee Council
Restoration Office
645 G Street, Suite 401, Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451
Phone: (907) 278-8012 Fax: (907) 276-7178

July 26, 1996

Walter Meganack, Jr., Community Facilitator
Native Village of Port Graham

P.0.Box 5510

Port Graham, Alaska 99603

Dear Walter:

Thank you for your recent letter regarding the Trustee Council’s habitat program. I appreciate the
concerns you expressed in your letter, and will make sure each Trustee is given a copy.
However, I would like to make two observations.

First, the Council’s habitat program is designed to work with landowners to craft a mutually agreeable
package that meets the Council’s goals to ensure permanent protection of fish and wildlife habitat, as .
well as the landowners’ desires to have some form of economic development compatible with that goal.
We hope to present an “option” to the landowner. It is up to the landowner to decide if it is in their best
interest to accept this option. In the case of Alaska Native corporations, this requires a vote of approval
by two-thirds of the shareholders. :

Second, the Council’s commitment to its habitat program has not prevented any restoration project from
being funded if that project is scientifically credible, well-designed, and has a strong link to restoration.
I am not aware of any meaningful restoration projects that have been ignored or put on the back burner.
The clam restoration project is undergoing the same review and oversight that any other science project
goes through. Although it holds promise, it is still considered a “pilot” effort, and has a long way to go
before any major expansion would be appropriate. In regard to the Community Involvement project, I
am not recommending that funds for community facilitators be reduced. What appears to be most
needed are additional travel funds, and these are recommended for an increase.

Port Graham submitted a number of projects for several million dollars with little detail about what
would be accomplished, and that were unclear about how they would aid restoration of the resources
injured by the oil spill. I indicated to you several areas that the reviewers thought showed promise for
future work, and we are more than willing to work with you to develop these ideas or any others that
hold promise.

Trustee Agencies
State of Alaska: Departments of Fish & Game, Law, and Environmental Conservation
United States: National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, Departments of Agriculture and Interior




Page 2
Meganack
July 26, 1996

Thank you, Walter, for your interest and commitment to this process.

Sincerely,

WVM s —
Molly McC on

Executive Director




[
|
Executive Director

i
Exxon Valdez 0il Spill Trustee Council Jut 10 19%

645 G Street, Simpson Building, Suite 401 ) PILL
_ EXXON VALDEZ OIL §
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451 TRUSTEE COUNCIL

Molly McCammon @E@EBVE
I

Dear Ms. McCammon

This is in regards to the proposed land buybacks. Our fathers fought long
and hard to get our land, lands that belonged to us in the first place.
Because of the oil spill, fishing has been bad for a lots of native
fishermen. And fishermen have boat payments to make and some are in
danger of losing their boats and fishing permits. Our main source of
income has been severely impacted. With EVOS money being waved around
a lot of people are left with no choice. And, because of the EV0OS trustee
council is willing to over pay for whatever lands they propose to buy, it
makes it difficult for other corporations not to consider selling their
land.

There is also the fact that the courts, EV0OS do not recognize the
emotional damage the oil spill has done to the people who live in the
impacted area. And now with buying back our lands you will be doing are
far greater and longer lasting damage to the people than the actual oil
spill did.

The end result of these buybacks will be that our cultural ties to the land
and environment will be severed permanently. Because of our ties with
the land, water and resources, once we lose that, our sense of belonging to
and being who we are, a part of the land, will be lost. | have urged
whoever is against the buybacks to speak out against them for these
reasons and many others.

The high priority to buybacks that EVOS has made in terms of funding has
hurt projects that have meaningful restoration values and caused these
projects to be put on the back burner, or ignored entirely. Projects like
the Clam Restoration program have given us hope that something is being
done. This project has generated a great deal of interest throughout the
entire oil spill area. What has happened now that funding is being cut
back, Community Facilitators are being asked to do more with less money.



To my thinking, all this money is being saved for one purpose only, to fund
your great land buybacks.

The biggest insult to the native community, is your calling these land
buybacks Restoration. This is to say that we can’t manage our land and
resources so you will buy them back. Looking back, | say we did a pretty
dam good job of managing our land and resources. It’s the introduction of
the western culture into our 1and resources that we have failed to manage.

Sincerely,

Walter Meganack, Jr.

Community Facilitator




July 8, 1996

R ECEIVE
Walter Meaanack Jr.

r L
Port Graham Village Council JuL 10 19%

P.O. Box 5510 EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL
Port Graham, Alaska 99603-5510 TRUSTEE COUNCIL

Molly McCammon

Executive Director

Exxon Valdez OQil Spill Trustee Council
645 G Street, Simpson Building, Suite 401
Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451

Dear Ms. McCammon,

Thank you for your response on my letter or fax to you. Your response is
exactly wHat | tried to clear up with you. As stake holder (agency) in
competition for project money, they have the unfair advantage of being
able to sit and comment about their own projects, and projects villages
have put in. You are hearing comments from one side of the player and
none from the others. Even if you allowed us to be involved, we would be
at a disadvantage by the sheer number of agency people that are up there.
Anyway, you look at it, we are playing against a stacked deck of cards.

Sincerely,

Walter Meganack Jr.
Community Facilitator



To: From: Indigenous Human Equity Thu 8 Aug 1996 09:25:47 Page: 1

Government Katalla-Chilkat Tlingit

P.O. Box 142135
Anchorage, Alaska 99514-2135

11 June 1996 ,‘ .
Tribal Elders:.

January 1996 we sent to you and various governmental agencies a letter, a copy of the Govt. Katalla-
- Chilkat Tlingit Coastal Management Plan and a copy of the Northern Gulf Coast of Alaska
Cooperative Agreement. We have heard from some of tribes but not everyone responded to this major
issue that concems empowering the indigenous holders of allodial title (free from church and state) to
their right of self-determination and self-governance. We have not had one response back from the
governmental agencies.

It is about time consensus by the indigenous people of Alaska to become the rule not the exception.
We have not been getting consensus through any in-place structure that supposedly represents us here
in Alaska to date. We find that any structure that is pushing for "our rights" are "state chartered
corporations” (AI-TC included) and they are forced to comply with state of Alaska laws, regulations
and statues that only interfere with our jurisdictional rights. Any act, law, regulation, statue or treaty
by any agency involved and without our consent is nothing more than conspiracy to create Genocide
by way of deception and "CONSTRUCTIVE FRAUD" and can only be abrogated through a
TRIBUNAL set up by our indigenous people. '

The following is a short list of acts transferring our rights by way of deception and Constructive Fraud
without tribal consent. They are nothing more then an attempt to quiet the quit claim deeds of those
governmental, corporate and private entities that severed land and resource titles from the indigenous
sovereign tribal account: '

Mental Health Trust Lands-1956;
University of Alaska Trust Lands-1956; -
Railroad Transfer Act-1982; _ ,
- Manipulation of the probate of territory, state and federal archival commission records of the
Indian Allotments through BIA, BLM and other agencies;
Statehood act P.L. 85-508;
. ANCSA PL.92-203;
7. ANILCA PL.96-487.

W=

o @

ANILCA was an attempt to edify the sovereign authority of the village traditional tribal councils so
" that it could not be said that the indigenous allodial title holders were not properly appraised of the
rights they were giving up when the 1976 Federal Land Policy Management Act (FLPMA) was
implémented on October 21, 1986 after a ten year moratorium over the jurisdictional issue. Sept. 22,
1986 (one month before the deadline) Atmauthuak officially filed a resolution that should have stopped
the implementation of FLPMA in Alaska which should have assured all tribes in Alaska FLPMA
would not affect tribal jurisdiction. '

The tribes should be apprised of all the facts (not partial truths) before any decisions are made that will
- affect them for life. It astounds us to have authorities telling the tribes that they do not have Indian
Country or Tribal Status like "the Indians of the south forty eight on reservations” That is the truth,
but, they should continue and say that we possess many more rights because we are not under the
"treatiés" or onreservations! By way of decéption and constructive fraud (how you get around the law
to commit fraud) the genocide is slowly preceding. The oversight by congress of all laws, acts, treaties,
etc. will have to come into compliance with the Genocide Act and Genocide Treaty. This must become
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our final stand based on our human right!

What we are asking the Tribal Elders and Traditional Tribal Councils of the Gulf Coast of Alaska to
consider, then give consensus to the revised "Gulf Coast of Alaska Cooperative Association.” This

" is a way to address our problems through solidarity. This procedure will secure our rights to Historic

Title of our resources, lands, waters, fishing rights, hunting rights, and the subsistence issue.

We would like to make sure the Human Rights of all tribes are protected. In no way do we want any
tribe to think the Govt. of the Katalla-Chilkat Tlingit is trying to take control with the Cooperative
Agreement. We are only sharing with you our several years of administrative research. We are

. working at local, national and international levels. We think this is a positive approach toward setting

"Policy” through this "North Gulf Coast of Alaska Cooperative Agreement"” to reassert our right to self
and local determination. We hope this will become a model for all the indigenous tribes of Alaska.

We are three and a half years away from the twenty-first century. It is time to remove the shackles of
slavery and go into full self-governance through our right of self and local determination.

We must fully understand:

1. The state of Alaska does not have ]unsdlctlon over us;

2. ANCSA is not a jurisdictional issue;

3. The United States V. State of Alaska (422 U.S. 184, 45) is a Supreme Court decision that clearly

~ shows that the state of Alaska does not possess Historic Title. '

4. Indigenous holders of allodial title of Alaska, Hawaii and Canada possess International Nation .
State status that is under and recognized by International Law. We possess Historical Title, not
the state of Alaska or the united States of America.

5. Alaska was on the list of non-self governing territories (article 73e United Nations Charter. The
indigenous people of Alaska were to be appraised of our rights and were not. We need to revisit
this issue.

There are many issues of self and local determination that can be done through us by including
"International Treaties" with the First Nation peoples of Canada by implementation of the "Gulf Coast
of Alaska Cooperative Agreement”. We are suggesting this way of doing things to avoid any
International confrontations with the state of Alaska or the united States.

Questionable ethics and economics that need resolve:

1. The recent Alaska Inter Tribal Council (AI-TC) meeting here in Anchorage had Gov. Knowles

* asking the Tribes to endorse the state of Alaska to take over the subsistence issue and the Interior
Dept. also asking to control the subsistence issue. We need neither of them controlling this issue.
We as the First Nation People of Alaska should decide that issue based on the Genocide Treaty

2. The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill was handled through the Clean Water Act by the state of Alaska
without the Interior Dept. having invoked the SARA Amendments of that act which is the direct
trust responsibility of the Interior Dept. The SARA Amendments are the International Agreement
part of the Clean Water Act signed by the united States that is specific to the tribes" interationally
recognized historical rights to waters, lands and resources. Our tribes would have made up the
Exxon Trustee Council had this been done. This is a "trust” violation. We can address this major

‘issue through the tribes via the Cooperativé Agreement, the Interior Dept. and State Dept. The
Exxon Trustee Council is now attempting to do a fraudulent buy-back of Indigenous Allodial Title
that is in the hands of corporations owned by Chenega and English Bay that only further involves
all concerned with "Constructive Fraud". What is this? Chugachmuit, Aleut, Athabascan, Eyak
and Tlingit people's waters, lands and resources are what was damaged. Questionable violations
of the SARA amendments of the Clean Water Act are apparent when reduction of indigenous title
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through a government buy-back with our own money is allowed to occur, especxally wnthout
replacement of those damaged lands.

3. ThePacific Salmon Treaty has collapsed. It does not appear that treaty is going to go anywhere.
"~ A few weeks ago we attended the five day talks that were held at the University of Alaska. The
Pacific Salmon Treaty Council is made up of four board members. The state of Alaska has one
seat, Canada one seat, Northwest Indian Tribes one seat and the United States one seat. We have
no representation there. Tlingit Haida is who the state of Alaska claims to be working with.
Tlingit Haida is not a tribe even though they were given Federal Recognition as a tribe. That is
very dangerous. They will sell our rights out in a second. We told the Pacific Salmon Treaty
Council that Tlingit Haida does not represent us in anyway or form.

4. The united States assumed a "scared trust responsibility” to us through Article 73e of the United
~ Nations Charter. Questionable ethical violations of that Trust occurred.

5. The Genocide Act and Genocide Treaty PL 100-606, was Signed into law Nov. 1988. Any
oversight by congress of any act, now in place, must now conform to the parameters of this treaty.

ISSUE ONE:

All the "red flags" are up. It is time to assert our right to self and local determination in our own
behalf. The Pacific Salmon Treaty Council is mismanaging the resources of the sea. The red salmon
are getting smaller, the Frazier River Run-which is the Bristol Bay of Canada, for the second year in
a row is not open to commercial fishing. (A) Herring runs are being depleted. (B) By-catch by
Trawlers is out of hand (C) The fishery cannot be managed because the fleet is of such technology and
size today and has moved to the outside waters. (D) This leaves Canada, the state of Alaska and the
united States without the resources to capitalize efficient management capacity. Not too many years
+ ago the fishery was inside where it was manageable. The fish had a chance to get to their designated
spawning streams in those days. Today a whole run of fish can be stopped by the outside fishing fleet
m twenty minutes that was designated for a specific spawning stream. That is an ever present danger
that is quiet apparent even in Prince William Sound streams that once were producers.

1SS Q:
3 -
The Pacific Salmon Treaty is allowing over-harvest of herring and by-catch by trawlers that is
depleting the food supply for our fishery that is necessary to nurture healthy runs of salmon as well as
all sea life. :

ISSUE THREE:

We have had an Oil Spill in the sound and we are compounding the damage by making our tribal
waters dirty by clear cut timber policies of foreign corporate interest as well as our own domestic
corporate interest. We have the only rain forest in this part of the continent which foreign and domestic
corporations are committing ecocide to. Ecocide and Genocide can be considered one and the same.
We must stop this practice. Healthy rain forests are necessary for clean water which is necessary for
healthy food supply for fish and all living things, us included. How many more years will it take before
our region is like that of Washington and Oregon state? ' ‘

ISSUE FOUR:
We researched what the North Slope people did to secure their water, air, and lands rights through: a) -
International Whaling Treaty, b) International Migratory Bird Treaty and most recently ¢) International
Polar Bear Treaty. We came to the conclusion we can do the same. The North Slope people have
secured a position with the United Nations as a result of what they have done that assures protection
of their rights, however they do not represent the rest of us. They collect over $460 million a year in




To: From: Indigenous Human Equity Thu 8 Aug 1996 09:25:47 Page: 4

oil revenue with no 7(i) sharing. The Gulf Coast of Alaska Cooperatlve Agreement in motion can do
the same thmg This can not be accomplished through any state charted corporate structure, it has to
be done through the right to self and local determination at the tradltmnal tribal council level, with
solidarity of the tribal people. Lets do it!

ISSUE FIVE: o
We have just revised Agreement. It is now called the "Gulf Coast of Alaska Cooperative Agreement”.
Take it to your elders and traditional councils, look it over, if there are changes you want, then lets
work it out. We then need to get a consensus to endorse the "North Gulf Coast of Alaska Agreement”.
Let us enter into the twenty-first cenmry through "International Treaty Agreements" recognized at the
International Level.

UE SIX:
In order to accomplish this task and reclaim our Historic Title, we must: (A) continue genealogy
research which can be based on the 1900 census which can be the basis to bring the genealogy up to
date. (B) research and log all of our original PLACE names to our Indigenous Historical Waters, Bays
and Lands. This will secure our "Historic Title". The Govt. Katalla-Chilkat Tlingit has most of the
census already and can get you copy of 1900 census if you do not posses them. '

RESOLVE:

"We can counter the constructive fraud that is interfering with our right to self and local determination
through "International Treaty”. This will help both Canada and us in our efforts to secure historic title
issues at the International level. Let us enter into the twenty-first century in a secure position.

The "Gulf Coast of Alaska Cooperative Association Agreement" can be the answer to resolve our

problems such as hunting, fishing, subsistence and economic development that supports the tribe

through self and local determination. Interference into our human right to self and local determination

by apartheid governmental regimes, foreign and domestic cooperate interest by constructive fraud must

cease and desist. This can be accomplished non-confrontational through:

1. re-establishment our own exclusive economic zone;

2. re-establishment of our own coastal management plan, :

3. work out "International Treaties” with the First Nation People of Canada and others to protect our
"Historic Title and Human Rights";

We would be more than happy to come before your tribal council to discuss this further. -

Respectfully,

Gary C. Patton
Administrative Agent
cc: : , : -

1. Office of the President 2. Office of President of Inter -Governmental Affairs 3. State Dept. 4.
United Nations 5. Organization of American States (OAS) 6. Office of the Secretary of Interior 7.
BLM 8. Dept. Natural Resources 9. state of Alaska Governmental Coordination

N
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Linda Himelbloom

P.O. Box 1866

Kodiak, AK 99615-1866
June 14, 1996

Exxon Valdez 0il Spill Trustee Council
645 G Street, Suite 401
Anchorage, AK 99501-3451

Dear Exxon Valdez 0il Spill Trustee Council members:

I urge you to aid in protecting an extraordinary wildlife and
fish habitat area around Paul's and Laura Lakes and along the
coast of Shuyak Straight. Please consider purchasing these lands
and safeguarding north Afognak Island.

Sincerely,

Linda Himelbloom




Hans U. Tschersich, M.D. .
1423 Baranof Street
Kodiak, Rlaska 99615

Phone 987-486 5648; Fax 486 3582
E-mail dshuvt@cwolf.alaska.edu

The Exxon Valdez Trustee Council : | Kodiak, 6-14-96

Re.: Land Acquisition on Afognak Island and
Terminaticn Point near Kodiak, AK -

Istrongly support the purchase of land on northern Afognak Island in the
Laura and Pauls Lakes area as an addition to the existing State Park. | have
visited this area and was impressed by the wild beauty of the old growth forest
and undisturbed lakes. The whole drainage is an important spawning area for
sockeye salmon and a haven for many species of wildlife, like elk, deer and
many species dependent on an intact coastal marine environment. The
threatened logging would do irreparable damage to this eco system.

The purchase of land near Kodiak at Termination Point has very wide local

- support. These 1088 acres of old growth coastal forest with an undisturbed
coast line is of special importance to a growing population near by. In addition
to the importance it has for terrestrial and aquatic wildlife it has great value
for the people as an easily accessible primitive récreation area. Again, logging
threatens this unique natural asset. Therefore | urge the Trustee Council tg
make the purchase and protection of this land its highest priority. '

Sincerely,

Hans




‘I’, June 10,1996 e RN

;"ir.. Mary Forbes e

. 418 Mill BayRoad: ~ © . Il
'Kodaak AK 99615 = . N
- Dear Ms Forbes ‘ ,.;: 4 ‘ |

: '. RE Protecuon of north Afognak Islanct e | "

We would lrke to add our vorces to those who feel it is vual to protect north

Afognak Island. With more and more people (foreign tourists included) .

visiting state and national parks throughout the country, it 1s becommg even
 more critical to retam more lands for people to recreate in: ' A

: Forests that have. been chamsawed s1mply do not create the same feehng
" and revitalization for visitors that the natural areas do. We were in Great ‘
g  Britain last year.and visited their ' ‘iational parks”--all of wtuch had been
. * - forested and replanted in rows. It’ made us apprecrate the parks and wrld-
lands of North America even more ' : -

Vrewmg clear-cut land from a d1stance is not aesthetrcally pleasmg and the
- area surroundmg north Afognak is a. prime recréeational area for boaters and -
others desiring to experience the abundance of marine hfe ‘wildlife, and
natural beauty. Not only do we need to save the area for our generatron
but for our chrldren and therr grandcluldren . :

Southeast Alaska is a prrme example of how clear-out loggmg rums the land-
scape not only for viewing ‘but for wildlife dependmg on old-growth forests.
Itisa very dubrous short term dollar gam for long-term nauonal treasures

Smcerely, o
JamesR Mahaffey PR | ‘ N fr: | *
. DxanneD Mahaffey | /"

. 9601 Midden Way
L Anchorage AK 99507

TR F et 1 Fintans 1081 DR A0S & D 5 b 2 b 0 : 28 :1 IR




June 7/96

BExxon Trustee Council
via Mary Forbes,

418 Mill Bay Road,
Kodiak Alaska 99615

Gentlemen,

Just heard about your Kodiak meeting. We can’t make it but, by golly,
you need to buy all that north Afognak land that you can get. Don't
want to see the stump patch getting up that far. Please do it as quickly
as possible.

Regards,

Dean 8%\%/?'13191’,

819-A Lake Louise Court,
Kodiak AK 99615



odiak [sland

RIVER CAMPS

Daniel Busch P.O. Box 1162 Kodiak, Alaska 99615 (907) 486-5310
June 5, 1996

Exxon Valdez Settlement Trustee Council
645 G Street
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

Dear Council Members,

Unfortunately, I have to be away from Kodiak next week and will not be able to attend the
public meeting regarding North Afognak Island, but once again we would like to voice our
concern over the further development of this area.

We are owners and operators of Kodiak Island River Camps. Since the summer of 1989, with
the permission and cooperation of Afognak Native Corporation, we have had a remote fly
fishing camp on an island in Pauls Lake on Afognak Island. We have spent time both on our
own and with clients in this area. Our guests only fly fish and are primarily interested in catch
and release fishing. They come from all over the United States and are generally there in
August and September. These people love their visit and think that it is one of the most
beautiful places they have ever been. They desire an experience that does not harm the
ecology of the area, appreciate the opportunity to be there, and are grateful that a relatively
untouched and pristine environment such as Pauls Lake and its environs exist. We feel
confident that each one of our guests, if they where able to attend the public meeting, would
support the acquisition of this land by the Trustee Council.

Because of the amount of time we have spent around Pauls and Laura Lakes, we feel we are
in a unique position to appreciate the special qualities of the area. There are a large variety of
wild flowers and plants on the island, on the shore of the lakes and the ocean, and along the
rivers of this system. We understand that some of these plants and flowers are unique only to
Afognak Island. Eagles, loons, and an abundance of ducks and other birds inhabit the area.
It is a nesting area for thousands of birds. We have seen elk, deer, bear, fox, land otter, beaver,
pine marten and other wildlife. Aside from many resident species of fish, weir counts show
that there are a great many salmon that return to the Pauls, Laura and Gretchen Lakes system.
We are still there after the weir has been pulled in the fall, and know that salmon continue to
enter the system past the time for which there are records. In addition, there are also obvious
archeological sites in the area.

We urge you to do everything you can to guarantee that these areas on the north end of
Afognak remain unlogged, protecting plants and wildlife and providing people with the
chance to experience this unique habitat.

Sincerely,

CorSBd oyt

Daniel and Randy Busch

FLYFISHING ADVENTURES ON KODIAK AND AFOGNAK ISLAND






5 June, 1996

EVOS Trustee Council
c/o Mary Forbes,

418 Mill Bay Road,
Kodiak, Alaska 99615

Sirs,

Glad you found out how good N. Afognak Island is and are trying to buy it. Here’s our
letter to add ammunition to your enthusiasm. Go for it. It is the best that this area has to
offer, in every department. Don’t slow down in your efforts to get it all.

Walt & Karen Stewart,
P.OBox 112,
Kodiak AK 99615.



June 42 1996

EV.0.5. Trustee’s

c/o Mary Forbes,

418 Mill Bay Road,
Kodiak Alaska 99615

Dear Trustee Members,

This N. Afognak lands package has taken so long but it is still worth every effort
you can put forth to secure it for the State Parks lands where it will not be logged. We
know that the forests must have multiple uses, including logging, but there is already
too much that is already logged. FPlease save as much of this virgin habitat as possible,
and the faster the better.

Many thanks,

Dale & Marie Rice and family.
10746 Bells Flats Road,
Kodiak, Alaska 99615



June 4*, 1996

E.V.O.S. Trustee’s

c/o Mary Forbes,
418 Mill Bay Road,
Kodiak Alaska 99615

Dear Council Members,

We are all thankful, in this islands commumnity, for the greal work
you have done in preserving large parcels of the lands that makes this
place so extraordinarily special.

NORTH AFOGNAK IS THE MOST PRECIOUS OF ALL.
PLEASE DO NOT SPARE ANY EFFORT TO HAVE THE PUBLIC
BECOME THE NEW OWNERS, THROUGH THE PARK SYSTEM.

Al
Matt Quinar,
P O Box 190426,
Kodiak AK 99615



WAVETAMER KAYAKING

KAYAK KODIAK ADVENTURES
GUIDED ECO-TOURs % QUALITY KAYAKS & ACCESSORIES
POB 228, Kodiak, Alaska 99615 - PH & FAX: 907-486-2604

TO: Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council
FROM : Tom Watson

DATE: June 4, 1996

RE: Land Purchases on Afognak.

The opportunity to purchase land at Paul's Lake, Laura Lake and an area on the
Afognak side of Shuyak Straits should be considered an invaluable investment
that needfully compliments the commitment the Trustee Council has already
taken to preserve these resources of Kodiak on Shuyak Island and at Seal Bay. 1
ask that such wisdom prevail once again for these areas.

The consumtive value of the timber resources on Afognak is short term and
limitedly sustainable. The aesthetic, recreational and habitat value of this same
area is immeasurable and beneficial to a far greater number of people. The
Council has a unique opportunity to secure this area for many generations of
users to benefit from while preserving habitat and providing multiple use
options for all Alaskans.

Thank you for your past foresight; it needs to prevail again to preserve these
areas.

Tom Watson, Kodiak.

Active Member.

TRADE ASSOCIATION OF SEA KAYAKING
ALASKA WILDERNESS RECREATION & TOURISMASSOC.
KODIAK ISLAND CONVENTION & VISITORS BUREAU
ALASKA VISITORS ASSOCIATION
THE ECOTOURISM SOCIETY




SEAL BAY, ALASKA 99697

CATERING TO ADVENTUROUS VACATIONERS ¢ PHOTOGRAPHERS * FISHERMEN ¢ HUNTERS

Radio Phone Contact: (907) 486-6442 ROY & SHANNON RANDALL
FAX: (907) 486-2217 Founders & Operators

June 3 1996

Exxon Valdez Qil Spill Trustee Council,
c¢/o Mary Forbes,

418 Mill Bay Road,

Kodiak AK 99615.

Dear EVOS Trustee Council,

Please pursue the North Afognak lands purchase with vigor. We know
belter than anyone whal a precious pristine remnant of wilderness this is.
We have lived in the midst of il since 1964 ...32 years...and have shared il
. with thousands from all over the world, who agree thal il is one of the
choicest pieces of God’s handiwork.

Many thanks, in advance, for your speedy co-operation and all your
pasl efforts in this malter.

Cordially,

Qo

Roy & Shannon Randall,
Afognak Wilderness Lodge..



FExxon Council
¢/0 Mary Forbes
418 Mill Bay Road
Kodiak AK 99615

Gentlemen,
Thank you for being interested in the Afognak Island area. Please obtain it

as quickly as possible before there’s nothing left.

Sincerely,

Ron & Jan Sghickelford,
PO. Box 830087,
Anchorage AK 998235.




May 30, 1996.
Exxon Trustee Council,
c/o Mary Forbes,

418 Mill Bay Road,
Kodiak AK 99615

Dear Exxon Trustee Council,
PLEASE BUY THE NORTH AFOGNAK AREA....ESPECIALLY
AROUND PAUL’S & LAURA LAKES. THIS IS THE CHOICEST OF LANDS

FOR US LOCAL PEOPLE AND WE MAKE GOOD USE OF IT.

Thank you again for all that you have already done for the Kodiak Islands

area. We appreciate this beyond words.

Yours truly,

George~“McClain,,
P/ O. Box 4328,
Kodiak AK 99615.



BExxon Trustee Council
¢/o Mary Forbes

418 Mill Bay Road
Kodiak Ak 99615

Dear Council Members,

We strongly support your purchase of northern
Afognak Island lands. Don’t wait any longer.
Wrap it up this summer.

Ed & Renata Walton,
P.O. Box 3123,
Kodiak, AK 99615
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SALMON PRODUCERS ALLIANCE

907-262-1903 PHONE 10819 Spur HiGHWAY Box 385 * KENAI, ALAskA 99611-7848 ‘ 907-262-4089 Fax
L.imnol Tkl
N\ I
August 13, 1995 v L Z')ijg 2 [' ‘.\/\ )
PRTRRLY 0OiL L;‘i‘x

Molly McCammon, Executive Director EARY nUSTEE COUNCIL
Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council -
645 G Street, Suite 401

Anchorage, AK 99501-3451
Dear Molly:

The Salmon Producers Alliance is comprised of salmon processors
and commercial fishermen in Cook Inlet. As individuals who depend upon
this industry for our livelihoods and the employment of thousands seeking
work, we take the issues surrounding habitat protection and the
perpetuation of salmon populations seriously.

' We have recently become alarmed over suggestions to curtail, and,
in some instances, eliminate elements of the restoration program outlined
last year for the Kenai River. As you know, the Alaska Department of
Fish & Game possesses definitive data on the decreased production of
sockeye salmon following the large escapements of 1988 and 1989.

The probability of having three consecutively low rates of return to
the Kenai given the complete history of adult escapement and returns to
this system is extremely low. Perhaps the most ominous indicator for the
future is that these poor return rates result from a year with normal
escapement. This suggests persistence in the effects of overescapement on
Kenai River sockeye salmon production.

We cannot emphasize strongly enough our desire to see the
restoration program as outlined last year fully funded. Each aspect -- from
the full limnology smdy to the Inlet survey -- plays a vital role in
successfully managing the Kenai River and in determining rehabilitation
programs to ensure future returns of sockeye.

; i i i o Fai o Fri * Fai ¢ Girdwood « Halibut Cove » Homer « Juneau * Kasilof
Ancharage * Anchor Point « Chugiak » Clam Gulch + Eagle River » English Bay ¢ Fairbanks « Friz Creek Furbank_s :
Kenai -'liodiak « Nikiski » Ninilchik * North Pole » Palmer » Seldovia » Seward * Soldotna « Sterling ¢ Talkeetna * Togiak « Tyonek « Trapper Creek » Wasilla » Willow « Yakutat



Molly McCammon
Page 2
August 13, 1995

Please feel free to contact our office. We would be glad to speak
with you in more detail.

S}ﬂs:erel

/ 1»L //QL /

Paul Dale
President

‘ <
-

PD:cbs

cc:  Phil Janik, U.S. Department of Agriculture
Steven Pennoyer, National Marine Fisheries Service
George T. Frampton, Jr., U.S. Department of Interior
Bruce M. Botelho, Attorney General, State of Alaska
Frank Rue, Alaska Department of Fish & Game
Gene Burden, Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation



6417 Usn 11
Canton, N.Y. 13617
June 29, 1996

‘RE@EWE

JUL 5199
o ¥aldez 011 Spill Trustee Council EXXON VALDEZ OIL SPILL
RSN B irast - uitte 401 TRUSTEE COUNGIL

Anchorage, Alaska 99501-3451
Dear Sir:

Taank you for sending me the report on

activities on-going and proposed for tune coming
vear,

One of trne most important actions is
tne acquisition of additional lands in tne area

that will ensure protection of fish and wildlife
nabvitat,

Tnere is ample evidence that tne damage
inflicted by the oil spill is going to continue
for many years into tne tuture and tne wealthy
#xxon Company snould be held responsible tor the
damage,

Sincerely,

%mfzg,\
Glarence Pett
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Salmon
returnmg
‘to restored
stream

by Michael R. Dudash

Stzﬁ'Wnter o =
- Pror. to° 1989 the ooast]mc eacom-
- passing - Port  Dick was teeiming - with

- wildlife. *

Thousands of salmon annually headed

'upthemanyfmshwatcrstrmmsasblack

bears gathered to take their share, and

‘commercial fishing in the area was strong.

The funmel-like opening of the bay
natorally protects it from the often severe
conditions of neighboring Gulf of Alaska,
particularly on its west side around Port
Dick Creek, where a good deal of spawu-
ing occurred.

But what stemmed the tide of the opcn v

seas was no match for. what happeued in

1989, when oil from the spill in Prince -

William .Sound crept ifs.way into every
corner of the bay, clogging the many arter-

.ies utilized by the fish.

Now, aﬁc: sevea years, salmon have
returned.

“We've had the first good sign,” said .

Mark Dickson, fisheries technician with
the Department of Fish and Game and
manager of the Poit Dick project. “Chum
have entered the creek and are moving
upstream.”

Sl metely Srata k1S

Russell Baldon of San Iiiego, Calif., peers through a pair of
the 2,600-foot summit of Poot Peak. The peak known also ¢
Kachemak Bay State Park. .- . . by
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ROM PAGE ON
ter system, Aactivity in the streams . was

i Dickson said. <

almon spnwn'ng can’ “occur. Tk
monitoring, con-

ncluding pre-creavatla
itruction, data collectnon

oring, has a totul cost. of abd _t':,$230 000, gged by the earthquake in 1964, ‘which
Jickson said. " d .

harmed several tributaries supplying water
Néongy for ;he pr0]ect Chpe out of a 5t Logging and clear-cutting on neigh-
rust fund intended boring private land might have had a nega-
tive effect. as well, Dickson said.
Also, there was a lack of scientific data
ut the area, so-even though it appeared
opvious to some that “heavily oiled” Port
" Dick was adversely affected by lhe splll |t
was difficult to prove, he said.:
*“We didn't have-the factsu to sho,
salmon were harmed,” chkson said

ickson said, y’

“We had to arguc for it and defend it
all the way." he saxd. :

.could be restored. The Anchorage-based

. already" declining bcfora the accidcnt Nt,rustee councll“"which is'in: charge of dis--
it tnbutlng the~money. ‘made funds: available

The creek, located in Kachcmak Bay
State Wilderness Park on the' Kenal
Peninsula’s southernmost:side, was dam-.

for a“restoration survey in 1991; Dickson
said.. Funding for the project was also
approvcd the following year. |

“The winning contractor, D&L
Construction Co., Inc., was given 15 days
in June to complete the construction phase
of the project at a cost of $25,000, Dickson

.said. However, construction was complete

in only four days.

Engineers tried to simulate the natural
path of tributaries the best they could,
Dickson sald, and added ‘“mecandering

. turns” and varymg'deplhs to facll'tatc the

Restoratlon pays off as salmon return to stream

administered the final blow to the freshwa-« -'.led by chkson. argucd succassfully that it

'I'hey also restored the banks by transplant-
ing ‘willows, native grass seed and other
plants, he said. ~

‘Recently, blOlongtS havc seen the first
indication that they may be correct in their
assertions.

Dickson said that the department is
required to continue monitoring for the
next several years, but if all goes according
to plan, fishing in the area may again be
possible in about four years.

“The first chums went directly into the
restored tributaries,” - Dickson said, “It’s
prime habitat. They invaded it first. We
were prepared to plnm them in there our-
selves, We were going.to make them, but

pht we're pretty satisfied w:th what's happened

about your child's
development In any of :
these areas?.- ;.




Anglers concerned about reduced accessgfe

By Jim Vohs

Some of Seward’s concerned sport fisher-
men have recently learned that the SeaLife
Center intends to stop sport fishing from the
shore in the whole area controlled by the
SeaLife Center. This will include such loca-
tions as the old ferry dock that has historical-
ly been used by shore fishermen.

The reason given by Darryl Schaefermeyer,
project administrator, when asked why, was
for “safety” and “‘he did not want a lawsuit”
and that “probably commercial” boats “would
use the dock anyway.” And, this “decision”
can not be changed. Also, as was stressed to
this writer by Administrator Schaefermeyer, '
“millions...” of dollars have already been spent”
on“this” and it would “cost too much" to
change anything. Further, that I should have
spoken up during the environmental impact
phase.

Well, la-dee-da-da say I! Where were our
fine politicians and commercial folks then?
And come it’s safe enough for commercial
purposes but not safe for sport fishing? And
no lawsuit would come if things are done cor-
rectly in the first placel And why can’t this
“decision” be changed?

Commentary

I herewithin publicly propose and request a
change order be issued by the new SeaLife
Center for the benefit and use of sport fishing
as follows: 1: Older Alaskans’ use of the shore
and beach arca. 2. Handicapped usc of the
shore and beach area. 3. Holding tanks be con-
structed and ‘available for stocking sport fish.
4. Old ferry dock replaced with a fishing plat-
form. The scope of this to include but not be
limited to: 1. stocking of various salmon, 2.
sport fishing along the entire length of shore-
line under control of the Center. 3. The sea

floor and/or beach be improved and madc

accessible and safe, gs required. = -
" The cost of something like this is less now
than later and the cost'will come back to
Seward many, many times with improved
sport fishing, The benefit would not be dircct-
ed toward commercial docking or fishing but
toward sport fishing and would ultimately fill
many additional pockets than only oommcrcml
interests as now targeted.

If more docking space is needed in Seward,
then why not take all the old junk cars in
Scward (and the whole state) and compact

them and make a munmadu lagoon or spit (like
the Homer Spit) and build commercial build-
ings on it and cnlarge the harbor and so on and
so on. We’pay for the removal of thesc cars
now anyway! Why not use them for another
purpose? Wheee, but wouldn't that put a lot
of folks to work in Seward and raisc the tax
base for the administration to spend on stupid
lawsuits of the administration’s own making?
Why not get insurance coverage to pay for the
stupid mistakes?

Hey, politicians of Seward, watcha gonna
say to we, the people of Seward, when the feds
come marching into town and you have to pay
out the big bucks and make the whole damn
beach accessible to disabled folks? Which
tourist is gonna“pick up the phone and call
Washington when he or she can't duck and run
fast enough to get away from some lead-sling-

ing snagger? Who will sue to get their medical -

bill paid by Scward the next time someone
falls on the rocks of the harbor? -
- Without sport fishing; guess what's gonna
huppcn {o Seward if you don't do something?
My ideas are not the only ideas around, and
certainly arc not the best. There are enough of
us around to get things done and we can work
together on many things. Call, write and bug

{4. i
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the f«.dt.rnl slull. .md luunl pnlmu s, lu th
merchants know you ‘buy from llu.m und’ get

;)

them involved. . -

The Air Force and the Army h.wu A hu;,n
investnient in Seward and shold be involved
in local sport fishing. The Alaska Department
of Fish and Game his some investment in

Seward, too. Where do lhuy hide out at high
tide though?

I seek your concerned involvement in this
issuc and encourage your commitment to the
future of sport fishing. Please get involved and
pleasc write to the editor of the Phoenix LOG
and communicate your concerii(s). Also, wiite
to us about your sport-fishing concerns and

‘join us and volunteer some time and ¢ffort.

A drop-off box for your written words,

ideas, and*to volunteer: ihas ;,c.m.rously been

offered by the followmg Seward locations;
please nddress to Concerned Sport Fishing and

“hand deliver to: Sewiird” “Tesoro, Seward

Highway; Marina Restaurarit, comer of Fourth
and Harbor. Street; Don's *Kitchen, 408
Washington; or Seward buuor Center, 330
Thlrd Avenuc.
“Thanks everyone. Let's not just du the talk,
but let's also do the walk.
Jim Vohs is a resident of Seward.



Two disturbing issues
Dear Editor, y
I am frustrated and dxsheartencd by the way your paper
has covered two current issues and their effects in Homer.’
The first is the newly decreed _cvilical habitat area
around the airport. I oppose the formation of this area for
two reasons: 1) This decree disallows the dcvelopmmt of -
any of this land (which is not all wetland and is: .zoned
General Commercial 1) for any purpose lnduding “future
parking areas or staging areas to alleviate congestion on the
Spit: 2) and most importantly, the permanent exemption of
this property from any possibility of tax generation result-
ing in direct maintenance cost to the taxpayers without the
opportunity for Lhc city residents to vote on the issue is
wrong. .
I have already paid a personal price for my stand on
this issuc. | have volunteered the past three years for help-
ing with the clections at the precinct which votes at the
Senior Citizen Center. This year the city clerk’s office asked
if I could help at city hall during the elections— I said that
was fine with me. Last week I received a call from city hall
that I had been cleared to work on t.hcbomugh.statcand
federal clections, but not the city’s. The reason? Susan
. Kemes and at least two others made it clearto the city staff
that they would not accept the list of election workers with

Ralph Clendenon and myself on the Iist because we sup-,- ¢

ported using the traditional democratic miethod of deciding
whether or not this section of property needs to be a critical
habitat area. The result being that there will be separate :
check-in areas, one where I can go and one where I cannot, -
because of the possibility of cither Ralph or I cormupting the
count. However, the borough, state and federal officials
trust Ralph and me enough to help ‘during the election
process.

“The second issue which frustrated me was the NERR-
NERDS editorial cartoon a few weeks ago. No matter what
your opinion is of an estuary reserve, many aitical facts

were unknown at the time of the \‘otcandlmystill be
unknown. First, since NOAA states they can require. the
repayment of all monies plus interest-if the mana,ganent
plan and Environmental Impact Statement are not ‘met,
what is the management plan and who is in coatrol of the
project? As a member of the Economic Development
Committee with the city of Homer, I and znother member
of the commitiee were told by a sponsor of NERR that he
did not know who or how the manzgemen: of the NERR
would be .. on the night after the city council meeting! It
also does not help that a NERR in Hzwaii wants to “undo”
its designation as a NERR. If this designation is as harmless
as we have been led 1o believe. why would 2 state want to
“undo™ it? On the surface the NERR looks Yke a great way
to collect at least $100,000 a vear from the {ederal govern-
ment, but first make the “details™ public before asking for a
cotc of support.

I do support the conservation znd m=aaging of our
resources wisely. However, a balance needs to be found in
our city between land protectionism vs. lac development,
zoning regulations vs. private progeerty righis, and tax-
exempt property vs. taxable property. There are only
6.611.2 acres within the city limits (oopulz=on 4.133) with
which to pay for water (currently 1.069 cusiomers on 36
miles of line providing 2 million gallons a &2y and is at 70
percent capacily) and sewage meatment (cuzzntly there are
only 997 sewer utility customers on =1 miis of line at 55
percent capacity). 215 miles of road upkezz (of which the
city has no replacement fund for poor-corition roads), a
police force. 2 volunteer fire d2partnent. ;211 and harbor
maintenance. pzriial library funding. pan:z Chamber of

knaiem.b Bay - NEppes Nomtahve

Commerce funding, pa—ks and recreation funding. etc.

The fact is that in <;uc of the intentions of many. there
.is not a plan for manzzing the resources and for fiscally
_paying for the present znd fulurc conservaltion of the natur-
" al resources. Those of us who have chosen to make Homer
.home need to take the rzsponsibility of putting in the infra-
* structure (water. sewer. natural gas, roads, erosion controls,
‘etc.) in a plannad. fisczlly responsible and environmental
‘way so as to protect the natural resources around us. Until
*aplan is made 1o expand the infrastructure to meet our cur-
rcnt population we will continue to have raw sewage
dumpcd on the ground znd into Kachemak Bay, an increas-
ing number of contaminated wells on both East and West
Hill Roads, ever-increzsing ‘road problems, erosion prob-

lems, port and harbor problems, etc.

These problems are all solvable if they are given prior-
ity. However, from the actions taken by some cuy council
members it appears that infrastructure planning is not a
very high prionty. Or if it is. they sure don't put their

money uhcrc their mouth is.
Luke Welles

d% § 199 (
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Kodiak National Rei‘uge manager Jay Bellinger, left, hands a 324(7000 check to Borough ’

Nell Waage Pad(er phota %

Mayor Jerome SGIby at the refuge headquarters on Buskin River Road. 7 S e

Refuge Iand acqursrtlons put

By NELL WAAGE PABKER
Mirror Wiriter.. .~ = N '

Kodiak Island Borough taxpayers are the latest
beneficiaries of land purchases that are returning
thousands of acres to t.he Kodiak National Wild-
life Refuge.

Refuge manager Jay Bellinger presented a
$240,000- check to thé-borough- Tuesday. The
money represents paymcnt by the federal govern-
ment in lieu of taxes onisome 109,000 acres ac-
quired by the refuge’ durmg 1995 from three Na-

. tivecorporations:

- The lands,” which- were. part of the ongmal ref-

* uge and later claimed by Native corporations un-
‘~der the- Alaska Native-Claims Settlement Act

—

~ (ANCSA), have never been on borough tax roles.

_ “This is a2 win-win situation,” Bellinger said.
_ Borough Mayor Jeromé Selby commented, “It
doesn’t get any better than'this.”

Bellinger, however, thinks it will. He says nego—
tiations are under way for the refuge to re-acquire
still more lands, ixicluding some 56,000 acres on
the Karluk and Sturgeon rivers.

“If we are successful,” we can- contmue to add
back (all) the old refuge,” he said.

Most of the. funding for buying back the lands
came from the $900 million Exxon Valdez oil spill

Researchers claim breakthrough in cod fisl

ORONO, Mame (AP) — Researchers first time we’ve been able to raise enough

to make an aquaculture operation pos-
cihla ??

say a recent breakthrough in cod aquacul-

tire manld haln renlanich Avecfichad ctanlbea

rnid T inda Vlian accnnicta wex

money in borough coffers

settlement. The purchases have totalled almost $63
million to date.

The Native corporations have used proceeds
from the sales to establish permanent trust’ funds
from which their members will receive benefits.

The 1.9 million-acre refuge was established in

1942 by President Franklin D. Roosevelt to pro- ~|&

tect Kodiak's brown bear population. Since-it en-
compassed much of the island, local Native cor-
porations were forced.to select refuge lands as
part of their settlement under ANCSA. The ques-
tion of how they would be permitted to develop
those lands was never settled.

Conservation groups and others concerned with
maintaining Kodiak’s healthy bear population be-
gan the movement to re-acquire the lands. A por-
tion of the buyback funds have been donated by
some of these groups. . '

The payment-in-lieu-of-taxes on federally owned
lands applies to lands that have been acquired from
private sources, Bellinger said. If the newly re-ac-
quired lands had never left federal ownership, there
would be only a minor monetary benefit to the
borough. The only benefit in lieu of taxes in_that
case would be 25 percent of refuge receipts. .

The payment to the borough will go into the
general fund. -

Norway has been successful in raising cod,
but Kling saxd cod here does not rcspond to

P RPN I T Spu SRR
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look over |ﬁore Iand acquItlions

By NELL WAAGE PARKER
Mirror Writer
Several conservation heavy-

“weights will spend next week on -

Kodiak and Afognak Islands.
Representatives of nationally
and internationally known con-
servation groups will attend the
Kodiak Archipelago Conserva-
tion Summit Aug. 12- 17.
“They are coming to evaluate

habitat conservation opportunities
and to submit their recommenda-_

tions to the Exxon Va.ldez Oll Spill
Trustee Council, the U.S. Congress,
President ‘Bill Clinton and Alaska

'Gov. Tony Knowles,” said Tim
* Richardson, ‘executive ‘director_of -

the Kodiak Brown Bear TrusL

< ‘The Kodiak Brown Bear Trust
is sponsoring the week-long visit,

along with the Afognak Native
Corporation and Koniag, Inc.
The sponsors hope the visitors
will support acquiring additional
Native lands for the Kodiak Na-
tional Wildlife Refuge, as they
have done in the past for, prevn-

ous acquisitions.

To be considered are 56000

“acres in the Karluk and Sturgeon

river drainages and 140,000
acres along the northern and
westemn coast of Afognak Island.
These areas, Richardson said,
have “enormously important re-
source values.” Both parcels
scored at the top of the Exxon
Valdez priority list, he said.
Represented at the summit will

be the Wildlife Management In- -

stitute, Safari Club International,

- the National Rifle Association,

the Izaak Walton League of
America, the Audubon Society,
the Oregon Hunters Association,
the N.Y. Sportsmen Conservation
Council, the Intenational Bear
Research and Management As-
sociation and Wildlife Forever.

Also here will be John Rogers,
acting director of the U.S. Fish
and Wildlife Service, an aide to
Sen. Frank Murkowski and an
aide to Don Young, who will rep-
resent the House Resources Com-
mittee.

John Merrick of Koniag, Inc.,
Ole Olsen of the Afognak Native

Corporation, Jay Bclllngcr of the
Kodiak National Wildlife Refuge,
Vic Bames of the National Bio-

- logical Service, Larry Malloy of

the Kodiak Regional Aquaculture
Association and Gary
Muelenhardt of the U.S. Fish and '
Wildlife Realty will also attend.
Richardson said the- Kodiak
Brown Bear Trust and its allies,
including the groups attending

the summit; have already been -

successful in’ re-acquisition for:
the refuge and state park system

of 278,890 acres. The cost of
$169.7 million has largelyncome Ay
from the Exxon Valdez oil spill -

settlement.

"The tour will begin' Monday ~

with the Afognak properties,”
move on to Shuyak Island and
Karluk Lake and continue to Old
Harbor for a tour of land already
retained and protected including
small parcel acquisitions.

- A business meeting will be

. held Saturday, during which a.

recommendation is to be adopted
and formalized.

1



L HE
VALDEZ

VAING

MWW LAWY 39 J0 )

t

Valdez, Alaska

Volume 21 Number 21

Wednesday, July 24,1988

Duck Flats for sale unless EVOS,
state move quicker, says land owner

Vanguard Staff

Eight-and-a-half acres of Valdez
Duck Flats off Loop Road, the only
undeveloped wetlands in the area
zoned commercial-residential, are up
for sale to the highest bidder, despite
the fact that the Exxon Valdez Oil
Spill Trustees Council is under con-
triact to buy the land under its wet-
lands-conservation project.

Local lot owner Philip Heyward
said he put up the for sale sign Friday
because he's become frustrated with
the council’s and state’s lengthy
paperwork and permit process, which
he said is draining his bank account.

“1'd rather see EVOS protect the

land than see a gravel pit landscape
there,” said Heyward, a former
Alaska Fish and Game wildlife biol-
ogist. “But I have limited income
now and can't sit on those lots any-
more.”

Molly McCammon, executive
director of the EVOS Trustee
Council, said Heyward’s land was
sclected as part of the council’s small
parcel purchase project in February
1995. She said it’s not uncommon for
the closing process to last this long.

*“Each parcel is unique and it takes
time to go through the process,”
McCammon said. “We're following
the process. It's going.through all the

paperwork.” i '
Heyward said he assumed the
process would not drag on a year-
and-a-half, during which time he has
removed rental trailers from the prop-
erty, eliminating a main income
source. He was recently told he must

also remove storage garage to comply

with Fish & Game’s hazardous waste
clearance requirement, a chore that
entails more paperwork, time and
money. ]

“I thought I was over the hump,”
he said. “But if it ain’t one thing it's
another.” i LA

The land was among 20 parcels

ey
4
B

Tony Bickert/Valdez Vanguard

AN

Philip Heyward says he put his wetlands property up for poten-

tial commercial sale because he's

and the state to buy it.

tired of walting for EVOS

= See FIat;‘“,'paga 6

Flats...

From page 1

selected from 200 applications in °

Prince William Sound in 1994 in an
effort to restore ecosystems damaged
by.the oil spill, and to protect other

ecosystems from development. The

“council does not actually buy .the
land, but authorizes state agencies,
such as the Department of Natural
Resources and, in this case, Fish and
Game, to rate the parcels and make
the purchase. EVOS authorized
"$150,000 for Heyward’s land. .

“Tt was ranked very highly in terms
of °_habitat . restoration . valde,” ../ %
McCammon said. “It’s in that aréa ™"
where there isn’t a lot of private land’

. available. Fish and Game was very

- -interested in it inl order to keep that

“ portion-of the duck flats from being

&t '_deyel%e,d.” Heyward said the five

subdivided lots are for sale to the pub-

: lic at $25,000.to $35,000 apiece, or in
’full for $130,000, minus one lot he
. i'would keep for himself.
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State inspector
files whistleblower
charge against state

By Vony Bickert
Valdez Vangvard

A former stste electrical inspec-
tor at the Alyeska Maring Terminal
has filed a complaint with'the U.S,
Department of Labor agzainst the
state DOL, claiming he was harassed
and.eventually laid off in June for
refusing to follow state orders lo
squelch safety violations al the tei-
minal and along the trans-Alaska
pipeline.

Gerald C. Newton, who worked
as a Joint Pipeline Office electrical
inspector in 1993 and 1994, filed &
federal retaliatory discharge com-
plaintJuly 10, marking the tirst time
an Alaska state employee has filed
such a complaint against his employ-
er undes federal stalutes, including
the Clean Air Act, Toxic Substance

Control Act, Solid Waste Disposal
Act and Clean Water Acl.

He waats his job back with back
pay and benefiss, attorney fees and a
guarantee that the allzped harassment
will stop.

His attorney, whistleblower advo-
cate Billie Garde of Tennessee, wrole
into the complaint that if a USDOL
investigator does not complete the
investigationby Aug. 10, she will file
a suit on Newton's behall and have
the case heard by an Administrative
Law Judge.

In his complainl, Newton elleges
that his boss, Alaska DOL Director
of Labor Standards and Safety Al
Dwyer, failed to permit him 10
require Alyesks to comply with elec-
trical codes which, if notadhered to,
could result :n electrical shocks and

See Charge, page 2
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completed its harvestof pink
salmon in the Portof Valdez,
taking 2.3 million pink
salmon—a total of 9.1 mil-
lion pounds—for it its cost re-
covery program. - <
The harvest leaves the Va.l-
dez Fisheries Development

o8

Solom"on—GliJIch Hatchery Ends Harvest'

HATCHERY_—thc""
Solomon gulch harchery has -

and pay their crews.

As of Sunday, the pink
run into the port had gener-
ated 5.6 million pink salmon
for the common property
fishery for commercial fish-
ermen.-

In addition, the fisheries

. association has taken some

Association abour $500,000

shortofits budget, says busi-
ness manager Dave Cobb. -
The shortfall will be made

- up, hesays, by selling off roe

stripped from some of the
400,000 pmks that are now
swimming into the raceways
at the hatchery.

In addition to the cost re-
covery harvest for the fisher-
ies association, commercial
fishermen have taken more
than 5.6 million pink salmon
for sale to local processors.

The fisheries association is
selling its pink salmon catch
this year to Peter Pan
Seafoodsatr 27 centsapound.
Its operating budger is 2.7
million annually.

Commercial fishermen, by
contrast, are getting berween
Sand 12 centsapound, barely

enough to meet their costs

2.5 million  salmon for its
cost recovery program and

" broodstock.

Harvestdata and sex ratio

. dara indicate that the pink

salmon run into the port is
now 95 percent complete,
though stragglers will con-
tinue forseveral more wecks
forsportsfishermen, indud-
ing those at the lucrative
Allison Point site. _

“The sports fishermen
have really been banging
them at Allison Point,” says
Cobb.

The pinks this year are
slightly larger and firmer
than in past years, giving
them more commercial

value, according to Cobb.

On Wednesday of this

week, the Solomon Gulch
hatcherybegan its “eggrake”
program—the long process
of stripping the roe and

PRRRY ANk P 1 L

' sperm from thc400 000 pmk

salmon that are now enter-

ing the hatchery raceways.
Thediscarded carcasses will
be given to the organization
Earth for free distribution in
Anchorage. Carcasses will
also be distributed free at the

hatchery for human-. con-
sumption, dog food orwhat—

CvVCr.

The laborious taskof: stnp-

'ping the roe from the female

and squirting it with male
sperm will take abour a
month.

'I'hcsalmoncggswdlfcml-
ize in incubated tanks in the
hatchery over the winter be-
fore their release into salt
water receiving pens in the -
port next March. After a 45-
day pause in the pens, the
hatchlings will be released
into open waters - for their
trek into the North Pacific. -

After a year at sea, the ma-
ture pinkswill recurn to their.
spawning waters in the Port
of Valdez.

The hatchery plans to re-
lease about 210 million fryin
March with an antcipated
return next year of 8 to 9
million harvestable fish.
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.. Jennirer Jolis will serve as restaurant manager tor the Ester Gold
- Camp near Fairbanks: She is thr  er owner of Bread and Roses
Catenng and A Moveable Feast kc“urant.

Debbie Tilsworth has jomed the Riverboat Discovery as execu-
i She previouslysewed as executlve director of the

“Kedi Collison has been appointed vice president and general man-
ager of CoeurAlaska. He previously served asvice president of engineer-
ing and environment l'orICrandon Mining Go of Rhinelander, Wis.

fle has been appointed as large mine prolect manager
j Depa.rtment of Natural Resources. He most recently
- served as planning direcior with the DNR to organize funding for
N studies for the Exxon Valdez 0il Spill Trustees Council.

Ruth Richardson was re-elected chairman of the board of the
Bethel Native. Corp. Other officers elected were Arvin Dull, vice
chairman Michael Shantz, treasurer; Bing ¢ Santamour secre-
tary; and Glen Watson, assistant secreta.ry

SImmons ST

Jolie Simmons has been named art dlrector for Bombeck Advertising and Design Inc.

Keith Loveless has been elected as corporate secretary of Alaska Air Group and its

7 subsidiary, Alaska Airlines. Healsowillconttnne_asassociategeneral counsel of Alaska Airlines.

Premier Mortgage has added two new members

as a loan representative, an

Murray has bee

Deborah Bonito was voted chair-elect at the Ala:
is the founder and president of Sourdough Mercantilt

Jack White Real Estate has added four new sa
properties. Theyare Charles and Letha Ashcraft,]

Regular exercise helps

Continued from Page 13

fitness and health at The Alaska Club in An-
chorage. “I hope it helps have the same effect
as the surgeon general’s report on smoking.
Now the whole nation knows it is hazardous to

your health,” she said.

Gustafson believes people must change their
behavior. “A lot of people view exercise as a
chore and that it is difficult.”

By learning to exercise regularly, Alaskans
can prevent possible health problems and
reduce costs of health care, Douglas said.

Inactivityincreases with age, and older adults
canwork to strengthen muscles to reduce risks

of f
/é
of ¢
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- tory vials ' packed on dry ice.

-earlier.

‘blue latex gloves were _waiting.

Monda "L?l!ﬁzzu? h)‘!:"\ ‘ D‘”gg

Lab teSts predict where

salmon will be running

‘Splll money funds Fish and Game genetic work

By NATALIE PHILLIPS
Daxly News reporter

As' the. sun was nsmg over
Anchorage: on Tuesday, a Cessna
Carayvan' landed at the: Anchorage
airport-to: ‘deliver a cooler
crammed with hundreds. of labora-

’—‘]on a way to

pluck returning
salmon out of
| the -Inlet and
sl determine .ex-
‘actly where the
run is headed —
the Kenai, the
i Kasilof, . the
Susitna, or. the
Yentna rivers.
. ‘They. now
'have their. sci-
ence perfected..

It - is called
genetic stock
identification,
and- it’s a tool
that could help
defuse- the long-standmg battles

Each vial held the heart, liver,
eyeball ‘or’ muscle tissue of Cook
Inlet ‘red salmon caught by com-
mercial flshermen a few- ‘hours

Spill Science
A look at research
Junded by the

JExxon \ aldez
\pIII settlement

The  cooler was rushed to the
state- Department of - Fish and -
Game genetics laboratory, where a
dozen.lab téchs in white coats and

‘For: five .years, using roughly
$2.2 million .of the- $900 million
settlement from the Exxon Valdez
oil sp1]1 they have been workmg

Bruce Whelan, a techmcuan with the state Depanment of F sh and Game checks the progress of starch gels that ‘ar

LAURENT DICK -/ Anchorage Dalty New

subject to -steady ‘electrical current and freezing for -four-hours 10" Separate proteins within each' salmon. sample:
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over, Cook..Inlet's bounty
between? the commercial

ﬂeet and sport fishérmen
in thé Mat-Su area and on

,the Kenai. Peninsula.. -
v - ‘said -
‘Bé,n Ellis, -éxtaputive- diréc- -

,;,;‘W”e applaud 1A
tor of Kenan —Rwer Sport-

- fishing-Inc;;
JAbout- 24: hours after re- .
'ceiymg" the ‘salmon ‘tissue
e,arlym last’, week, -
state Fish’and: Ga.me genet- )
~way:to say ‘where. refirn- .

safmpl
1cist ‘Lisa’Seeb .called ‘man-

hmmary ‘restilts. About 61
percent ‘of :the: 347,000 fish
caught by ‘the’ commemal
fleet on*Monday was" head-

_edifor:the: Kenm River. "

"r‘lshenes i

‘managers.
spent eranesday Jand

‘ the program

“So - it may be one of
those. great inventions that
sits- on the shelf;”’ said™
Paul Ruesch, a state De-

partment of "Fish and: -
Drift. Association lobbied.

~-Game ' management ‘biolo-.

'gxst based 'in Soldotna,’- B

;Because “salmon _instific- -
tlve.ly return to their natal
stream, those -from'.a cer:

tain stream maintain. ~d1s
tinctive - -characteristics.
Scientists. have ~longz e
lookmg for a’ foolprgc

mg salmon are headed.
One study focused-z..

: f1sh scales! The: thinking

'Ihursday,. pormg over.that’

information.="along; ‘with

sonar:counts, and off-shore cus

. tests-of *fish“movement —

and announced Thursday

that~ there” ‘would .be no:
. restrictions:-on the" Fnday

commerc1a1 fxshmg open-

ing. .

. Two eweeks ago,‘ they
went * fhrough ‘the same
steps and discovered about
30 pereent ‘of the commer-
cial*catch was Kenai’ River

fish,. .So" . during. the next

openmg, the: .commercial
fleet.-'was ordered to stick
to-the east side of the Inlet

with hopes that salmon

‘bound - for ‘the upper
reaches - of Cook Inlet,
. where -runs in some

streams have been weak.
,would get ‘through.

"Now that the genetlc
stock - 1dent1f1cat10n pro-
‘gram_.is -perfected, the

~ Exxon *Valdez Oil Spill

Trustee Council won't be
funding the study any fur-

‘ther, State officials must

decide if they want to fund

_was that  like 1ings‘on’ a -
tree, the scales would show
growth rates and cculd«’b _;2

‘tied to various river dram = the Yentn

ages. Butafterafewyears,

on.

of -

work, the_ theory.proved

ﬂawed ‘Another study fo- -

didn’t hold up,: eﬂ:her.;__-w 3
‘But the genetic® fmger~

printing "— which involyes :

cused on parasites..Maybe.
salmon from’ dlfferent ,
streams sported umque
_.parasites! -; That:théory.

analyzmg ‘protein:” struc~_;_

tures in the fish-tissue = is

a proven metliod first tned

back on the Kenai River in .
the 1970s_and cunently be- -
ing used by "the "Pacific
Salmon Commission id:the
battle between Canadlans
and the state of Washmg-
ton over pink salmon.:-

.The early genetic studles
of Kenai salmon didn’t go-

~

anywhere because’ they:

‘didn’t - have comparat1ve~'

data from salmon in all jche"

Cook Inlet dramages

Seeb and a crew of state

Fish and Game scientists -
proposed using oil spill set-
tlement money to bujld the
genetic data base needed to
make the program work.

They also thought that the.

lab work could be turned
. around . quickly enough to

‘be used. w@nle salmon were. .

running, -
The, United Cook Inlet

hard for funding, said Theo .

Matthews, the organiza-

tion’s executive director.’

-“We ‘promoted it as'a man-

agementA tool from day'

ope

The Work began m 1992 ’

with ‘dozens’ of ‘Fish~ and

Game. ‘biologists ‘and- tech--

" nicians travehng to spawn-
ing “beds “on- 35 ‘river

systems in Cook Inlet. A’
‘helicopter: . was .used to -

reach some remote places,
mcludmg

National’ Park. They..col-

lected samples: from 7,700
‘fish, at least 100 from each‘

.site:

“It tool three years to »
: gather all the data, because’
" they all spawn ‘at the.same’
o time and we couldn’t get to

them all at once,” said Ken
Tarbox, a Soldotna-based

and Game.

4Tt is excnmg":'when you
- start seeing the:- dlffer—
ences,” Tarbox said.

- One discovery ‘was- that
the red salmon that spawn "
above the. falls on the Rus-. .
sian River are -genetically -

very different than the
salmon found below the
 falls, Seeb said. And above

the falls, the early run and -

late run salmon’are geneti-
cally different; too.

“The gen’etlc diversity-

among ‘Kenai River popula-
tions is clearly ‘far greater
than previously document-
ed " Seeb wrote in a re-

By 1994 the1r data base

e-West Fork-of
‘River in Denali sy

W

BN RGN A s

4
{

was taking shape and they
were ready to randomly
pluck returning fish from
Cook Inlet to see if they
- could make a match. Tar-
box once threw samples
‘from a chum salmon in
with the mix of fish head-
‘ed for the Anchorage labo-
ratory just to see if the
genetics lab techs could
spot the deviant. They did.

This is the second sum-
mer the genétic. mapping is
- ‘being 'used to help manage
fisheries. -

When: the commerc1al
fleet brings its fish to pro-
cessors, " Fish and Game

techs are on hand. They
work through the night
ga%he?ng samples froin 10

Game abdratory on
: ;berry ‘Road, lab t ‘
~use & -processithat p

i
‘ahardened gel Wlth u Se-
. ries of dots. and ‘dashs re-

.‘sembling ‘the? M Cod
research blologlst for- Flsh‘ <Sembling ‘the’ Morse Code.

""};Genetlclsts translate- that
- :information and plug it .in-
toia- computer ‘At the end
of the_day; they compare
the information to the data’
(base “They check and re-
“check their . work. .

Cook ‘Inlet commercial
fishing periods are general-
*ly open for 12 hours on
‘Monday and Friday. Re-
turning salmon tend to lin-

ger in Cook Inlet for four
to 19 ‘days before heading
for ' their ‘spawning
* grounds. So samples col-
lected on Monday are pro-
cessed, translated and back -
to fisheries managers quick
enough for them to restrict
-Friday's opening, if neces-

sary.
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| Envir'n_nmental Notes

Spill cleanup plan targets Chenega

Morethanseven yearsafterthe ExxonValdez
spill in Prince William Sound, restoration
crews will be returning to selected beaches in
afinal effort to remove tar-like pockets of oll,

The Exxon Valdez Ol Splll Trustee Councll

has approved a plan to spend up to $1.9
million to conductatargeted cleanup nearthe
Village of Chenega in western Prince William
Sound. Detailed plans for the cleanup are due
to befinalized bythe end of theywwithwork
to begin next summer.

Chenega resideds say residual oil is aslg-  sediments/. The web site contains links to
nificant problem, affecting the recovery of ma)or sedlment- and dredging-related si

injured resources, The .

residue is not a high
environmental risk, but
the council endorsed
the plan to boost public
confidence in subsis-
tence and recreational
use of the tidelands.

Hart Crowser
creates' webh site
Hart Crowser, an en-

vironmentalengintering EHR5>
consultingfirm, hascre- [

ated aweb site outlining
its sediment assessment
and remediation capa-
bilities.

includingthe CorpsV
¢ < terways Experiment$

il : tion, the Environm

B“S"less ﬁ ‘tal Protection Agenc

j ] ‘Assessment a2

Remediation of C

taminated Sedime

program, Center ‘|

¥ Dredging Studies, 2
many others.

Founded in 197

Hart Crowser speci:

«izes .In marine 2

§ freshwater contan

‘ f nated sediment s
FOCUSO ==
ters in Seattle and «

fices in Anchora

Theaddressishttp:/www.hartcrowser.com/  and nine other cities.
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Genetic science moves into Cook Inlet salmon management

‘ By NATAL!E {PHILLIPS " -
"‘Anchorage*ﬂa:b/ News #+#5
An Alaska AP Member

Exchange
ANCHORAGE (AP) — As the
sun was rising over Anchorage
Tuesday, a_Cessna Caravan
landed at.the Anchorage airport
to deliver a cooler crammed with
hundrcds ofy; laboratory vials
,‘packcd on dry ice. .
Each ‘vial héld the heart, liver,
cycball ormuscle tissue of Cook

T merc:al*ﬁshcrmc
... carlier. &
Thc ccoler Was:

LRIYIRW

a-dozen lab'techs in white coats

" and bluc latex gloves were waxt~,_,

ing.

~ $2.2 million of the $900 million
settlement from the Exxon
Valdez oil spill, they. have been
workmg on a way ‘to pluck’ re-

.~ turning salmon out of the Inlet

_and, dclerxmne _q_xactly where the
run is headcd —'the Kenai, the

Kasilof; th' Susnna or the Yentna

rivers. :

Thcy naw have thexr science

pcrfccted

Itis callad genetic stock 1dcn-
tification, .and it's a tool that
could “-help - defuse - the
longstanding - battles over Cook
JInlet’s bounty between the com-
mercial fleet and sport fishermen
in the Mat-Su arca and on the
Kenai Peninsula,

‘‘We applaud it,’’ said Ben
Ellis, executive director of Kenai

Pawer otitades not related

“the salmon tissue samples early

_ nary results. About 61 percent of

. headed for the Kenai R.wcr. .
" Wednesday and ThurS ay po?

Tt Inlct*rcd«salmon caught by com-.
fcw ‘hours’
’ “announced ‘Thursday that there -
»rushcd to°the
state” Dgpartmem of . Fish ;and. ¥
" Game genctics laboratory, where.

+.covered about 30 percent of
&ommcrcm] catch was Kenai
“River fish. So during the next

For ﬁi*cl -years, using mughly.

. reaches, of Cook Inlet, where runs

“would get through,

River Sportfishing Inc.

. Because salmon instinctively
“ About 24 hours after receiving

from a certain stream maintain
distinctive characteristics. Scien-
tists have long been looking for
-+a foolproof way to say where re-
tumning salmon are headed. .
the 347,000 fish caught by the - One study focused on fish
commercial fleet on Monday was - scales. The thinking was that like
rings on a tree, the scales would
show growth rates and could be
.tied fo various river drainages.
over that information '—“along ™\ But after a few years’ work, the
with sonar counts, and offshore *
tests of fish movement — and .

last week, state Fish 'and. Game
gcne'umst Lisa Seeb called man-
agers in Soldotna with prelimi-

Fisheries managers 'spent .

sludy focused on parasites.
ybe salmon from different
streams sported unique parasites.
at theoxy didn't hold up, el-

would be no restrictions on, the
Fnday commercial ﬁshmg open-
ing.- .
Two weceks ago, they went

But the genetic fingerprinting
through the same steps and dis-

— which involves analyzing
protein structures in the fish tis-
sue — is a proven method first
tried back on-the Kenai River in
the 1970s and currently being
used by the Pacific Salmon
Commission in the battle be-
tween Canadians and the state
of Washington over pink
salmon.

The early genetic studies of
Kcnax salmon dida’t go any-
where because they didn’t have

opening, the commercial flect
was ordered to stick to the east
side of the Inlet with hopes that
salmon bound for the upper -

in some streams have been weak,

Now that the gcnenc stock
identification program is. per-
fected, the Exxon Valdez Oil
Spill Trustee Council won't be
funding the study any further.
State officials must decide if they
want to fund the program... <

*‘So it may be one of those
great inventions that sits on the
shelf,’” said Paul Ruesch, a state
Department of Fish and Game
management biologist based in
Soldotna.

in all the Cook Inlet drainages.

Seeh and a crew of state Fish
and Game.scientists proposed us-
ing oil spill settlement money to
build the genetic data base
needed to make the program
‘work. They also thought that the
lab work could be turned around
quickly enough to be used while
salmon were running,

The United Cook Inlet Drift

+

return 1o their natal stream, those .

cory proved flawed. Another.

“seeing the differences,”’

comparative data from salmon

Association lobbied hard for

funding, said Theo Matthews, the -

organization's executive director.
**‘We promoted it as a manage-
ment tool from Day One.”’

The work began in 1992, with
dozens of Fish and Game biolo-
gists and technicians traveling to
spawning beds on 35 river sys-
tems in Cook Inlet. A helicopter
was used to reach some remote

places, including the West Fork’

of the Yentna River in Denali
National Park and Preserve.
They collected samples from
7,700 fish, at least 100 from
cach site,

*It took three years to gather
all the data, because they all
spawn at the same time and we
couldn't get to them all at once,”’
said Ken Tarbox, a Soldotna-

based research biologist for Fish

and Game.

*“Tt is exciting when you start
Tarbox
said.

One discovery was that the red
salmon that spawn above the falls
on the Russian River are geneti-
cally very different from the
salmon found below the falls,
Seeb said, And above the falls,
the early run and late run salmon
are genetically different, too.

**The genetic diversity among.

Kenai River populations is

-clearly far greater than previously

documented,”’ Seeb wrote in a
report.

By 1994, their database was
taking shape and they were ready
to randomly pluck returning fish
from Cook Inlet to sec if they
could make a match. Tarbox once

threw samples from a chum
salmon in with the mix of fish

‘headed for the Anchorage labo-

ratory just to see if the genetics
lab techs could spot the deviant.

They did.

This is the second summer the
genetic mapping is being used to
help manage fisheries.

- When the commercial fleet
brings its fish to processors, Fish
and Game techs are on hand.
They work through the night
gathering samples from 10 fish
from 40 commercial boats. By 4
a.m., some of their samples are
ready for a chartered flight for
Anchornge



" T——— o p———t o oo b ¢

PHOENIX _:LOG

Seward Alaska -~

- Volume 30 Number 45

Clty seeks developer
for waterfront acreage

By Erlc Fry
LOG Staff

The city is looking for a master
developer for some prime water-
front land ranging from just south
of the harbor’s boat launch to the
ballparks.

*“This is, without a doubt, the .

largest and most valuable com-
modity the community has,” City
Manager Ron Garzini said at a City
Council work session Monday.

The city wants'a developer to
create a master plan for those
leaseable properties, . get the
Planning and Zoning Commission
and the council’s approval, and then
market the parcels to others or
develop some of them itself.

The city would get planning and
marketing for free. The developed
land would broaden the tax base,
create jobs and generate lease rev-
enue for the city, Community
Development Director Kerry
Martin said in a memo.

The alternative is doing it piece-
meal, Garzini said, and ending up
with a hodgepodge of unplanned
development.

From north to south, the land
includes the parcel just south of the
boat launch, Seaview Beach
Campground, Boulder Field, and
the Little League field.

The city wouldn’t remo+e the
ballfields until new ones werz built
elsewhere, Garzini said. And the

public would still have access to the
beach, according to a draft of the
request for proposals.

-The city also is considering
throwing in the old fuel dock, with

‘the state’s approval, and the south

breakwater itself, with the Army
Corps of Engineers’ permission.

- And if the city develops the
small-boat harbor eastward, as it
hopes to do, ‘it might use the
dredged fill to create more land in
front of the campground.

But even that large package is
just part of the request for proposals
that the city plans to issue next
month.

It includes the old railroad depot
downtown, land near the northeast
boat launch, tidelands behind the
national park visitor center, a board-
walk spot between the Landing and
Ray’s Restaurant, and about 400
acres of a forested plateau 700 to
900 feet up Mount Alice.

All of that would be available
for lease. The city would even con-
sider leasing Hoben Park down-
town as part of the railroad depot
package.

The request for proposals would
include criteria to restore the depot
and maintain its historic character,
Martin said.

The city would look for a use
that complements the depot, Hoben
Park and the nearby Alaska SeaLife
Center, he said. It would be an

attraction, “something special.”
Garzini suggested that a panel of
citizens should judge the proposals.

At the northeast corner of the
harbor, the city would lease about
10,440 square feet created when the
harbor was dredged after the
September 1995 flood.

The land is near the northeast
boat launch, a transient-boat float, a
new fuel float, and a parking lot for
trailerable boats.

The city is looking for propos-

als there in support of trailerable
boats, Martin said. The city wants
to encourage boat launches there,
to relieve congestion at the south
launch @nd nearby parking lots.

The city wants to lease a 2,675-
square-foot parcel on the water side
of the boardwalk just east of the
national park visitor center. And it
would accept proposals to widen
the boardwalk between the Landing
and Ray’s for a vendor.

The biggest site offered for pro-
posals is.a forested plateau just
above Nash Road where it curves
toward the defunct sawmill. “This
is actually a grand site,” Garzini
said.

“I think Seward’s really experi-
encing something of a revitaliza-
tion,” said Chris Stephens, an
Anchorage commercial real estate
broker who visited Seward recently
with his family. “You're certainly
getting your share of the tourism.”

But tourism-related develop-
ment is szasonal, he said.
“Whatever vou do has to work out
economicallv with that type of
developmeni.”

And it kzs to fit in with the
schedules of the two tour compa-
nies that control where many
tourists go — Westours and
Princess Tours. Stephens said.

"Thurgday, July. 18, 1996
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FUND: State wants oil taxes to stay in Alaska

[_‘ Continued from Page B-1 |

based environmental activ-
ist who monitored response
to the Exxon: Valdez oil
spill in 1989. - _

- Steiner said safe above-

ground tanks are a suppli- -

er's responsibility, not an
added task for govern-
ment. And he said the fund
should cover social and en-
vironmental restoration
within Prince William
Sound and other ' regions
polluted by the Exxon Val-
dez spill.

“Ethically, it should be
used for the purpose it was
collected,” he said. .
. Mandated by Congress
in 1973, the.trans-Alaska
pipeline liability fund was
set up as an alternative to
the civil courts for claim-

Lawmakers scheme
to keep $164 million
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ants' damaged by a spill of
North Slope crude.

Claims are processed by
a 10-member board of
trustees, including repre-
sentatives from seven Alas-
ka oil producers.

Over the years, the fund
has approved - tens of
millions of dollars in pay-
ments stemming from
three accidents — the Gla-

cier Bay spill in Cook Inlet

in 1987, the Exxon Valdez
tanker wreck in 1989 in
Prince William Sound, and
pending claims from the
American' Trader - spill off
Huntington Beach, Calif.,
in 1989,

Once American Trader
claims are resolved, Alas-
ka's fund will roll over to
the government under
terms of the 1990 Oil Pollu-

4

tion Act, which dissolves
Alaska's account and com-
bines it with a nationwide
oil-spill liability fund val-
ued at more than $1 bil-
lion. !

‘‘That, was an unfortu-
nate part of OPA °'90,”
Steiner said. ‘We all
missed it.”

American Trader claims
could be completed this
year, fund trustees say.
Aides' say Stevens wants
liability fund ' legislation
ready before October,
when Congress is slated to
adjourn for the year.

Lack of time isn't the
only hurdle. Earl Com-
stock, a Stevens' legisla-
tive director, said budget
rules require a liability
fund bill to find replace-
ment dollars since the gov-
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But agreement

splinters as Stevens and
Gov. Tony Knowles quietly

stay put.

ernment was counting on
Alaska’s money as income.

Comstock said Stevens'
highest priority for the
Alaska fund — if it's re-
turned to the state
would be for western Alas-
ka's faulty fuel storage
tanks.

‘“There’s a lot of support
from other members to fix
the problem,’ he said.

Richardson, the Knowles
spokeswoman, said tank
upgrades were being con-
sidered along with other
interests, such as marine
research.

But she said above-
ground tanks were n top
concern because state re-
cords showed 14Y gasoline
or diesel spills in Alaska
over the past few months.

5 8

fund to
decrepit
because
was

storage
tax

Alaska's
Critics say that would be
industry

an improper use,

the
meant to compensate vic-

pursue plans to use mone
from the liability
above-ground

tanks, a chronic source of
fuel spills in the Bush.
tims of North Slope oil
spills.

fix

““The initial purpose of

this fund was c!
Rick Steiner,

=2ar,” said

Cordova-

a
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Rejection of Bay-research resolution is a victory for ignorance

The Homer City Council voted last week, in a 3-3
tally broken by the vote of Mayor Harry Gregoire, to
reject a resolution favoring the designation of Kachemak
Bay as a research reserve. It was an unsettling outcome
that is perplexing not just because the notion has a wide
base of support but because Kachemak Bay is an element
of our community that is so vast and so influential in its
good health. Failing to do whatever can be reasonably
done to learn about it and protect it is beyond explanation.

Kachemak Bay is a natural companion in Homer that
exists in everyone's psyche no matter where they are or
what they do. It is a playground, providing for recreation-
al opportunitics that range from boating to fishing. Itis a
bencefactor, delivering to us waterways, and commercial
fishing and shellfish harvests. It teams with life.

Kachemak Bay shapes the way we hold our commu-
nity in everyday life but also in our minds and hearts, from
simple geographic orientation to the humbling yet enrich-
ing contribution that something so huge, so natural and so
untamed can give us.

Those who voted against the resolution, councilmen
Eryc Peterson, Brian Sweiven and Sam Matthews, voiced
concerns that many have in Homer. Their concerns
appeared based on the fear that additional restrictions

might be placed on property owners and that, without a
clear indication that new restrictions are not possibly a
result of the designation, the resolution should not be
approved.

Yet, the Homer Advisory Planning Commission, the
Port and Harbor Commission, the Parks and Recreation
Commission, the Homer Chamber of Commerce and the
Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly among others favor
the designation — which would make Kachemak Bay part
of the National Estuarine Research Reserve.

Such-a designation would encompass the Bay and
much of the surrounding land but would include only
state-owned land, not private property. Supporters say it
would open the door to research money and create jobs,
but not foster new regulations. Yet, they cannot say that is
indisputably the case. But that’s not a salient issue here.

Peterson, Sweiven and Matthews, along with
Gregoire, should reconsider their vote, but not because
they should drop their concerns about limits on private-
property rights. They should change their votes because
the issue before them is one of seeking knowledge upon
which to base good decisions.

- No one can say what research might reveal about our
Bay. What such a.designation would do, however, is pro-

vide the prospect of giving us more facts. If studies show
that activities on ﬁrivate land are destroying the Bay's
vitality, then only those with a questionable interest in this
community would want to stand up so completely for pri-
vate-property rights as Peterson, Sweiven, Matthews and
Gregoire. As these naysayers stand, they don't need facts
and they don't want facts. They oppose any restrictions
well ahead of any reasons for them, and that is blindly
unwise. '

What the designation of Kachemak Bay in the
National Estuarine Research Reserve would do is increase
the likelihood of learning more about the health of
Kachemak Bay. If the dissenting members of the city
council and Mayor Gregoire are afraid that more knowl-
edge and its consequences are something to be feared,
then that is a sad commentary on their role as leaders of
this community. :

Homer needs more knowledge about Kachemak Bay.
If that knowledge leads to efforts to put more restrictions
on private property, so be it. Let that battle be fought when
it exists and when new knowledge might warrant it. Fifty
years from now our grandchildren will thank us for hav-
ing the vision to learn what we can about this beautiful,
bountiful and spiritually enriching corner of the world.
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City Councﬂ refuses to back Kachemak Bay research proposal

by Hal Spence
Staff Writer -

Mayor Harry Gregoire broke a tie vote
Monday and said no to a resolution support-
ing a proposal to desipnate Kachemak Bay
as a researely reserve.,

The Bay is in line to become part of the
National Estuarine Research Reserve, a fed-
cratly funded reséarch effort administered by
the National Oceanic and Atmospheric

- Administration. According- to an. ad hoc
group of supporters, it would encompass the
Bay and much of the surrounding and, It
would include only smtc~owncd land, not
_private property.

Supporters have said zm_luxxon of tln,
Bay in xhe national system would open the
door.1o research money to study the Bay and
provide for full-time jobs.
include new regulations, supporters said.

_However, opponents warmed that the
city knows too little about the overall project
lo setits stampof approval on the idea. Some
have said regulation might not come right

It would not,

away, but could in the future.

The proposal, which would include a
core area.of about 229,000 acres plus addi-
tional buffer zones surrounding it in the sys-
tem, already has the support of a large num-
ber of Homer-area individuals, businesses
and organizations. The Homer Advisory
Planning Commission, the Port and Harbor
Commission and the Parks and Recreation
Commission, as well as the Homer Chamber
of Commerce and the Kenai Peninsula
Borough Assembly have backed the reserve.

However, Councilinen Sam Mutthews,

Erye Peterson and Brian Sweiven were not

convinced the proposal was free of the pos-
sibility of future restrictions on property
owners and voled against the resolution,
Council members Susan Kemes, Dennis

Leach and Jack Cushing voted for the mea-

sure.

With no commem, Gregoire added hlS
fourth “na" vote, killing the resolution.

In his comments at the end of the meet-
ing, Cushing told NERR supporters not to

give up the push to have the Bay named to
the reserve systen. He said there is a lot of
support locally for the proposal, despite the
division on the council.
“This is far from dead,” he said.
" Actually, the formal application to

~ become part of the national system was due

in early June. Action by the city on its sup-
portive resolution was delayed when the
council sought more information about the
system,

The resolution asked the Alaska
Department of Fish and Gamwe to select the
Bay over other proposals from around the
state,

Will Files, a spokesman for the ad hoc
group pushing for the Bay's inclusion, said
the council vote would send a mixed mes-
sage about local support for the reserve that
might have an effect on the decision by a
Department of Fish and Game commitiee
that is considering proposals from Homer
and Cordova.

Overall, however, rllt‘:‘\ said he doesn™t

think the council's vote will make that mud
difference because of the level of suppon
among the general population.

“lI would encourage the council o

. .reconsider ity action after hearing from th

EDC,” Files said.

Files, one of three people who have

spent time pitching for support among

~Homer-area organizations while others ietu-
ally wrote the proposal, said he did not think
Matthews, Sweivcn or Peterson understood
-the issue.

He said he's LOI)VII!CLd somie read shep-
tics on the .commissions and believes th
concerns of the council members can be
cased as well, given enough information.

“I'm not sure they know what they are
voting against,” he said.

Files said the committee is expected 1o
reach a decision on which area to recom-
mend to as Alaska’s research reserve by the
end of the year.
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Leaders call for ways
to fish and fortify river

By TOM KIZZIA
Daily News reporter

SOLDOTNA — Delicate
bank habitat along the Kenai
River can be protected with-
out forcing the public to give
= using the popular river,

icians and business lead-
said Friday at several
public ceremonies here.

Gov. Tony Knowles, in Sol-

B CLASSIC: Gcverncs. senators
fish to raise money for 12 river. B-1

dotna to participate in a riv-
er-habitat func-raiser, spoke
of protection and increased
use in the same breath when

Please see Zack Page,
KENAI RIVER

and vegetation from a metal walkway near the Kenai River Center in Soldotna.

e
of a project to maintain the health of the river.
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\ Continued from Page A-1

he dedicated a’.new center
designed to help riverfront
property owners with habi-
tat-fnendly constructxon

v “We're seeing.”a whole

new: attitude and’ ‘approach

to thei enhancement, .pro-
- tectlon: and promotion of
of -Alaska’s: most.
unique and . important;: re-
* sources,” ‘§aid’ Knowles. &
-'State-and ‘borough habi-
tat—protection laws' ‘should
beseen ‘ag; model -develop-
ment toolsqrather ‘thanian-

" tions, said Kenai Peninsula
Borough 'Mayor ‘Don" Gil-

man. He''said the-‘Kenai :

River Center,‘a Joint state-,

borough ofﬂce. will: make‘,
it easier for landowners to -

obtain. information’. and

permits for nversxde :con-.

struction. oy
Qthers"

also

greater use of:the: wemat e

the, dedication offa “new
walkway in ; Soldotna -de-

. -signed to allow..fishermen -
‘to ‘use- the banks“without
" -trampling- ‘vegetation nec--

essary’ for rearing juvemle
salmon.
o MI's a place that (says).

““Yigs,. you' can ‘come flshmg
B8, You. -announced. . The 100-acre

‘here,’ ”* "said :Bob: Penney,

: chairman of the Kenai Riv-
r Sportﬁshmg Assoc1a-‘

AN PR S

tion, the group that built
the new $63,000 riverbank
walkway. The association
also- sponsored the Kenai

. River Classie, the two-day
~ fishing “tournament  that
drew Knowles and ‘other -

politicians to Soldotna.
State officials- said 20
percent of Alaska's sport-
fishing effort every year is
concentrated on“the” Kenai
River, This year.the. state -
Board of Fxsheries voted to -

allow ‘more” red “salmon*

past commercial’ nets and

. into.the Kenai#River,: but ™.
ti-development. «restric-..

required that .the expand-.

ing sportfishery “cause no.
additional damage to river—

‘bank habitat.
At a tme when some

. riverbanks. are being ‘closed

to fishing to protect habi- .
tat, other areas. need'to be
prepared for ‘an onslaught
of foot traffic,. sportflshmg

“activists say.

The". development -of
walkways for. intensive .
fishing use is being bal-

anced by acquisition'of un-

trammeled riverbank - for

"protection, Knowles. said,

. THe state has just com-

"pleted the first two major.

purchases of habitat along
the Kenai River; Knowles

Cone property in' Kenai

'and the 110 acre Girves

ol
<

i

parcel in Soldotna are be-
ing purchased for $600,000
and $1.8 mﬂhon, respec-
tively, using funds from
the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill
Trustee Council.
Negotlatmns to  protect
nearly 5,200 Aacres at a cost
-$11 million
Knowles

) i gely devoted
to sportfishing concerns,
Knowles slipged away to
visitia commerc1a1 fishing
.setnet ‘site.. On .a bluff
above 'the' beach north of
. Kenai,:he heard three fish-
ing families complain that
_sportfish activists want to
put them out of business.
:“We've been cut to the
bare - ‘bones,"” said Wendell
Honea, 73, a 35-year setnet
yeteran. “‘How can they
get rid of an industry that
contributes as much as us,
for tourists?'™

.Knowles, whose support
of sportfishing has alien-
ated many . commercial
fishermen, sald the famlly
‘'values of setnettmg are im-
portant, but must be bal-
anced agamst the needs of
a growing state and a
growing’ sportﬁshery

‘“‘People “with equally
strong-values want to take
their kids from the city
.and want to go down to the

§ +
i : '

;

i

now we're

river and fish,”
said.

““Isn’t there a point
where the river can’t ab-
sorb any more pressure?’’
said Honea's wife, Joyce,
as her teenaged grandchil-
dren sat nearby. “It's so
crowded most local people
don't go anymore. We feel
like we lost our river and
about to lose
our fishery.”

Knowles also met with
his appointees to the Kenai
River Special Management
Area board, a group. that
advises the state Division
of Parks on how to manage
the river. Board members
said they are concerned
about several new or recur-
ring problems, including:

¢« Wetlands along the Ke-
nai River are being filled
under permits approved by
the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers.

* Budget cuts have
forced the state Depart-
ment of Environmental
Conservation to cease re-
viewing subdivision plats,
making it possible for poor
riverfront developments to
affect water quality.

s Public demands are
rising for limits on fishing
guides along the Kenai
River. The board asked for
legal advice,

Knowles



By Ingrid Martin
Alaska Journal of Commerce

EWARD — Community and financial
s supporters joined planners and con-

tractors in a dedication ceremony to
launch construction ofthe Alaska SeaLife Cen-
ter, 2 $50 million project slated for comple-
tion within two years.

Strand Hunt Construction, which in May
won the $27.5 million general construction

_ contract for the 120,000-square-foot facility,
already has begun work at the seven-acre
waterfront property, on the heels of site and
marine work completed last fall by Heery
[nternational Inc. and Sandstrom and Sons of
Anchorage, and Metco of Seward,

The finished center will include a public
plaza, parking, research pools and landscap-
Ing. The center, geared toward both ongolng
research and public education, is dedicated
to understanding and maintaining the integ-
rity of the marine ecosystem of Alaska through
research, wildlife rehabilitation and public
education. Its mission includes conducting
long-term research and monitoring programs
to rehabilitate and restore the marine envi-
ronment and wildlife affected by the Exxon
Valdez oil spill.

Strand Hunt will perform ahout 30 percent
of the construction work, according to Execu-
tive Vice President Thomas W. Presnell, who
attended the June 20 dedication. Among the
larger subcontracts were life support and
mechanical systems, which togetheraccounted
for 13 percentof the construction budget, and
electrical and control systems, worth 15.5

Strand Huntissignatoryto the local carpen-
ters, laborers and cement figishers unions
and also will use union operating engineers
on the SeaLife Center, Presnell said. In all,

close to 60 percent of the construction force

will be union workers, he said. An estimated
220,000 manhours of labor will be required
to build the center, which when open will
employ 69 full-time and 13 part-time staff,

“This is a very complex collection of sys-
tems and habitats that are going to support
cold-water mammalsand birds,” Presnell said,
calling it “the most unique and most exciting
project that we have been able to be involved
in." Strand Huntsubcontractorsinclude: Gra-
ham Steel of Kirkland, Wash. (rebar); Ogilvie
Co. of Astoria, Ore. (structural steel); Inde-
pendent Steel of Anchorage (steel erection);
Starnet of Floridt (space (rame and bird
screen); Denemroc Inc. of Spokane, Wash,
(joist and decking); Allen & Petersen Home
Decorating of Anchorage (Rooring, glass and
glazing); Enco of California (zinc siding);
Chilkat Electric of Anchorage (electrical);
Superior Plumbing & Heating of Anchorage
(mechanical); Blackhawk Waterproofing of
North Carolina (waterproofing); Glass, Sash
& Door of Anchorage (doors and hardware);
and Jolly Miller of Seattle (specialty rock
work).

Construction activity will be at full throttle
by early July when concrete is poured and the
building itself begins to take shape.

Theproject'sonlydetractorsarethe weather
and logistics that are part and parcel of con-
struction in Seward, which is 120 road miles
from Anchorage and known for its chilly,
overcast climate, Presnell said.

According to project manager Leif Selkregg,

+ fort this spring, Is ¢

" ager. An executve dl<
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Fleet of contractors dig in to build Alaska SeaLife Center in Seward

ticipants pronﬂsestobglnstmmqntallnbulld—

Ing consensus, monitoring progress, resolv-

ing problems and achieving goals.

“Itjump-startsthe process," Selkregg said.
“This was team-building in terms of prob-
lem- solving.”

Roe Sturgulewski has been named the on-
site construction manager, working with
project administrator
Darryl Schacfermeyer,
who represents the
nonprofit Seward As-
sociation for the Ad-.
vancement of Marine
Science, whichwill op- -
erate the city-owned
center. Troy Stafford, .
who also jolned the efs-

slstant project ma

rector will be hired
within the comingyear,
said Selkregg , whowill
work with the center
board in conducting
the search.

Sclkregg also will continue spearheadmg

Transportation

the private fund-ralsing campalgn thatso far
has raised $2.2 million of an initial $6 mil-
lion goal, That moneywill go toward enhanc-
ing features already part of the baslc center
package, such as videoconferencing and
other communications capabilities, educa-
tional programs, exhibitsand research equip-
ment; operating reserves; and endowing re-
search chairs. An-
other $6 million wili
be r'dscd lntcr. also
“to fund-a research-
. chair endowment.
. B cﬁ.md!ngforthc

: lea“'uyslature in
" 1993, and §13 million
. raised. by.the Ciy of

..............................................




Strand Hunt Construction has begun \vork on the $50 million Alaska Sealife Center on the
Seward waterfront. The 120,000-square-foot research complex will be completed in two years,

4 _“We'reworkmgwnhtheAlaskaleroad o .
; upgradethecpmseshlpdock,"hesmd where . .
) 120 ships or more already stop each summer. .

The cityalsois working with the US.Forest

- Serviceand the USS. Park Service tow:tzd con-
" struction of a visitor conference facility. The -

search for a designer will get under way this
fall, said Garzini, who anticipates having a
plan in hand by December.

‘The Sisters of Providence have committed
to building 2 $7.5 million health-care facility

' mtownand,mcoopemnonmththeSeward

Downtown Business Association, the city will
conduct 2 traffic and parking study in the
interestof i mpmmguanspomnon through-
out the area.

- Beverly Dunham, a 53-yéar resxdent of
Seward, said locals are enthusiasticabout the
center project, which can only serve to boost
tie town's economy. Dunham’s husband,
Willard, is president of the association tha(
will operate the center.

“[ think we've got the healthiest economy of -
any small town in Alaska,” because it is di-
verse, she said. Tourism, a coal terminal,
sawmnill, fisheries, government, a vocational-
technical training center and even a prison
contribute to the economic landscape.

Most locals are enthusiastic about the cen- -
ter, Dunham said, but may not be fully aware
of the impact it will have,

“We're geared up for a lot of things,” she
said, such as sewer and water requirements,
but (lodging) could be a problem. -

“Butit always is,” she said. Bed and break-

“fasts may be part of the solution, along with

renovated apartment houses-turned-motels
to accommodate an influx of tourists. -

For lastmonth's dedication, a partyof more
than 100 people sailed the Kenai Fjords Tours
Glacier Explorer into Resurrection Bay to
toast the center, following remarks by former -
Gov. Wally Hickel, under whose administra-

tion the vision for the Sealife Center was.

conceived. Revelersincluded about 50 people(
shutlled into Seward from Anchorage aboard
an ERA Classic Airlines restored DC-3.
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Sound towns should get money

The 1989 Prince William Sound oil spill
did not pollute the Sound like the news
media, tree huggers and lawyers would
like you to believe. Less than 1 percent of
the Sound’s shores were affected, and one
would be hard-pressed to find any oil still
out there. Crude oil is biodegradable over
time. More wildlife is killed by hunters
and fishermen yearly than were killed by
the spill. I don’t believe anyone or any
community was really hurt by the spill
itself. If anything, the spill created jobs,
especially for the beachcombers (scien-
tists). )

The oil companies were and are gener-
ous. to- the communities. Yet the city of
Seward gets a Sealife Research Center,
which- is designed to be a tourist attrac-
tion and create jobs. The University of
Alaska had been studying the Sound for
years, and probably continues to do so.

Here in Valdez, we barely were able to
get a medical clinic built, with funds
generatgd by taxpayers. The city of Val-

dez was impacted with the increase in
population, ' resulting in the increase in -
city services as the effect of the spill. To
me, human life is more important than
keeping a bunch of scientists employed.
Yet there is a group of people in charge of
the spill trust fund located in Anchorage
deciding how to spend this money for us.
This money should be divided among the
communities of Prince William Sound.
— Larry McIntosh
Valdez
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Cleanup crews wxll be back in selected
, -Areas: of;Pnncc;Wilham Sound next sum-
.- mer.in an effort to remove more oil still left
* on- hxgh-use beaches .by. the: 1989 ‘Exxon
Valdez- spill,_ the dlrector of onl spnll u'ustee

: epuncdsmdﬂus week.u g 3
Seven .years - aﬂer the lll-fated tanker
struck Bligh Reef and.dumped a reported

11 million gallons :of North_ Slope crude

into. the sound —the. start of the worst oil
: mer -;_lustory r+:the Exxon
B Valdez 011 Splllqpouncxl -has -agreed :10
revisit. beacbes snear: Chenega, isome : of

those. hardest;_hlbby the 0l ; 111 Dlrector
®, Molly McCammon said.=; “nif; st
: Resxden.t,sfiof Chenega:haye told. the

¥ 2E¢

: councnlthatnsxdual_od mostly,old mousse
and asphalt“ still ;affects -therecovery of
* injured. nesources 3and the, confidence -in
subsxstence use_ ‘the shorehnes, the coun-
cil said. in a; press release. .Although the

- residual oil is not-considéred a high-envi- -
ronmental risk; the council agreed toa$l.9 -

million plan to’ attempt. funher ZCleanup fo
boost public- conﬁdence in°thei subsnstence
.. and tecreauonal use of the' udelands

“It’s clear ‘that"the” impact ¢ ‘of ‘this sp111
_on local : resxdents is- still “hard-felt,”
McCammon said. ‘‘We will never be able to

remove 100 percent of the oil from these

beaches. However, we can target some of
the most significant areas in terms of pub-
lic use and haul out the mousse and asphalt,
even if we have to do it one bucket at a
time.”

A 1993 shoreline survey found 225
locations with residual surface oiling,
asphalt and mousse, the council said. The
Chenega cleanup will target eight sites on
Latouche, Evans and Elrington Islands.

Heavy oil is thought to be lingering

beneath large boulders that protect the oil
from wave action, the council said.

. In other action, the council voted to
offer $375,000 for 76.3 acres along the
Kenai River near Soldotna. It also agreed to
offer $338,700 for three parcels totaling
290 acres in Kiliuda Bay and Uyak Bay on
Kodiak Island.

The council, funded by the $900 mil-
lion civil settlement with Exxon, was creat-
ed to help restore natural resources and
human services injured by the oil spill
through habitat protection and scientific
studies.

i ;Cltygse'eks money 7
| “for "ﬁda:l flushing .

_gxtyofl-lomerwﬂlspendSS,OOOto &,

o Emnt seeking Exxon Valdez oil spill
‘money of "2 project’ o re-establish , tidal
ﬂnshmgonthe mud flats’ anannctPadc
. ‘at the base of the Homer Spit.-

“ -“The~council voted unammously to
appmve ‘the ‘expenditure from a budget set
aMe for such grant préposals. - -

::. - Tidal flushing necessary to maintain the
habltat -of :the flats west of the -Spit Road
ceased in November 1994 after a storm

- closeda channel. Councilman Jack Cushing,
T an engmeer .who lives on the bluff overlook-

ing the area, said the lack of flushing with
fresh saltwater eventually w1ll cause the area
to become stagnant. -~ °

- Natural tidal flushing ended years ago
wi!h the construction of the raised Spit Road.
Tidal flushing was re-established by opening
a channel through the storm berms on the
west side. Over the years, storms have peri-
odically closed the channel. It was also
closed on purpose shortly after the Exxon
Valdez spill when it was thought there was a
chance large amounts of oil might penetrate
Kachemak Bay. Before the road, natural
flushing had reached the west side flats
through Mud Bay on the road’s east side.

With oil spill money, the city hopes to
find a workable solution to recreate active
flushing. Proposals range from opening the
berms on the west side, to building large cul-
verts beneath the roadway to allow flushing
from the east side.

e u w R ~



‘-'.Cleanup crews return to oiled Alaska beaches

* By Hosanne Pagano
The Associated Press

ANCHORAGE — Trustees oversee-
ing Alaska’s $900 million oil spill set-
tlement have approved a $1.9 million
cleanup aimed at removing clumps of
asphalt from rocky beaches in Prince
William Sound.

Friday’s unanimous vote by “the
Exxon Valdez oil spill trustees sets aside
money for work at roughly eight sites

near the Alaska Native vnllage of
Chenega.

The village, home to about 70 peo-
ple, depends on subsistence hunting and
fishing in a region among the hardest hit
following the Exxon Valdez tanker
wreck in 1989.

Ernie Piper, a Department of
Environmental Conservation program
manager, said the state and villagers
were satisfied that residual oil did not

pose an ecological hazard.

Plpcr said the state urged action after
agreeing with villagers that tarry
remains amounted to litter in a food-
gathering area.

“It’s easy for me, living in
Anchorage, to say what’s a little asphalt
on a remote shoreline?” Piper said. “But
if you live there it’s like having trash all
over your neighborhood.”

Piper said contamination in the sound

See Cleanup, page 8

Cieanup;..

From page 1

probably-would not qualify as a
cleanup priority if it had to-com-
pete with other Alaska sites await-
ing attention.

He said the project is feasible
because funds already are set aside
for restoration within the oil spill
zone. :

Residual oil ranges from
asphalt slabs the size an office
desk to a continuous band of oiling
about three-fourths of a mile long
and less than 3 feet wide, Piper
said.

Molly McCammon, trustees
council executive director, said
cleanup could never remove 100
percent of oil from Alaska beaches.

“However we can target some
of the most significant areas in
terms of public use, and haul-out

the mousse and asphalt even if we
have todo it one bucket at a time,”
she said.

Exxon has said it spent $1 bil-
lion on cleaning oiled beaches.
Piper said the state would seek
contractors in the fall for work to
begin next summer.

Work will concentrate on
Evans Island, Elrington Island and
the northern end of LaTouche
Island. Sites are all within a short
ride by small boat from Chenega.
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Shades Of A Busy Past...

Oil Spill Cleanup Efforts Underway

trash all over your neighbor-

ANCHORAGE—Trust-
ecs overseeing Alaska’s $900
million oil spill serdement
have approved a $1.9 mil-
lion cleanup aimed atremov-
ing clumps of asphalt from

rocky beaches in Prince Wil- -

- liam Sound.

Friday's unanimous vote
by the Exxon Valdez oil spill
trustees sets aside money | for
work at roughly cight sites
near the Alaska Nadve vil-
lage of Chencga.

The village, home to
abour70 people,dependson
subsistence huntdngand fish-
ing in a region among the

hardest hic following the

Exxon Valdez tanker wreck
in1989.
Ernie Piper, a Depart-

mencof Environmental Con-
| servation program fanager,

said the state and villagers
were satisfied thacresidual oil
did not pose an ecological

. hazard.

Piper said the state urged
action after agreeing with vil-

lagers that tarry remains. -

amounted to litter i ina food-

‘ gathcnng area.

“It’s easy for me, living in
Anchorage, to say what's a
lide asphalt on a remote
shoreline?” Pipersaid. “Burif
you live there it’s like having

7)2/q0

hood.”

Pipersaid contamination
in the sound probably would
not qualify as a cleanup pri-
ority if it had to compete
with other Alaska sites awaic-

~ ing atrention. He said che

project is feasible because
fundsalreadyaresetaside for
restoration within the oil spill
zone. -

Residual oil ranges from

asphalt slabs the size an of-
fice desk to a contnuous
band of oiling about three-
fourths of 2 mile long and
less than 3 feet wide, Piper
said.

Molly McCammon,

" trustees council executive

director, said cleanup could
never remove 100 percent of
oil from Alaska beaches.
“However we can targer
some'of the most significant
areas in terms of public use,
and haul out the mousse and
asphalt even if we have to do
it one bucker at a time,” she
said. :
Exxon has said icspent
Sl billion on cleaning oiled
beaches. Piper said the state
would seek contractorsin che

fall for work to begin next
summer.

Work will concentrate -

on Evans [sland, Elringron

Island and the northern :nd

of LaTouche Island. Sites are

all wichin a short ride by

small boat from Chenega.
g
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Trustees endorse
cleanup proposal in
Prmce Wllllam Sound

-

Times staff )
Nearly seven-and-a-half years
after the Exxon Valdez spilled its
_cargo in Prince William Sound,
restoration crews will be returning
to selected beaches in a final effort
to remove tarlike pockets of oil,

according to the ExxonValdez Oil™

Spill Trustee Council. .. 7.
The Trustee Council appmved a
plan June 28, agreeing to spend up
to $1.9 million to conduct a target-
ed cleanup near the village of
Chenega in western Prince William

Sound. Detailed plans’ for. the -

cleanup are due to be finalized by
the end of this year with the actual
work scheduled to begin next sum-
mer, the council said.

Residents of Chenega, a village
which is centered in the hardest-hit
area of the Sound, requested the
cleanup, saying the presence of
residual oil is a significant problem
for the community. Residents told
the Trustee Council that remaining
oil affects the recovery of injured
resources and confidence in subsis-
tence use of the shorelines, the

Trustee Councxl said.

" The residual ailing is not con-
sidered a high environmental risk
to the resources; but the council
endorsed the plan in an effort to
boost public confidence in the sub-

sistence and recreation use of the
tidelands, according to a press
release issued by thc Trustee
Council Friday. - -

“It’sdwthcnnpadof tlns spill
on local residents is still hard-felt,”
said Molly McCammon, executive

director of the Trustee Council.

“We will never be able to
remove 100 percent of the oil from
these beaches,™ . McCammon said.
“However, we can target some of
the most significant areas in terms
of public use and hzul out the
mousse and asphalt, even if we
have to do it one bucket at a time.”

A 1993 shoreline survey of
Prince William Sound identified
225 locations with residual surface
oiling asphalt or mousse, the coun-
cil said. The Chenega-area cleanup
will target surface oil found at eight
sites on Latouche, Evans and
Elrington Islands. Those shorelines
are covered with heavy boulders
that have served to hide the oil and
protect it from the nateral cleaning
action of waves.

The Prince William Sound
Economic Development Corp. will
coordinate contracting for cleanup,
using local companies and local
labor. The corporation is the Alaska
Regional Development Organ-
ization for the area.

In their action, the Trustee
Council authorized the Alaska
Department of Nartural

o i R, _.'__‘;_75_<cents

Resources to offer to purchase
three small parcels on Kodiak-
Island and one parcel along the
Kenai River near Soldotna. The
Council will offer $375,000 for

763 acres along the Kenai River, -

known as the Patson parcel. The
Kodiak parcels include160 acres
in Kilinda Bay, 2 ‘valued : at
$155,200; 65 acres in Uyak Bay,
valued at $110,000; and 65 acres

‘in Kxhuda Bay," -valued at

$73,500, ° accordmg to ' the
Trustee Council.

The EVOSTC, funded. by the
$900 million civil scttlemcnt with
Exxon, was created to help restore
natural resources and human ser-
vices injured by the oil spill through
habitat protecnon and scientific
studies.




‘1n Prmce Wllh,am
Sound W1]l~resume

Cleanup crews will be back in selected
areas of Prince William Sound next sum-
mer in an effort to remove more oil still left
on high-use beaches by the 1989 Exxon
Valdez spill, the director of oil spill trustee
council said this week.

Seven years after the ill-fated tanker
struck Bl‘gh Reef and dumped a reported
11 million gallons of North Slope crude
into the sound — the start of the worst oil
spill in Amcncan history — the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill, Council has agreed to
revisit beaches- near Chenega, .some of
those hardest hit: by the oil spill, Director.
Molly McCammon said.. =

Residents of Chenega have told the
council that residual oil, mostly old mousse
and asphalt, still affects the recovery of
injured resources;and the. “confidence in
subsistence use of the shorelines, the coun-
cil said in.a prtssmlmsc.Alﬂmghthc
residual oil is not considered a high eavi-
ronmental risk, the council agreed to a $1.9
million plan to-attempt further cleanup to
boost public confidence in the. subsistence
and recreational use of the tidelands.

“It’s clear that the impact of this spill
on local residents is still hard-felt,”
McCammon said. “We will never be able to
remove 100 percent of the oil from these
beaches. However, we can target some of
the most significant areas in terms of pub-
lic use and haul out the mousse and asphalt,
even if we have to do it one bucket at a
time.”

A 1993 shoreline survey found 225
locations with residual surface oiling,
asphalt and mousse, the council said The
Chenega cleanup will target eight sites on
Latouche, Evans and Elrington Islands.
Heavy oil is thought to be lingering
beneath large boulders that protect the oil
from wave action, the council said.

In other action, the council voted to
offer $375.000 for 76.3 acres along the
Kenai River near Soldotna. It also agreed to
offer $338.700 for three parcels totaling
290 acres in Kiliuda Bay and Uyak Bay on
Kodiak Island.

The council, funded by the $900 mil-
lion civil settlement with Exxon, was creat-
ed 10 help restore natural resources and
human services mjured by the oil spill
through habitat protection and scientific
studies.
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Crews to return to

clean up |

By ROSANNE PAGANO
Associated Press Writer
ANCHORAGE — Trustees
overseeing Alaska’s $900 million
oil spill settlement have approved
a $1.9 million cleanup aimed at

removing clumps of asphalt from -:

rocky beaches in Prince William
Sound.

Friday’s unanimous vote by the
Exxon Valdez oil spill trustees
sets aside money for work at
roughly eight sites near the Alaska
Native village of Chenega.

The village, home to about 70
people, depends on subsistence
hunting and fishing in a region
among the hardest hit following
the Exxon Valdez tanker wreck
in.1989.

Emie Piper, a Department of
Environmental Conservation pro-
gram manager, said the state and
villagers werc satisfied that re-

sidual oil did not pose an eco-
logical hazard.

Piper said the statc urged ac-
tion after agreeing with villagers
that tarry remains amounted o
litter in a food-gathering arca.

**It’s casy for me. living in An-
chorage. to say what's a littlc as-
phalt on a remote shoreline?™

.

beaches

Plpcr said. “‘But if you live
it’s like having trash all over y

neighborhood.”

- Piper said contamination in the
sound probably would not qualify
*as a cleanup priority if it had to
compete with other Alaska sites
awaiting attention. He said the
project is feasible because funds
already are set aside for restora-
tion within the oil spill zone.

Residual oil ranges from as-
phalt slabs the size an office desk
to a continuous band of oiling
about three-fourths of a mile long
and less than 3 feet wide, Piper
said.

Molly McCammon, trustees
council executive director, said
cleanup could never remove 100
percent of oil from Alaska
beaches.

‘““However we can target some
of the most significant areas in
terms of public use, and haul out
the mousse and asphalt even if
we have to do it one bucket at a
time,"’ she said.

Exxon has said it spent $1 by
lion on cleaning oiled beache
Piper said the state would seck
contractors in the fall for work
lo begin ncxt summer. .
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More than $77,000 spent’so
far, he says, on time, travel,
surveys and engineering in
pursuit of federal and state
permits.

His latest target is the state
Department of Conserva-
tion. “What's set me back in
the last few days is waiting
for the DEC to review and

‘approve the sewage plan.

We're hooking up to thecity
sewerand itshould have been
aproblem leftup to thecity.”

“You’ve got too many lev-
elsofgovernmenttodeal with
and none of them is sympa-
thetic to problems thatasmall
businessman can have,” says
Dennis.

“In fact, [ had one agency
look me right in the eye and
tell me that cost to the land-
owner is not even a consider-

ation,” he added.

ment burcaucracxcs alhcd agamst hlmv : ous statc, fcdcra] and local; 1GEnCIt 2
“To hell with i 1t, Im j just

going ahead,” he said Friday.
But those are fighting
words to Paul Pinard, the
DEC manager for this area.
“It’s extremely shocking to
hear that,” says Pinard. “We

bent over backwards for Mr.

Dennis.” ,

In an effort to expedite
Dennis’ project, Pinard says
the Mat/Suofficeof the DEC
put Dennis’ sewage plan at
the top of the list and com-
pleted its review in three days,
incontrastto thenormalspan
of 15 to 30 days.

Furthermore, says Pinard,
Dennis’ design plans were
incomplete and submitted
weeks late and Dan Lawn (of
the Valdez office) summoned
an engineer to help bring
them into compliance.

“We pulled outall the stops
for Mr. Dennis,” says Pinard.
“It’s very frustrating to hear
those kind of complaints.”

[c's apparent that part of
the problem is communica-
tion. Public agencies, says
Dennis, are not always clear
about what is required. “You
get a permit, then there’s a
mile long of conditions at-
tached to ic.”

He said, for example that,
he was “unaware” he would
require DEC approval to
hook into the city’s sewer

system. “I assumed I had to
deal only with the city.”

He learned of DEC’s au-
thority only belatedly and

that required another delay,

though Pinard says any “de-
lay” amounted to three days.

Dennis’ assumption about
the city of Valdez may be
correct. City planner Dave
Dengle says the city can as-
sume the function of plan
review and inspection of
sewer systems in place of the
DEC. The'city, Dengel said,
would have to meet all the
state requirements, some-
thing that he plans to put on
his study agenda this fall.

Frustration is the opera-
tive word in Dennis’ book
and, for that martter, in
Pinard’s book too.

It appears that Dennis’
bureaucratic trials, as he sees
them, may be nearto an end,
although he still believes thar
“it just appears that they
would rather [ would quit,
even now, and justgo away.”

Would he have gone ahead
knowing what he knows
now?

“Had [ known all this 24
months ago, today | would
be in Mississippi sitting be-
side a crick just enjoying lite.
[ would not be in business in

Valdez ac all.”
%
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- Correctional Center spent $2,500 of the

',0Wn money on spccml woodcarving tools;'
‘ ,for atotem pole pro;ect scheduled to egm::

" inAugist. .
2. Membérs of the. pnson Natxve Hentage

Club raised funds for the tools by selling -

- cards, candy and smoked salmon to other
inmates. Candy and salmon were purchased
locally fot resale, inmate Ken Gardner said.

“As far as | know, this'is the first time
totem poles have been made in a prison,” he
said, noting the only similar project he’s
heard of —a canoe made by Native inmates
at Ketchikan Correctional Center a few
years ago.

“It’s my understandmg one of thc totem
poles wxll be donated to the Alaska Sealife-

the: ﬁrs _f.lts kind at Sprmg Creek.”

d Mayor Louis Bencardino, who
helped usher the program into place, said a

lot of hoops had to be jumped through at

- the state level to get anod on the project.

. Draft designs for the totem polesinclude
animal figures that represent several Native
groups. Permission to use the images on a

totem pole must be g;ven by the leader of

each clan before carving may’ begin in

August :
- Morris White, chief of the Eaglc-Frog

Clan of the Haida Tribe “in British -

Columbia, has al:eady granted permission
to use his group’s symbols accordmg to

Gardner
" Imiages carvers plan to use on the totém

&

" poles’include the klller whale, seal, otter,
_ eagle and frog. -

- Two. red cedar logs — donated by

' -Ketchikan Pulp Co. — were chosen from
“Thorne Bay and shipped by barge to

Seward, sasd KPC contract manager Paul

- Slenkamp.

“They’re about 800 board feet apiece —

- 40 feet long, 20 inches at the top,” he said of
- the logs valued at $600 each.

“nght now the logs are drying,”

(

Gardner 5aid. “They’ve been peeled and .

treated ~— now we just have to wait.”
" Gardner said the Native. Heritage Club

wants to donate the totem poles as an act of

giving — an offering for spiritual healing
and drug-free youth in the community, and
on belialf of the spiritual welfare of animals
scheduled to be held at the SeaLife Center.
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Secretary Babbitt has signed final agreements with -

three Alaska Native corporations for the purchase of

166,000 acres of land within Kodiak National

Wildlife Refuge. An additional 102,000 acres will be

- protected by conservation easements. The Kodiak
land acquisition effort.is the largest such pro_]ect o

ever attempted on Alaska refuges. = . -. .

Funds to purchase these large blocks of pnstme
habitat came from settlements stemming from the .
Exxon Valdez oil spill in 1989. However, several
government and private partners have given
significant time and money to the effort. The
Conservation Fund, The Brown Bear Trust, and
Wildlife Forever have all contributed to the
purchase of individual parcels. Also, Orvis - .
Company, Inc., a sporting goods retailer, is raising .
money to buy parcels.

The Kodiak (or brown) bear, the people of Kodiak
-Island, and the salmon they both depend on are
among the winners of the completed land deals.
The economy of Kodiak Island centers around the
abundant salmon stocks produced on these lands.
Kodiak Island residents gain directly by the
protection of salmon spawning habitat and through
Native corporation shareholder dividends. Access to
the land by local residents for traditional uses.was
guaranteed in the purchase agreements.

These large land purchases do not assure complete
protection for all of Kodiak refuge’s critical areas.
Nearly 300 small private inholdings, scattered
throughout the 1.8-million-acre refuge, are
increasingly being sold for development, which
threatens the unique resource values and
wilderness character of Kodiak Island.
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Councll approves $1.9 million
for oil spill cleanup at Chenega

By NATALIE PHILLIPS
Daily News reporter -~

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee
Council approved a plan Friday to
spend up to $1.9 million next summer
to continue cleamng up ‘oil near the
village of Chenega in Prince William
Sound, according to a written state-
ment.

Residents of Chenega requested the
cleanup. They told the Trustee Council
that oil remaining from the 1989 spill
makes them feel that subsistence har-
vests might not be safe.

Even though the oil is not considered
a high environmental risk, the Trustee

Council’s statement said the panel de-.

cided to fund the cleanup to boost
public “confidence in the subsistence
and recreational use of the tidelands.

‘‘We will never be able to remove 100
percent of'the oil from-the beaches,”
said Molly McCammon, the council's

: ‘;f‘However, ‘we - can
target . some of “the most. s1gmf.1cant
areas’ in’ terms ‘of - public use and haul
out the mousse and asphalt, even if we
have to do it one bucket at a time.”

A-study conducted four years after
the Exxon’ Valdez spilled 11 million
gallons of:0il in Prince William-Sound
showed -that . 225. locations still have
some 0il. .The -Chenega-area cleanup
will target oil found at eight sights-on
Latouche, Evans and Elrington islands.
Those. shorelines are covered with
heavy boulders, which have protected
the oil from the natura.l cleaning action
of waves ;

The “council is funded by the $900 -
million - eivil : settlement with Exxon.
The settlement money is used for scien-
tific studies and land purchases to help
restore natural resources and human
sersrl;qgs-damaged by the spill.
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Hunt hired as spill council communications coordinator

Joe Hunt, a former reporter with the Anchorage Times and the Peninsula
Clarion, has joined the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council as communi-
cations coordinator. '

While writing for the Anchorage Times, Hunt spent three years
reporting on Alaska’s natural resources and environmental issues. He
served as lead reporter for the Exxon Valdez oil spill before moving to
Kenai to open the Times’ Kenai Peninsula bureau. From 1985 to 1986,
Hunt first covered school news for the Clarion, then served as Tides sec-
tion editor.

Most recently, Hunt worked as a public information officer and con-
stituent relations assistant for Gov. Tony Knowles.

As communications coordinator, Hunt will oversee development of publi-
cations and work with media representatives to provide information on
restoration efforts.

Hunt replaces LJ. Evans, who resigned recently to move to Fairbanks.
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BY KiM MURPHY
Los Angeles Tomes

LATOUCHE JSLAND, Alaska —
The sliver of looks like ore of
the many forlom paradises that
stretch uncataloged across the Alas-
kan wilderpess: a small, frigid bay of
sharp blug, ya narrow crescent of
rocks along shore. then the hard
wall of the

uncovering a large chunk of btack
asphalt and petroleum muck. The
water under the stones nuns rainbow
with oil sheen.

“Unfortunately, this wasn't such a
success story,” he says, recounting
the weeks of cleanup on this island in
Prince William Sound that followed
the Exxon Valdez oil spill in 1989.
“This beach got absolutely ham-
mered. We had backhoes in here, we
moved the rocks out with a Caterpil-
lar, we flushed it all down and collect-
ed and skimmed it. But even now,
we've got a pretty continuous band of
oil and asphalt all up and down the
mh-"

In the coming weeks, $2 million in
cleanup work will begin at Sleepy
Bay on Latouche Island and at nine
other remaining oiled beaches — an
effort that, seven years after the
disaster, will close the book on
cleanup from the deadhest spill in
North American history.

But it is the second chapter of the
story that is perhaps most remark-
able and least remarked upon. After
the last beach-washers go home,
more than 30,000 acres of verdant
islands around Sleepy Bay and near-
by Chenega Island will become na-
tional forest and state marine park
land — signed over or sold. if the deal
goes through, by a Native Alaskan
corporation to help mitigate the dam-
age from the spill. An additional
30.500 acres will be forever protect-
ed from logging and development.

As scientists, lawyers, public offi-
cials and corporate representatives
battled over cleanup and compensa-
tion, the $900 million that the Exxon
Corp. agreed to pay in civil damages
has quietly funded a huge new trust
of public lands — designed to shelter
the dozens of species the spill deci-
mated and protect this part of Alaska
from a logging and construction
boom that washed in with the oil

It is a program unprecedented in
its conception and scope. Never be-
fore has government been given such
an overwhelming conservation man-
date — restore an entire devastated
ecosystem — and so much money
with which to do it

The Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trust-
ee Council has launched negotiations
with native shareholders to protect
up to 1 million acres of land in
southeastern Alaska, so far signing
or initialing deals for purchase or
permanent resource protection of
422290 acres.

The land purchases, so far tenta-
tively committing $195.3 million of
the trust fund, are creating state
parks, expanding wildlife refuges,
acquiring key pnvately beld land in
popular destination spots such as
Kodiak Island and Kenai Fjords Na-
tional Park, and establishing 2 land
barrier to a major wave of logging

forests — something environmer.
ists.say ultmately could prove
disastrous for wildlife as the oil s

The sodial consequences of sur
vast acquisition program are ¢
beginning to be felt. Nearly all
land belongs to Alaskan natives v
won huge concessions from the g
ernment in the 1971 Alaska Na'
Claims Settlement Act. That legi
tion ceded native tribes 44 mil
acres of land 4710 percent of
state of Alaska - ‘0 be held by pre
making native corporanons

Although the coitracts pro:
subsistence-hunting nghts the la
Exxon Valdez buys represalt
most important shift of native §
ownership back to the governm
since the hand-over — reversing
the eyes of many native Alaskz
the bitterly fought gains of the ¢
half-century.

“Qur land is the center of who
are, it's what we are. You can't pr
price on culture and heritage .
tradition,” said Gail Evanoff, a Ch
ega Bay resident and sharebol
who has vowed to fight the land s

The sense that something big :
needed to be done reflects an aw:

'We had backhoes in here,
we moved the rocks out wit.
a Caterpillar, we flushed i.
all down and collected ana
skimmed it. But even now.
we ‘ve got a prelty
continuous band of o1l anc
asphalt all up and down th
beach.’

ERNIE PYPER ON LATOUCHE ISLANT

ness that, seven years after
Exxon Valdez grounded on Bl
Reef and pumped 11 million gall
of caude oil into.Prince Will
Sound, the spill's devastating leg
squats there like the rolling. &
summer rain clouds.

Harbor seals, Harlequin dx
killer whales and several spede
seabirds have not recovered a=c
some cases. continue 1o Cel
Paainc herring populauons as
inexplicably in 1963 and have
sprung back, further harming k
dreds of fishermen already impo
ished by the spiil's first lean ve
Pink salmon. once the stajie
Prince William Sound's canne:
has just begun to recover. And
price on a world market, in °
dubious about oil-spill fish, remu:
one-thirteenth of what it was.
tives don't trust biologists’ as.
ances that mussels and clams ca
safely eaten.

*“For a lot of the people here,
like losing their faith,” said Cl
Holland, an Alaska state parks rar
on Kodiak Island.

B A Department of Justice
anemn, clearinghouse on Valdez clan
efforts can be reached via the Seatie
Times Top Slories Web site at:

that has crept northward into virgin__htip-/sowue seattletimes.com
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m Cleanup: Award is being
used to buy and preserve a
million acres, but at what
price to Native Alaskans?

By KIM MURPHY - ' S s oA : 2
TIMES STAFF WRITER ol " .

LATOUCHE ISLAND, Alaska—
The sliver of beach looks like one
of the many forlorn paradises that
stretch uncataloged across the
Alaskan wilderness: a small, frigid
bay of sharp blue, a narrow cres-
cent of rocks along the shore, then
the hard wall of the forest.

It is pristine, except when Ernie
Piper begins prying up boulders,
uncovering a large chunk of black
asphalt and petroleum muck. The
water under the stones runs rain-
bow with oil sheen. Piper shrugs.

“Unfortunately, this wasn’t such
a success story,” he says, recount- KIM MURPHY / Los Angelea Times

Please see EXXON, A12  Cleanup official Ernie Piper uncovers asphalt and muck under rocks. ¢
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Under a sunny sky and amid a swarm of bugs
seven shovels bt the canth on Near Bland Satu
day to start construction of a $18 million salt-wa-
ter rescarch facility,

The seven dignitaries wiclding the shovels wep
resented the agencics who cooperatively put to-
gether the project. Don Collingsworth represcnted
the National Marine Fisheries Service which will
occupy 75 percent of “the building. Sen. Ted
Stevens, Borough Mayor Jerome Sclby, Lt. Gov-
crnor Fran Ulmer, Fish and Game Commissioner
Frank Ruc, Katmai National Park Superintendent
Bill Pieree and University of Alaska President
Jerome Komisar all dug into the dirt.

A crowd assembled on the road above the de-
pression where the ceremonial digging ook place.

Sen. Stevens drew a faugh when he hegan his
remarks with, 1 should sty friends, Ronans, coun-
trymen hecause you must feel fike you are in the
Caliscum walching us dnwn here hauling the Alas-
kan sized mosquitoes.”

The ceremony began carlicr in the day with a
lunch sponsored by the borough and the “Akhiok-
Kaguyak. Koniag. and Old Harbor Native compo-
‘rations.

Speaking at the funch Sclby said he hoped the
celebration would help put the Exxon Valdez oil
spill behind us. About balf the money for the fa-
cility came from the oil company’s criminal and
civil fines.

Keynote speaker Lt. Governor Fran Ulmer said
the facility would help make Alaska a more sig-
nificant player in the North Pacific.

Refcrring to recent cuts to the state budget and
the Department of Fish and Game. she said the
challenge is to continue management of our re-
sources.

“We often hcar about our statc government in
terms of cost per capita.” she said. “W¢ have 365
million acres to manage. We should be talking
about the cost per acre.

“When we have the resources we have the re-
sponsibility of stewardship.™

Frunk Rue, Fish and Game commissioner., alse
questioned the wisdom < cutiing ke fisheries man-

agement budpet The is ene ol the suee’s representa-

[9a(e (

Day of celebration for new sc|ence center

tives to the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill Trustee Council.

- The Near-Ishnd Research Factlity will be aiwo
story 45,742 squarc-foot building. It will provide
office and kab space for National Marine Fisher-
tes Service. lab space for the Alasha Department
of Fish and Game and University of Alaska as
well as office <pacc for (hc National Park Ser-
vice.

Boh Outa, dm:c(nr ul' NMI‘S s Alaska Fisheries
Scicnce Center. 'said he - was lookmg forward to
moving into the new, bulldm;__

“In 1941 the. szy builta u,mpumry building for
the Marines. We moved into it in 19717 he said.

The building will cost $16 to $18 million. The
funds come from a combination of sources,

Three million was appropriated by the Legisha-
ture from the $50 million criminal fine paig-
Exxon after the oil spill. $500,000 ciune l'rum(
gress for the design. “The borough contributed 20
million from the sale of Shuyak Island land.

About $9 million will be financed with a rev-
cnue bond against the National Marine Fisheries
Service lease. Their $1L.8 million a vear will pay
the debt service and operating expenses. [t will
also contribute to a maintenance lund.

Sen. Stevens ssud that the government would ac-
wally be saving money by leasing room in the new
facility. In a time when the government is cutting
the budget this is good news, he said.

Groundwork for the building should begin later
this summer and continuc through fall. The roads,
water and sewer will be completed by winter. Sclby
expects the construction of the actual building to
slart next spring.

Dcbra Williams, assistant to Secretary of Inte-
rior Bruce Babbit. called the cvent a celebration of
a resurrcction.

“Wec've been able to turn this disaster into re-
markable things.” she said. “We've taken a death
and made something alive.™

Williams said the trustees have spent $170 mil-
lion buying 279.000 acres of land on Kodiak.
\"up\ 1k and Shuyak Islands.

“And we are not done yet.” she said.

After the groundbreaking most ol the crowd
moved 1o the Alutiig Muscum (or a receptiorf




JUNEAU (ADP’) — A hill
that wauld have rewritten
court rules and sct new lim-
its on diumages in civil law-
suits was vetoed Friday by
Gov. Tony Knowles, who
said the legislation was tn-
fair and wrought with legal
defects.

Supportess said (he legis-
lation would have sct up a
better system for civil dam- .
ages and could have reduced
insurance rates, but Knowles
said it would not have guar-
anteed that insurance cosls
would go down.

The hill had heavy appo-
sition in communities im-
pacted by the Exxon, Valdcz
oil spill.

“We had a lot of people
calling with concerns about . -
the affect tort reform would
have had on the Exxon ail
spill litigation,” said Kodiak
Scnator Fred Zharoff.

“At first we were told there
was no cancern but later the
altorncy gencral's opinion
began to run parallel to what
we were thinking.”

Both the Kodiak Island Bor-
ough and city passed resolutions
opposing the legislation.

Knowles also said the version
of the bill that passed was thrown
together in the closing weeks of
the legislative session without ad-
equate public scrutiny. He said he
would appoint a task force to come
up with a better version of the bill.
" *“The current version was hast-
ily rewritten in the dead of night
and subject to little public re-
view,"’ Knowles said.

House Speaker Gail Phillips,
. who supported the bill, said the
legislation was one of the most
heavily reviewed issues, with
lawmakers putting in hundreds of
hours studying the provisions.

“This governor's favorite activ-
ity is putting a task force together
to study everything under the sun,”
Phillips said. ‘‘There’'s only
600,000 people in Alaska. At some
point, he's going to run out of
people to put on task forces."”

Supporters say the bill was in-
tended to speed up and simplify
court procedures, reduce legal
costs and protect businesses from
excessive damage awards.

/{0%% MNiror)
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Governor

rejects

tort reform

Bill would have capped damages

Knowles said some parts of the
bill would have complicated
court procedures, making it
harder and costlier for people to
receive fair awards for damages.

The bill would have capped the
amount of punitive damages a
courl could award and would

have tumed most of that money .

over to the state. The bill also
had provisions to cut down on
frivolous lawsuits and require
people to file lawsuits within 10
years after an incident that causes
injury or damage.

Knowles’ attorney general,
Bruce Botelho, had said that a
retroactivity clause in the bill
could have affected the $5 bil-
lion award to 30,000 plaintiffs in
the Exxon Valdez oil spill.

Legislative leaders said state
legal reform would have no ef-
fect on the Exxon case, which
was a federal lawsuit They did
offer to remove that provision
during a special session Knowles
called on the state budget, but the
govemnor did not expand the leg-
islative agenda to let lawmakers
take up the bill again.

Trial lawyers opposed the bill,
saying it would protect busi-
nessecs and insurance companies

at the expense of people suing for
economic losses or accidental in-
juries or deaths. Attoeys also
disliked a clause in the bill that
would have required arbitration
for small claims before a case
could go to court, saying that
would drag out the legal process

Sen. Mike Miller, R-North
Pole, the main supporter of the
bill in the Senate, said Knowles
knuckled under to trial attomeys
who contributed to the governor's
1994 election campaign.

*‘At what point do you say this
is a governor of special interest?"’
Miller said. ‘It does seem like
unless his name is on the bill, he
doesn’t want anything to do with
it
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Sen—#Stev“éﬁ”s
also’to: speak

at banquet”

Ropiak Oy, Musan

“The Kodiak Chamber ofCom- :
merce board of directors has set
Saturday, June 15, for the annual '
meeting, to be held at the Buskin :

River Inn.

The cvening will begin with |

no-host cocktails at 6 p.m., din- |

inér-at" 7, followed by-thebusi-

ness meeting at 8.

The focus of the Chamber the
past year was on economic dc-
velopment.

In keeping with that theme, the
keynote speaker will be U.S.
Senator Ted Stevens. .

Senator Stevens will address a
number of issues, including re-
authorization of the Magnusen
Act. the Near [sland Research
Facility, and Kodiak Launch
Compex. His message will be of
interest to local businesses as
Kodiak enters a time of chang-
ing opportunities.

Business will include presen-
tation of the Chamber's annual
and finance reports, as well as
board of directors elections. Calil
486-5557 for more information.

1%, 1990

Publlc invited
tOfceremony
at:Fish Tech’

: Tthodxak commumity is cor-
dia,lly,inviled to a ground-break-
ing ceremony for the.construc-
tion of the multi-agency Near Is--
land Research Facility, Saturday,
June 15, at 2 p.m., near FTTC. .

Senator Ted Stevens will be
guest and speaker. Other guests
include Governor Tony Knowles
and the Exxon Valdez Oil Splll
trustees. = il

+ A reception will- follow at 3
p.m. at the Alutiig Museum.

These events are sponson:d by
the Kodiak Island Borough,
Akhiok-Kaguyak, Inc., Koniag,
Inc., and OId HarborNauve Cor- ‘.
poratiocn. , . L
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'Wdrk starts on Sealife Center

By Erlc Fry
LOG Staft -

Constrtction began last weck at
the Alaska SeaLife Center. The first
.big task is to erect the tower crane
that will lift buckets of concrete
mixeq at an onsite batch plant. The
white structure at thc site is thc
cranc sbase. - i

* “This summer
our work will be

sive,” said Beckie
Pitts, assistant project manager.for
general contractor Strand Hunt

Construction of Kirkland, Wash. .-
“We’ll be pouring the foundation and

walls.”
- Afognak Loggmg will supply aw
materials for the concrete from a

Resurrection River site, Pitts said.
The project will use 10,000 cubic
yards of concrete, said construction
manager Roe Sturgulewski of Leif

. Selkregg Associates of Anchorage,
the project manager.

Strand Hunt is doing roughly 28
percent of the construction work
itself, mostly this year, Pitts said,
when it expects to
get the walls up

r will be a paragon ;04 the roof on so
'ory, Page3. thatinterior work

can occur through
the winter.
The company is a union contrac-

tor and will be hiting from the car- -

penters’ Local 1281 and the laborers’
Local 341, both based in Anchorage.
It expects to have as many as 80

See Work, Page 19

ju SeaLIfe Cente:
concrete-inten-  Of diversity. See st

workers on site at the peak. “We're
going to hire as many local people as
we can that are in the union,” Pitts
said.

Subcontractors may be union or
not and wil] have their own hiring
practices. The mechanical sub,
Norcoast Mechanical of Anchorage,

is union and will hire four to six -

workers from the plumbers and fit-
ters’ Local 367, said company presi-
dent Dave Bathke. The other sub
onsite now is Chilkat Electrical
Construction Inc. of Anchorage, and
opuldn’t be reached by press time.

Mike Wiley, who keeps the
Seward-area list for the laborers’
union, said it will give priority to
Alaskans and to some extent to
Sewardites.

The overall list of workers is pri-
oritized into A, B, C, and D cate-
gories, based on hours of service.
Anyone statewide on the Aand B lists
can move ahead of Sewardites on the

C or D lists. Wiley has 10 local peo- -

pleonthe A, B and C lists.
Alaskans from out of the area may
be less likely to apply for union jobs

because the project will use two shifts

of 40-hour weeks. Not having over-
time doesn’t encourage them to trans-
fer here, Wiley said. “It doesn’t pay
for them to live here.”

Wages are over 320 an hour, hc
said.

The developer, the Scward
Association for the Advancement of
Marine Science, has signed a part-
nering charter with Strand Hunt and
the major subs, SAAMS administra-
tor Darryl Schaefermeyer told the
City Council on Monday.

Partnering consists of meeting
with in the beginning to open up com-
munications, figure out how to
resolve problems quickly, and get
bills paid on time.

The goal is to get the project built
on time  without claims,
Schaefermeyer said.

“It really does help vou get to
know the people you're working
with,” Pitts said.

N-Gl-0)
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In Washington, U.S. Sen. Frank
Murkowski (R-Alaska) said draft regulations
issued by the Dcpartments of the Interior and
Agriculturc would nullify Alaska's state’s
rights.

3 '
PR N T Ry P

FWS ARD SECTY , +4» EVOS  MOLLY

“Whoever conceived of these regulations

has every intention of taking over as the new
czarof Alaska," Murkowski said ina prepared
statement Thursday.

Mitch Demientieff, subsistence board

chairman, said the proposal did not amount to
a “carte blanche™ for the federal panel. He
said the idea was to protect subsistence use of
animals’that may cross from federal to state
lands during migration.

Robert ‘Bosworth, state Fish and Game
deputy commissioner, said the proposed rule
would complicate subsistence managementin
Alaska and fails to provide a “framework” for
state and federal authorities to work together.

. Federal oversight would be triggered when
hunting and fishing on non-federal property
interferes with subsistence stock on federal
lands. Not knowing when federal managers
would intercede could stymie state efforts to
manage game, Bosworth said.

Ulmer said the new rules could step up the
Knowles administration’s efforts to regain

See FEDERAL, back page

]28 301 3I3¢AR ¢l0

Continued frompage1 5. 2 3. (¥0

state control of subsistence hunting

and (ishing issues.

...Federal

" “The only good thing you could
say about these regulations is that
maybe they could bring some peo-
ple tothe table that weren't ready for
compromise,” Ulmer said. "It cer-
inly explains why we need to take
some action.”
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THE DENVER POST

. SPECIALREPORT

41‘.fa:ikers
pump oil in
Prince Wil-

Valdez di-
.~Saster in
March 1989.
~The reper-
‘cussions of

;Aéiéciated_Press
- file photo

fi

EDITOR'S NOTE: Seven years al-
ter the Exxon Valdez grounded on
Bligh Reef and pumped 11 miflion
gallons of crude oil into Prince Wil-
Jiam Sound, the spill's devastating ) |
‘egacy continues. | - o ) - i

3

[ think it (the program) ~sbould be a model of how to deal with environmental dama
} Pamela Brodie, Sierra Club

1c
(&%

. bearby Chenega Island will become

B ""m Murphy

A tes Times

“y.. ATOUCHE ISLAND, Alaska

paradises that strefch®unca.
taloged across the ‘Alaskan wilder-

ness: a small, frigid_)bay‘qfxshggp .

- blue; a narrow erescent of rocks -

along the shore;ithen the hard wall of . | -

the forest. : .

It is pristine, ‘except when Ernie
Piper begins prying up boulders, un-
covering a large chunk of black as-
phalt and petroleurn muck. The water
under the stones runs rainbow with
oil sheén. Piper shrugs. s W

- -“Unfortunately,.this wasi't sucka *|-

“Success story,” he says; recounting -+
the weeks of cleanup on thisisland in

Prince William Sound that followed |-

the Exxon Valdez ol spill in 1989.

“This beach got absolutely hammer
ed. ' We had backhoes in here, we .
moved the-rocks 6ut'with'a Ca

lected and skimmed it. But even now’s

we've got a pretty continuous band of -} -

oil and asphalt all up and down the
beach.” R P -
In the coming weeks, $2 million in -
cleanup work will begin at Sleepy -
Bay on Latouche Island and at nine
other remaining oiled beaches —an
effort that, seven years after the di-- ,
saster, will close the book on cleanup®
from the deadliest spill in North i
American history. * - - -

*

Butit is the second chapter of the ;. forests — a phenomenon environ-

story that is perhaps most remark-
able and least remarked. - :
After the last beach-washers go
home, more than 30,000 acres of ver-
dant islands around Sleepy Bay and

national forest and state marine
parkland — signed over or sold, if the
deal goes through, by a Native Alas- ]
kan corporation to help mitigalte the
damage {rom’(he spill.

An additional 30.500 acres will be
forever protected from logging and

forlorn® -

terpil-£1
~lar, we flushed it:all down and col- - |

Fabs

. As scientists, lawyers, ‘public off
. cials and corporate representative
battled over cleanup and compens:
~tion, the $900.million that the Exxc
., Corp. agreed to pay in civil damag.
has quietly fundeg a huge new trus
f publiciands ~.designed to shelt
;the dozens of speciesdecimated by
“the spill and protect this part of ru,
Alaska from the logging and con- .
struction boom that washed in with
the oil. T
..« Itis a program unprecedented in
its conception and scope. Never be-
.. fore has government been given suc
‘an overwhelming conservation ma
. date — restore an entire devastate
oo -ecosystem — and so much money
. withwhichtodoit. .~ .
. The Exxon Valdez Oi! Spill Trust
Council has launched negotiations
4z With Nativé!Alaskan shareholders t
«protect.up to 1'million acres of lanc
 in southeastern Alaska, so far signi
© 5 0r initialing deals for purchase or
ermanent resource protection of

422,290 acres. ‘ .
w» - The land purchases, so far tenta-
- tively committing $195.3 million of
.the trust fund, are creating state
... parks, expanding wildlife refuges, a
quiring key privately held land in
-:popular:destination spots such as K.
diak Island and Kenai Fjords Natio;
al Park, and establishing a land bar
+ = rier to a major wave of logging thal
-, -has crept northward into still-virgir

- ... mentalists say ultimately could pro
as disastrous for wildlife as the oil
>spill,

“It's unique in the history of the ¢

. vironmental movement to be able t
have hundreds of millions of dollars
to buy some of the most spectacular
land, rich in fish and wildlife habita
on the North American continent, ]
thinx it should be & mode! of haw to
deal with environmental damage,”
said Paimela Brodis of 7he Sierra

development.

2,
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OIL SPILL from Page 25A 4
~Ciub, ‘a hember of the trustee coun-.

cil’s; public advisory group:

_ XTronically,. the spill turned out in

soyne ways to be a benefit,” said

h Elaska, who heads the Akhiok -
‘K#guyak native corporation on Kodi-

and, which deeded over 76,646

" :acres-and barred develdpment on an .

affitional 43,239 acres of the Kodiak
National Wildlife Refuge — parts of
which have the most dense popula- -
tions of brown bear on Earth. -
T¥Dn the one hand you say, no way,
ypu can't let .a disaster of this kind
happen. There’s no value you can
place on the harm that happens to the
Earth, to people’s emotions.. But
spending the money to restore the
- h3bitat, it comes a little bit of the
wAy-toward justice,” he said. :
<The social comsequences of such a

. vakt dequisition program are only be- |

-giffhing to be felt. - - . ~
*Nearly all the 1and belongs to Alas-
kan -natives who won huge conces-

sifins‘from the government in the |: "

-197F ‘Alaska Native Claims Settle-
‘ment Act.

“That legislation ceded native tribes |
44-million acres — 10 percent of the |’
state of Alaska — to be held by prof- |

it-making native corporations. -
:Although the contracts protect sub-
sistence-hunting rights, the large Ex-
xon Valdez buys represent the most
imiportant shift of native land owner-
ship back to the government since the
band-over — reversing, in the eyes of
many native Alaskans, the bitterly

fought gains of the past half-century.

- «Jim sorry, but. I'can’t even begin to,

Z%Our 1and is the center of who we
aff, it's what we are. You can’t puta
ptice on culture and heritage and tra-

B3y résident: and shareholder .who;

diBon,” said Gail Evanoff, a'Chenega: |

pirs vowed to-fight the sale of land. -

i ive tis ared beltr steward-
ship. than. we ever.did.? - . ..

“ffere are some of the hngen;lgim -
- pEHS. - 73 SRS

=@ Harbor .seals, Harlequin ducks,
Kifler>whales and several species of
s&3birds have pot recovered and, in
hi-cases, continue fo decline.
sogfl’ac.iﬁc" ‘berring ‘populationsi:
cBistied' inexplicably .in 1993:-and}’
hdiié not sprung back, further-harm-

ing, hundreds of fishermen “already

y

Prince : William ~Sound’s "canineries, | -
h&E j “to.recoyerAnd-its)?

prieg‘oﬁ‘a' world market, in part dubi-
ous. about oil spill fish, remains one-
thirteenth of what it was; Natives
dgif't trust biologists’ dssurances. that

massels and clamis can be safely’eat-|

>t's kind of an emotional thing.

For a lot of the people here, it’s like
losing their faith,” said Claire Hol-

1aKd, an Alaska state parks rangeron|-

Kodiak Island. “It was no longer,
‘Well, I'm going to wake up and go

f4fhom . . -how they think they’re go- | - "

- Pink salmon, once the staple of |

"~ impoverished by the spill’s first lean| - |,

© right.

" measured yet?”

—

fishing.' That wasn't something they
could believe in anymore.” !

-In Cordova, fish-based revenues:
have declined more than 50 percent;
sinée the spill. Many fishermen have;
abandoned pink salmon fishing in the
sour? and have gone after other fish-

cries further afield, in the Copper
River. .

_ éilogical problems plaguing Prince
William Sound can’t all be blamed on
the’spill, and.the dilemma for trust-
¥ 4rying to rebuild the ecosystem is

that' Exxon may be at-Jeast partly

“fhe nuniber _'of ‘Geals; fof. example,

" ; W43 in decline 1ong before the spill.-

. «Declines in_oiled areas.have been
* shatper. But did the spill-affect their
: f060) Supply in ways that haven't been

- "o herring dido't crash mtil four
‘W traced to virus.: ‘i

. ti&herring moré vulnerable to dis-|

-How-are declines in small for-
. fish_contributing to the slow re-

'f E;lfrust;nd to pay for parklands

«Kxxon has long argaed’ that The| -

) e

as i

pever had such a large

Wou've .
8 and such.a large amount

7 of fhoney to (restore) it with: It’s uzi-

:¥ precedented,” said Molly McCam- |

i - mon, executive director of the trustee

' ¢ did stressfrom the spill make}

-3

-, council. “But what does it mean tore-

en years after the spill, we still don’t
! know.what restoration needs to be
- done. You never know for sure.”

l store an injured ecosystem? . . . Sev-

b )

. ! yErs! after’ the:spill, and-the cause/| .-

ory.” of seabirds - that “ought| .

offérwise to be stabilizing?---" .

-answer questions jlike these, |

fons of dollats of the'Exxon civil
sEfflement ‘money .and a. separate

sgi.fg‘nﬁmon fund in fines;and crimi-

itution.have been ‘devoted to

.r@i3arch and field studies, some-of | - -

{fiich -have ‘produced findings and
thodologies “that will benefit ma-
riii® ehvironmental efforts around the
T A FORS ST
oIn the end, however, it was clear
that simply studying individual popu-
l4flons and allocating money for

beach cleanups would not be enough. |

Especially when so many of the spe-
clés already reeling from the effects
of the spill were seeing their habitat
slowly eroding with increasing tim-
ber harvests all around Prince Wil-

_liam Sound and the Gulf of Alaska.
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Alutiiq Cultural Leader

To Join Sitka S

Martha Vlasoff’s dedication to her
Alutiiq cultural heritage is clear. As
evidence, one can look at the success-
" ful initiative she started to establish a
village museum in the Prince William
Sound Native community of Tatilek.
Beyond that, there is the grant she
received from the National Park Ser-
vice to record elders speaking the
Prince William Sound dialect of the
Alutiiq language. And the award of
funding for a two-year project to dé-

elop a regionwide curriculum for that -

.ialect. Or her work as a subsistence

~~—"Usage surveyor.

These constitute only a portion of
her list of accomplishments as a cul-
tural leader among the Alutiiq people,
The Island Institute co-director Car-
olyn Servid said in a news release to-
day.

Vlasoff will be in Sitka as one of
the leaders of the June 16-22 Sitka
Symposium, ‘‘Earth Household:
Community and the Natural Common
Wealth,”' sponsored by The Island In-
stitute. ‘

“We're very pleased to have
Martha joining us this year,"” sald
Servid. *‘Unlike other symposium
leaders, she is not a writer by profes-
sion, What she brings instead is a
grounding in the oral tradition and the
particular cultural perspectives. of the
Alutiiq culture. We believe strongly
that the unique cultural viewpoints of
different Native people in Alaska are
important to include in symposium
discussions. Martha is our first guest
faculty from the Prince William
Sound area.”’

Vlasolf served five ycars on the
board of the Chugachmiut non-profit
rganization, strengthening efforts to

reserve the region’s culture, heritage,

and language. She has also been on -

the board of directors of the Alaska
chapter of ‘‘Keepers of the, Trea-

sures’' since its inception-in~1992:
That group is especially interested in
the recent Congressional repatriation
legislation which encourages the re-
turn of Native ceremonial objects to
their original owners. She has en-
hanced cultural prescrvation through
other activities as well, such as orga-
nizing elders conferences, putting to-
gether a baidarka building workshop
at the Tatitlek Museum, and working
as a coordinator at Native spirit
camps. '

Vlasoff currently works in Anchor-
age for the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill
Trustces Restoration Council. In her
job as community coordinator, she
serves as the communications link be-
tween the council ‘and ‘the pedple of
the Prince William Sound villages af-
fected by the 1989 spill. That méaris
helping people understand the techni-
cal and legal jargon involved in set-
tlements from the spill as well as

building bridges of understanding be-

ween villagers and agency peo;sale in-
solved in restoration efforts, Servid

One of Vlasoff's special concerns
has been local subsistence practices
and traditions, the news release stated.

R

mposium

She's not only interested in how (hose
huve been affected by the oil spill, but
in the historic use of subsistence re-
sources in the region, _

“‘Given the symposium théme of
relationships -between communities
and the natural wealth: they hold in
common,”* said-Servid, ‘‘the subject
of subsistence is one we especially
want to explore.”’

Vlasoff’'s work with the Exxon
Valdez Oil Spill Restoration Council
has tgrompted her to think. more
specifically about . Alaskans’ depen-
dence on oil and the implications that
filter down to people like the Alutiiq
villagers in Prince William Sound,

"1t i3 not only events like the ol
spill,’" Servid said, *‘but the fact that
the oil inudstry drives so much of

- Alaska’s cconomy, Everyone:— from;:. -

people in the major metropolitan arcas -,
to the people Tiving in villages like ...
Chenega Bay or Tatitlek — is affected
byl our fundamental dependence on
oil.” J
. Vlasoff’s presentation at. the sym-
osium,set for 9 am. June 19, will
nclude a focus on the relationship be-
tween people and this particular part
of the natural commonwealth,

Vlasoff’s symposium reading on
June 17 will feature excerpts from a
journal she kept in the days immedi-
ately following the Exxon Valdez oil
spill, documenting her own reactions
and the unfolding of events in the vil-
lages, Servid said.

‘“The oil spill may seem like a
thing of the past or something far
enough from Southenst Alaska that it
doesn't affect us,”" Servid said. ‘‘But
anyone concérned about. subsistence
issues and the' preservation of Native
cultures, - wherever they live in the
state, can.leirn-a lot from:Martha Vla- '
soff. And both subsistence and cultur-
ol preservation are interwoven into the
relationship between Alaskan com-
munities' and the natural common-
wealth. We hope all interested Sitkans
will take the opportunity to come and
hear Martha speak.’ ,

Symposium events are opén to the
public. Registration for the full week
1s $250. Some scholarship assistance

is available, Servid said. Those inter-

ested in partial registration will be
charged a daily fee of $45. Peoplc,
may attend an individual presentation

-for $35 or an evening reading for $j. Y
ni-

Other activities include a comm
ty dinner at the ANB Hall on June 16,
followed by faculty readings, and a

. solstice cruise on June 20. Further-in-

formation s gvailable from The Jsland
Institute at 747-3794.,, - ...
The Sitka Symposium.is made pos-

‘sible by major’'support from the Skag-

gs Foundation -of Juneau; Nancy
Nordhoff . of - Langley, . Wash.;. the
‘Alaska Conservation. Foundation in
Anchorage; . and. the Alaska State
Council on.the Arts, Additional sup-
port has come from many businesses
and individuals.




	Public Comment on Work Plan
	97100
	97250
	97126
	Correspondence
	News Clippings

